Reference Collection FP.2010.001

Finding aid prepared by Eric Rosenzweig

This finding aid was produced using the Archivists' Toolkit October 01, 2012

Describing Archives: A Content Standard

Fairmount Archives

Table of Contents

Summary Information3	
Historical note.	5
Scope and Contents note.	5
Administrative Information8	
Controlled Access Headings.)
Collection Inventory	Ĺ
Annual Reports1	Ĺ
Fairmount Park Commission administrative history	3
Planning, Preservation and Property Management Division grant and project files74	ļ
History files79)
Technical reports, manuals and studies	7
Published park maps, trail guides, and campaigns	5

Summary Information

.....

Repository Fairmount Archives

Creator Fairmount Park Commission (Philadelphia, Pa.).

Title Reference collection

Date [bulk] Bulk, 1874-2000

Date [inclusive] Bulk, 1874-2000 1690-2010

Extent 86.0 Linear feet

Language English

Abstract In the early part of the nineteenth century, Philadelphia City Council took

action to protect the purity of public water. This involved the acquisition of property on the banks of the Schuylkill River in order to eliminate polluting waste that had previously been generated by various industrial sites along the river. The City's newly acquired property was dedicated to the health and enjoyment of the citizens of Philadelphia, and became known as Fairmount Park. The Fairmount Park Commission (FPC) was established by Act of the Assembly, Commonwealth of Pennsylvania, March 26, 1867. Over the course of this organization's history (1867 to 2010) the FPC continued to acquire land for the people of Philadelphia, and operated with a single continuous mission: to preserve and protect its open space; provide opportunities for recreation; maintain the landscapes and structures, streams and woodlands that exist within the Fairmount Park System. This collection contains various materials that document the history of the Fairmount Park, and subsequently the history of the activities of the Fairmount Park Commission. The collection also includes a good deal of contextual information, such as information on the early history of Philadelphia and its surrounding area. This collection

demonstrates at once the autonomy of the Fairmount Park Commission and its integral role in the evolution of Philadelphia's urban landscape. This collection is relevant to researchers interested in the history of park property in Philadelphia; the history of water sanitation; the development of ecological studies; urban land management; organizational history in general, or specific to the FPC; art history; public art in Philadelphia; and juried public art design competitions.

Cite As:

[Description and date of item], FP.2010.001, Reference Collection, Fairmount Park Historic Resource Archives.

Historical note

In the early part of the nineteenth century, Philadelphia City Council took action to protect the purity of public water. This involved the acquisition of property on the banks of the Schuylkill River in order to eliminate polluting waste that had previously been generated by various industrial sites along the river. The City's newly acquired property was dedicated to the health and enjoyment of the citizens of Philadelphia, and became known as Fairmount Park. The Fairmount Park Commission (FPC) was established by Act of the Assembly, Commonwealth of Pennsylvania, March 26, 1867, Public Law 547. The practice of acquiring and preserving park land was carried forward over the entire course of the history of the FPC. The FPC operated with a single continuous mission: to preserve and protect its open space; provide opportunities for recreation; maintain the landscapes and structures, streams and woodlands that exist within the Fairmount Park System. By the time the organization was dissolved in 2010, the FPC managed approximately 9200 acres of land. The activities of the FPC were guided by the "Rules for the Government of the Commissioners of Fairmount Park," originally published May 28, 1867, and occasionally revised over the course of the organization's history. The most recent revision of the Rules was adopted on May 13, 1970.

The 1867 Act of Assembly defined the FPC as being comprised of six ex-officio members and ten citizens. The designated ex-officio members were the Mayor of Philadelphia; the President of the Select Council; the President of the Common Council; the Commissioner of City Property; the Chief Engineer and Surveyor; and the Chief Engineer of the Waterworks. In 1920 the Select Council was abolished, and thus the ex-officio seat of the President of the Select Council was eliminated. That void was filled in 1951 when the Philadelphia Home Rule Charter added the Commissioner of Recreation ex-officio seat. Other changes were made to the roster of ex-officio seats with the evolution of the City of Philadelphia's organizational structure. The final incarnation of the six ex-officio members of the FPC was comprised of the Mayor of Philadelphia; the President of City Council; the Public Property Commissioner; the Deputy Streets Commissioner; the Recreation Commissioner; and the Water Department Commissioner.

The responsibility of selecting the ten citizen members of the FPC was split between the District Court and the Court of Common Pleas. In 1874 the District Court was dissolved, and the Board of Judges of the Court of Common Pleas assumed the entire responsibility of appointing the ten citizen members of the FPC. The selection process is not guided by any formal policy.

The activities of the FPC were delineated and overseen by a group of standing committees.

By July of 2010, one hundred forty years after its inception, the FPC was officially dissolved when it became merged with the Philadelphia Department of Recreation, resulting in the creation of Philadelphia Parks & Recreation.

Scope and Contents note

This collection contains various materials that document the history of the Fairmount Park, and subsequently the history of the activities of the Fairmount Park Commission. The collection also includes a good deal of contextual information, such as information on the early history of Philadelphia and its surrounding area. This collection demonstrates at once the autonomy of the Fairmount Park Commission and its integral role in the evolution of Philadelphia's urban landscape.

The Reference Collection is divided into six general components, or "series" as follows: "Annual Reports;" "Fairmount Park Commission administrative history;" "Planning, Preservation and Property Management Division grant and project files;" "History files;" "Technical reports and studies;" and "Published park maps, trail guides and campaigns."

The first series, "Annual Reports" contains fifteen linear feet of reports published by the Fairmount Park Commission, the Fairmount Park Art Association and the Art Commission (formerly Art Jury). As a group, these reports provide a detailed account of the development of the Fairmount Park System. These reports reflect the ideological trends that influenced the evolution of the Park System and the physical features that adorn Park property, such as historic structures, statuary and fountains. In addition to documenting the evolution of the Fairmount Park System, the Fairmount Park Commission Annual Reports demonstrate the morphology of the organization over time. This series would be useful to anyone researching the history of park property in Philadelphia; urban land management; organizational history; art history; and juried public art design competitions.

The "Fairmount Park Commission" subseries contains materials dating from 1867 to 1999. The first Annual Report of the Commissioners of Fairmount Park was published at the end of 1869, although a special report entitled "Report of a Special Committee of the Commissioners of Fairmount Park upon the Preservation of the Purity of the Water Supply" was published in 1867. Each Annual Report published by the FPC provides a review of the organization's projects and funding allocations of funds during that year, and a statement of goals and fiscal needs for the upcoming year. There are no gaps in this collection of reports, although the FPC did not publish reports every year. Between the years 1869 and 1918 the reports were published sporadically, and summarized the activities of the FPC over a multi-year span. In 1926, after a lapse of eight years, the FPC began publishing the "Fairmount Park Annual Report of the Chief Engineer." The reports were published under this title until 1938, and in 1939 the title was changed to "Report of the Commissioners of Fairmount Park." In 1948 the reports began to follow a numerical sequence, starting with the eightieth annual report.

The "Planning, Preservation and Property Management Division grants and project files" contain recent records-management type files of ongoing or recently completed projects by this department. Files are generally within the past five to ten years, and document budgetary and design decisions which have an ongoing or lasting impact on the Fairmount Park system.

The "Fairmount Park Art Association" subseries contains reports published by that organization between the years 1872 and 1977. This organization published other material in addition to the official annual reports, such as the account entitled "Unveiling of the Equestrian Statue of Major-General George Gordon Meade, Fairmount Park, Philadelphia, Tuesday, October 18th, 1887." Another notable special publication of the Fairmount Park Art Association included in this collection is the fiftieth anniversary retrospective, which includes a summary of the organization's accomplishments between 1872 and 1922, and biographical sketches of organizational leaders and of artists whose works have been selected for

display in the Fairmount Park System. There are no gaps in the collection of these publications prior to 1970; however the 1973 and 1974 reports are not included in this collection.

The second series, "Fairmount Park Commission administrative history," contains three linear feet of material that is arranged into seven subseries: "Early administrative correspondence;" "Early committee reports;" "Property management files;" "Planning files;" "Financial files;" "Publications;" and "Exhibitions."

The "Early administrative correspondence" subseries contains correspondence regarding engineering activities, and land acquisition and management from 1860 to 1949. The correspondence in this series is both internal, between members of the Fairmount Park Commission, and external, to and from members of the Commission. As is typical with most organizational correspondence, the internal correspondence elucidates the functions and characteristics of the Commission, while the external correspondence demonstrates the purpose and public perception of the institution.

The "Early committee reports" subseries contains handwritten reports from 1880 to 1931. The bulk of these papers document the activities of the Committee on Land Purchases and Damages between 1900 and 1931.

The "Property management files" subseries documents decision-making activities regarding the management of Fairmount Park properties between 1937 and 2005. Acquisitions, inventories, demolition. This subseries demonstrates the policies and strategies used by the Fairmount Park Commission over time, and provides a partial inventory of Fairmount Park properties.

The four subsequent components of this series represent the activities of the Office of Management and Development (see Historical note) between 1980 and 2009. The administrative records of the Fairmount Park Commission during this period have not been collected according to a formal records management system, thus these records do not present a complete account of the activities of the organization between these years.

The "Planning files" subseries contains a wide range of Fairmount Park Commission materials dating between 1980 and 2009. The bulk of the papers are from between 1980 and 1990.

The "Financial files" subseries contains information on grants pursued by the Fairmount Park Commission between 1983 and 1999.

The "Publications" subseries contains papers related to various public information endeavors between 1989 and 2004. Materials in this subseries include newsletters, televised programs, and newspaper comic strip.

The "Exhibitions" subseries contains 1997, 1999 and 2000 flower show information.

The "History files" series contains fifty-five linear feet of information about the Fairmount Park geography and the structures, sculptures and fountains that are situated within the Fairmount Park System. Because of the massive size of the Fairmount Park System, a broad range of historical events are represented in this series, some of which are of national historical significance, such as the Battle of Germantown (1777) part of which took place in what is now the Wissahickon Valley Park; the 1876 Centennial Exposition which took place in West Fairmount Park; early auto racing (beginning in 1908), also in West Fairmount Park; and of course the early ecological improvements along the Schuylkill River.

Typical materials in the "History files" series include photo reproductions of published articles, book excerpts, scholarly/professional research and newspaper clippings. In addition to these secondary and tertiary resources, the series also includes primary materials in the form of memos and correspondence generated by/for the Fairmount Park Commission. The earliest example of the original material is a 1690 property deed signed by William Penn. At the opposite end of the timeline, the series also contains lease agreements dating from the beginning of the twenty-first century. The bulk of the materials in this series dates from the 1960s to the 1990s.

"Technical reports and studies" contains scholarly and professional studies of Parks geographies and structural features. The eleven and a half linear feet of material in this series includes historic structure reports, cultural landscape inventories, archaeological investigations and preservation evaluations. These materials are typically bound, but have not been published. Most of the materials have been created for the use of the Fairmount Park historic preservation officers, or as scholastic endeavors. In the case of the latter type of material, students have made extensive use of materials available in the "History files" series of this collection. The material in this series dates from 1975 to 2007.

The final series, "Published park maps, trail guides, and campaigns" contain largely undated materials which highlight the promotion of Fairmount Park to the public, as well as areas of interest as identified by leadership groups.

Throughout the Reference Collection, information in any particular series is complemented by information contained in each of the other series. As a whole, this collection demonstrates the history of Fairmount Park and its administrative organization, the information needs of the Fairmount Park Planning, Preservation and Development Division over time, and mid- to late-twentieth century historical research endeavors.

Administrative Information

Publication Information

Fairmount Archives

Conditions Governing Access note

This collection is open for research.

Conditions Governing Use note

Copyright restrictions may apply. Please contact the Archives with requests for copying and for authorization to publish, quote or reproduce the material.

Custodial History note

The "Reference collection" grew in response to the evolving purpose of the Fairmount Park organization. Originally, materials were collected by the Park Historian's Office for the purpose of maintaining an historical account of the Fairmount Park Commission's activities, and to document the historical context in which the Fairmount Park System exists. With a major organizational restructuring of the Fairmount Park Commission between 1980 and 1985, the Park Historian's Office, and the materials in its care, began to operate under the aegis of the [Office of Information]. This shift was part of a strategic plan to increase public awareness of the Park through heightened public relations efforts. [Later,] the Division of Planning, Preservation and Property Management became the stewards of the collection, as the information in this collection was deemed to be essential to the tasks of the Division.

Controlled Access Headings

Geographic Name(s)

- Cobb's Creek Park (Philadelphia, Pa.)
- East Fairmount Park (Philadelphia, Pa.)
- Pennypack Park (Philadelphia, Pa.)
- Philadelphia (Pa.)
- Poquessing Creek Park (Philadelphia, Pa.)
- Tacony Creek Park (Philadelphia, Pa.)
- West Fairmount Park (Philadelphia, Pa.)
- Wissahickon Valley Park (Philadelphia, Pa.)

Subject(s)

- Art Commission, Philadelphia.
- Centennial Exhibition (1876 : Philadelphia, Pa.)
- Fairmount Park (Philadelphia, Pa.)--History.
- Fairmount Park Art Association
- Fairmount Park Commission (Philadelphia, Pa.)
- Fairmount Park Motor Race--History.
- Fairmount Park Transit Company.
- Fairmount Water Works (Philadelphia, Pa.)
- Historic preservation--Pennsylvania--Philadelphia.
- Historic sites--Pennsylvania--Philadelphia.
- Pennypack Creek (Pa.)
- Riparian areas
- Schuylkill River (Pa.)--History.

- Urban parks
- Wissahickon Creek Valley (Pa.)--History.
- Works Progress Administration of Pennsylvania

Collection Inventory

Annual Reports 1867-1999

Arrangement note

This series is arranged into three subseries: "Fairmount Park Commission;" "Fairmount Park Art Association;" and "Art Commission." The materials in each of the three subseries are arranged chronologically.

Fairmount Park Commission 1867-1999

"Report of a Special Committee of the Commissioners of Fairmount Park upon the Preservation of the Purity of the Water Supply" 1867

	Box	Folder
Text	1	1

"Map of Farms and Lots Embraced Within the Limits of Fairmount Park as Approved for Public Use by Act of Assembly; Approved the 14th Day of April, A.D. 1868" circa 1868

	Box	Folder
Text	1	2

"Map Showing the Improvements on the West-Side of the River from Girard Avenue to George's Hill and Belmont, Made from the 28th of April to the 1st of December [1869]" circa 1869

	Box	Folder
Text	1	3

"First Annual Report of the Commissioners of Fairmount Park" 1869

	Box	Folder
Text	1	4-26

"Second Annual Report of the Commissioners of Fairmount Park" 1870

	Box	Folder
Text	1	27-31

"Third Annual Report of the Commissioners of Fairmount Park" 1871

	Box	Folder
Text	2	1-9

"Third Annual Report of the Commissioners of Fairmount Park" hardbound 1871

	Box	Folder
Text	2	10

"Third Annual Report of the Commissioners of Fairmount Park" fragment - map and three pages 1871

	Box	Folder
Text	2	11

"Fourth Annual Report of the Commissioners of Fairmount Park" 1872

	Box	Folder
Text	2	12

"Annual Report of the Commissioners of Fairmount Park" 1878

	Box	Folder
Text	3	1-3

"Annual Report of the Commissioners of Fairmount Park" - incomplete copy 1878

	Box	Folder
Text	3	4

Text

"Report on the Acquisition of Land for Fairmount Park" 1878

Text 3 5 Eixth Report of the Commissioners of Fairmount Park" - paperback copies 1899		Box	Folder
ixth Report of the Commissioners of Fairmount Park" - paperback copies 1899	Text	3	5
th Report of the Commissioners of Fairmount Park" - paperback copies 1899			
	on the Commissioners of Fairmount P	Park" - paperback copies	1899

3

7-8

"Sixth Report of the Commissioners of Fairmount Park" - paperback copies, incomplete 1899

	Box	Folder
Text	3	9-13

"Sixth Report of the Commissioners of Fairmount Park" - hardbound copies 1899

	Box	Folder
Text	4	1-7

[&]quot;Report of the Superintendent and Chief Engineer of Fairmount Park" 1906

	Box	Folder
Text	4	8
t of the Commissioners of Fairmount Par	k for the Vear 1912" 1913	
it of the commissioners of Fairmount Fair	k for the Teat 1712 1713	
	Box	Folder
Text	4	9-10
ort of the Commissioners of Fairmount Par	k for the Year 1912" 1913	
or the Commissioners of Furniount Fur	101 die 10di 1/12 1/13	
	Box	Folder
Text	Box 5	Folder
Text		
	5	
Text port of the Commissioners of Fairmount Par	5	
	5 k for the Year 1913" 1914	1
	5 k for the Year 1913" 1914 Box	1 Folder
	5 k for the Year 1913" 1914	1
port of the Commissioners of Fairmount Par	5 k for the Year 1913" 1914 Box	1 Folder
oort of the Commissioners of Fairmount Part Text	5 kk for the Year 1913" 1914 Box 5	1 Folder
port of the Commissioners of Fairmount Par	5 kk for the Year 1913" 1914 Box 5	1 Folder
oort of the Commissioners of Fairmount Part Text	5 kk for the Year 1913" 1914 Box 5	1 Folder
oort of the Commissioners of Fairmount Part Text	5 kk for the Year 1913" 1914 Box 5	1 Folder

ort of the Commissioners of Fairmoun	t Park for the Year 1915" 1916	
	Box	Folder
	5	6-7

"Report of the Commissioners of Fairmount Park [for the Years] 1912-1915" 1916

	Box	Folder
Text	6	1

"Report of the Commissioners of Fairmount Park for the Year 1916" 1917

	Box	Folder
Text	6	2

"Report of the Commissioners of Fairmount Park for the Year 1917" 1918

	Box	Folder
Text	6	3

"Fairmount Park Annual Report of the Chief Engineer for 1925" 1926

Text

	Box	Folder
Text	6	4
t Park Annual Report of the Chief Engine	er for 1926"] - draft 192	7
	Box	Folder
Text	6	5
	Box	Folder
Text	6 	6
	6	
	6	
Text Int Park Annual Report of the Chief Enginee Text	f r for 1928" 1929	6
nt Park Annual Report of the Chief Enginee	6 r for 1928" 1929 Box 6	Folder

"Fairmount Park Annual Report of the Chief Engineer for 1930" 1931

	Box	Folder
Text	6	9
Text		
nt Park Annual Report of the Chief Engir	neer for 1931" 1932	
nt Park Annual Report of the Chief Engir	neer for 1931" 1932	
nt Park Annual Report of the Chief Engir	Box	Folder

"Fairmount Park Annual Report of the Chief Engineer for 1932" 1933

	Box	Folder
Text	6	11

"Fairmount Park Annual Report of the Chief Engineer for 1933" 1934

	Box	Folder
Text	6	12

"Fairmount Park Annual Report of the Chief Engineer for the Year 1934" [1935]

Text

Text Text Room Text Text Room Text Text Text Text Room Text Text Text Room Text	OX 036" 1937	Folder 2 Folder 3
Text	OX 036" 1937	2 Folder
Text	OX 036" 1937	2 Folder
Text Text 7 Text 7 Text Roo Text 7	936" 1937	2 Folder
Text 7 Text 7 Text Report of the Chief Engineer for the Year 193 Box 7 Text	936" 1937	2 Folder
Text rmount Park Annual Report of the Chief Engineer for the Year 193 Box Text		Folder
Text 7		
Text 7		
Text 7		
Text 7	ΟX	
Text 7	OX	
Text		3
rmount Park Annual Report of the Chief Engineer for the Year 193		
rmount Park Annual Report of the Chief Engineer for the Year 193		
	937" 1938	
Bo	O.V.	Folder
_ 7	JA	4
Text		-
port of the Commissioners of Fairmount Park for the Year 1938" [[1939]	
[r 1	
Bo		

7

5

"Report of the Committee on Recreational Activities of the Commisioners of Fairmount Park for the
Year 1938" [1939]

	Box	Folder
Text	7	5

"Report of the Commissioners of Fairmount Park for the Year 1939" [1940]

	Box	Folder
Text	7	7

"Report of the Commissioners of Fairmount Park for the Year 1940" [1941]

	Box	Folder
Text	7	8

"Report of the Commissioners of Fairmount Park for the Year 1941" [1942]

	Box	Folder
Text	7	9

"Report of the Commissioners of Fairmount Park for the Year 1942" [1943]

	Box	Folder
Text	8	1
rt of the Commissioners of Fairmount Park for the Year	1943" [1944]	
	Box	Folder
Text	8	2
	-	
	Box	Folder
Text	8 8	Folder 3
Text ort of the Commissioners of Fairmount Park for the Year 1	8 1945" [1946] Box	
	8 1945" [1946]	3
ort of the Commissioners of Fairmount Park for the Year	8 1945" [1946] Box 8	Folder

"Commissioners of Fairmount Park Eightieth Annual Report [for] 1947" [1948]

	Box	Folder
Text	8	6

"Commissioners of Fairmount Park Eighty-First Annual Report [for] 1948" [1949]

	Box	Folder
Text	8	7

"Commissioners of Fairmount Park Eighty-Second Annual Report [for] 1949" [1950]

	Box	Folder
Text	8	8

"Commissioners of Fairmount Park Eighty-Third Annual Report [for] 1950" [1951]

	Box	Folder
Text	9	1

"Commissioners of Fairmount Park Eighty-Fourth Annual Report [for] 1951" [1952]

	Box	Folder
Text	9	2
ssioners of Fairmount Park Eigh	ty-Fifth Annual Report [for] 1952"	[1953]
	Box	Folder
Text	9	3
ssioners of Fairmount Park Eigh	ty-Sixth Annual Report [for] 1953"	[1954]
C		
	Box	Folder
_	Box 9	Folder 4
Text		
Text		
		4
	9	4
	9	4
	y-Seventh Annual Report [for] 195	4 4" [1955]
ssioners of Fairmount Park Eigh	ty-Seventh Annual Report [for] 195 Box	4 4" [1955] Folder
ssioners of Fairmount Park Eigh Text	ty-Seventh Annual Report [for] 195 Box 9	4 4" [1955] Folder 5
ssioners of Fairmount Park Eigh Text	ty-Seventh Annual Report [for] 195 Box	4 4" [1955] Folder 5
ssioners of Fairmount Park Eigh Text	ty-Seventh Annual Report [for] 195 Box 9	4 4" [1955] Folder 5

Text

"Commissioners of Fairmount Park Eighty-Ninth	Annual Report [for] 1956" [1	957]	
	Box	Folder	

9

7

"Commissioners of Fairmount Park Ninetieth Annual Report [for] 1957" [1958]

	Box	Folder
Text	10	1

"Commissioners of Fairmount Park Ninety-First Annual Report [for] 1958" [1959]

	Box	Folder
Text	10	2

"Commissioners of Fairmount Park Ninety-Second Annual Report [for] 1959" [1960]

	Box	Folder
Text	10	3

"Commissioners of Fairmount Park Ninety-Third Annual Report [for] 1960" [1961]

10 4		Box	Folder
ext	Text	10	4

"Commissioners of Fairmount Park Ninety-Fourth Annual Report [for] 1961" [1962]

	Box	Folder
Text	10	5

"Commissioners of Fairmount Park Ninety-Fifth Annual Report [for] 1962" [1963]

Box	Folder
10	6
	10

"Commissioners of Fairmount Park Ninety-Sixth Annual Report [for] 1963" [1964]

	Box	Folder
Text	10	7

"Commissioners of Fairmount Park Ninety-Seventh Annual Report 1964" [1965]

	Box	Folder
Text	11	1

"Commissioners of Fairmount Park Ninety-Eighth Annual Report 1965" [1966]

	Box	Folder
Text	11	2
oners of Fairmount Park Ninety-Ninth	Annual Report 1966" [1967	7]
ioners of Fairmount Park Ninety-Ninth	Annual Report 1966" [1967	7]
ioners of Fairmount Park Ninety-Ninth	Annual Report 1966" [1967	Folder

"Commissioners of Fairmount Park One Hundredth Annual Report 1967" [1968]

	Box	Folder
Text	11	5

"Commissioners of Fairmount Park One Hundred and First Annual Report 1968-1969" [1970]

	Box	Folder
Text	11	6

"Commissioners of Fairmount Park One Hundred and Second Annual Report 1969-1970" [1971]

Text

	Box	Folder
Text	11	7
ant Park Commission One Hundred and Fifth A	nnual Report [for] 19	972 to 1973" [19
	Dom	Folder
	Box 12	roider 1
Text		
nt Park Commission One Hundred and Sixth A	nnual Report [for] 1	973 to 1974" [1
	Box	Folder
Text	12	2
Text	12	2
unt Park Commission One Hundred and Seventl	n Annual Report [for	1974 to 1975"
	n Annual Report [for Box] 1974 to 1975" Folder
ant Park Commission One Hundred and Seventl	Box 12	Folder 3
unt Park Commission One Hundred and Seventl Text	Box 12	Folder 3
ount Park Commission One Hundred and Seventl	Box 12	Folder 3

"One Hundred Tenth Annual Report of the Fairmount Park Commission [for] 1977 to 1978" [1979]

	Box	Folder
Text	12	5

"One Hundred Thirteenth Annual Report of the Fairmount Park Commission [for] 1980 to 1981" [1982]

	Box	Folder
Text	12	6

"Commissioners of Fairmount Park Philadelphia One Hundred Twentieth Year Report [for] July 1986 to June 1987" [1988]

	Box	Folder
Text	12	7

"Fairmount Park Commission One Hundred Twenty-First Annual Report [for] June 1987 to July 1988" [1989]

	Box	Folder
Text	12	8

"Fairmount Park Commission One Hundred Twenty-Second Annual Report [for] July 1988 to June 1989" [1990]

	Box	Folder
Text	13	1

"Annual Report of the Commissioners of Fairmount Park [for] July 1, 1990 to June 30, 1991" [1992]

	Box	Folder
Text	13	2-3

"Annual Report of the Commissioners of Fairmount Park [for] July 1, 1991 to June 30, 1992" [1993]

	Box	Folder
Text	13	4-5

"My Fairmount Park; Fairmount Park Commission 1997 to 1998 Annual Report" [1999]

	Box	Folder
Text	13	6-7

Fairmount Park Art Association 1872-1977

"First Annual Report of the Board of Trustees and Treasurer with an Address by the Honorable Benjamin Harris Brewster; October 15, 1872" 1872

	Box	Folder
Text	14	1

"Charter and By-Laws" 1874

	Box	Folder
Text	14	2

"Second Annual Report of the Board of Trustees and List of Members" 1874

	Box	Folder
Text	14	3

"Third Annual Report of the Board of Trustees with Addresses of Honorable Henry C. Carey and Provost Cha[rle]s J. Stille" 1875

	Box	Folder
Text	14	4-5

"Fourth Annual Report of the Board of Trustees and List of Members; October, 1875" 1876

Text 14 6-14		Box	Folder
	Text	14	6-14

"Fourth Annual Report of the Board of Trustees and List of Members; Second Edition" 1876

	Box	Folder
Text	14	15-16

"Fifth Annual Report of the Board of Trustees and List of Members" 1877

	Box	Folder
Text	14	17-18

"Sixth Annual Report of the Board of Trustees and List of Members" 1878

	Box	Folder
Text	14	19-20

"Seventh Annual Report of the Board of Trustees and List of Members" 1879

	Box	Folder
Text	14	21

"Ninth Annual Report of the Board of Trustees and List of Members" 1881

		Box	Folder
Text		14	22
nnual Report of the Board of Trusto	ees and List of Member	rs" 1882	
annual Report of the Board of Trusto	ees and List of Member	rs" 1882	
Annual Report of the Board of Truste		Box	Folder

"Eleventh Annual Report of the Board of Trustees and List of Members" 1883

		Box	Folder
Text		14	24

"Twelfth Annual Report of the Board of Trustees and List of Members" 1884

	Box	Folder
Text	14	25-26

"Thirteenth Annual Report of the Board of Trustees and List of Members" 1885

	Box	Folder
Text	14	27-28
		200
urteenth Annual Report of the Board of Trustees and	List of Members" 18	386
arteenth Annual Report of the Board of Trustees and	List of Members" 18 Box	Folder

"Fifteenth Annual Report of the Board of Trustees and List of Members" 1887

	Box	Folder
Text	14	31-32

"Unveiling of the Equestrian Statue of Major-General George Gordon Meade, Fairmount Park, Philadelphia, Tuesday, October 18th, 1887" [1887]

	Box	Folder
Text	14	33

"Sixteenth Annual Report of the Board of Trustees and List of Members" 1888

	Box	Folder
Text	14	34-35

"Seventeenth Annual Report of the Board of Trustees and List of Members, Embracing the Seventeenth and Eighteenth Annual Reports" 1890

	Box	Folder
Text	14	36-37

"Nineteenth Annual Report of the Board of Trustees, List of Members and Ceremonies of Unveiling of the Statue of Jeanne D'Arc" 1891

	Box	Folder
Text	15	1-2

"Twentieth Annual Report of the Board of Trustees and List of Members" 1892

	Box	Folder
Text	15	3

"Twenty-First Annual Report of the Board of Trustees and List of Members" 1893

	Box	Folder
Text	15	4-5

"Twenty-Second Annual Report of the Board of Trustees and List of Members" 1894

	Box	Folder
Text	15	6

"Twenty-Third Annual Report of the Board of Trustees and List of Members" 1895

	Box	Folder
Text	15	7

"Twenty-Fourth Annual Report of the Board of Trustees and List of Members" including address: "Historic Mansions in Fairmount Park" 1896

	Box	Folder
Text	15	8

"Twenty-Fifth Annual Report of the Board of Trustees and List of Members [and] Addresses" 1897

	Box	Folder
Text	15	9

"Twenty-Sixth Annual Report of the Board of Trustees and List of Members [and] Addresses" 1898

	Box	Folder
Text	15	10

"Twenty-Seventh Annual Report of the Board of Trustees and the List of Members [and] Addresses" 1899

	Box	Folder
Text	15	11

"Ceremonies Incident to the Unveiling of the Equestrian Statue of Ulysses S. Grant Erected by the Fairmount park Art Association of Philadelphia, Grant Day, April 27, 1899" [1899]

Box	Folder
15	12
	4.4

"Twenty-Eighth Annual Report of the Board of Trustees and the List of Members [and] Addresses" 1900

	Box	Folder
Text	15	13

"Twenty-Ninth Annual Report of the Board of Trustees and the List of Members" 1901

	Box	Folder
Text	15	14

"Thirtieth Annual Report of the Board of Trustees and the List of Members" including the address: "The Relation of Natural to Artificial Beauty in Landscape" by Walter Cope 1902

	Во	ox Folde	er
Text	16	1	

"Thirty-First Annual Report of the Board of Trustees and the List of Members" including the address: "Parkways and Monumental Thoroughfares" by Albert Kelsey 1903

	Box	Folder
Text	16	2

"Thirty-Second Annual Report of the Board of Trustees and the List of Members Including the Formal Presentation of Cyrus E. Dallin's Statue of the 'Medicine Man' and the Address 'Who Was the Medicine Man?' by Francis LaFlesche; also the Address 'Historic Mansions in Fairmount Park' by Charles S. Keyser, Reprinted from the Twenty-Fourth Annual Report" 1904

	Box	Folder
Text	16	3

"Thirty-Third Annual Report of the Board of Trustees, Proceedings of the Thirty-Third Annual Meeting and the List of Members" 1905

Box	Folder

	Text			16	4	
--	------	--	--	----	---	--

"Thirty-Fourth Annual Report of the Board of Trustees, Proceedings of the Thirty-Fourth Annual Meeting and the List of Members" 1906

	 Box	Folder
Text	16	5

"Charter of the Association as Amended November 27, 1906; Thirty-Fifth Annual Report of the Board of Trustees; Proceedings of the Thirty-Fifth Annual Meeting and the List of Members" 1907

	Box	Folder
Text	16	6

"Thirty-Sixth Annual Report of the Board of Trustees; Proceedings of the Thirty-Sixth Annual Meeting; and the List of Members" 1908

	Box	Folder
Text	16	7

"Thirty-Seventh Annual Report of the Board of Trustees; Proceedings of the Thirty-Seventh Annual Meeting; the Revised By-Laws as Adopted at This Meeting; and the List of Members" 1909

Box	Folder

	Text		16	8
--	------	--	----	---

"Thirty-Eighth Annual Report of the Board of Trustees; Proceedings of the Thirty-Eighth Annual Meeting; and the List of Members" 1910

	Box	Folder
Text	16	9

"Thirty-Ninth Annual Report of the Board of Trustees; Proceedings of the Thirty-Ninth Annual Meeting; and the List of Members" 1911

	Box	Folder
Text	16	10

"Fortieth Annual Report of the Board of Trustees; Proceedings of the Fortieth Annual Meeting; and the List of Members" 1912

	Box	Folder
Text	16	11

"Forty-First Annual Report of the Board of Trustees; Proceedings of the Forty-First Annual Meeting; and the List of Members" 1913

Box Fold	er

	Text			16	12
--	------	--	--	----	----

"Forty-Second Annual Report of the Board of Trustees; Proceedings of the Forty-Second Annual Meeting; and the List of Members" 1914

	Box	Folder
Text	16	13

"Forty-Third Annual Report of the Board of Trustees; Proceedings of the Forty-Third Annual Meeting; and the List of Members" 1915

	Box	Folder
Text	16	14

"Forty-Fourth Annual Report of the Board of Trustees; Proceedings of the Forty-Fourth Annual Meeting; and the List of Members" 1916

-	Box	Folder
Text	17	1

"Forty-Fifth Annual Report of the Board of Trustees; Proceedings of the Forty-Fifth Annual Meeting; and the List of Members" 1917

Box	Folder

Text	17	2
------	----	---

"Forty-Sixth Annual Report of the Board of Trustees; Proceedings of the Forty-Sixth Annual Meeting; and the List of Members" 1918

	Box	Folder
Text	17	3

"Forty-Seventh Annual Report of the Board of Trustees; Proceedings of the Forty-Seventh Annual Meeting; and the List of Members" 1919

	Box	Folder
Text	17	4-5

"Forty-Eighth Annual Report of the Board of Trustees; Proceedings of the Forty-Eighth Annual Meeting; and the List of Members" 1920

	Box	Folder
Text	17	6

"Fairmount Park Art Association: An Account of its Origin and Activities from its Foundation in 1871, Issued on its Fiftieth Anniversary 1921" 1922

Table of Contents

Address, "The Utility of Civic Beauty," at the Celebration of the Fiftieth Anniversary, by Hon. James M. Beck History of the Association by Charles J. Cohen, President List of Officers and Trustees Biographies of the Founders of the Association and the Members of the First Board of Trustees List of Works of Art Contributed by the Association Reproduction of Works of Art Biographies of the Sculptors History of the Fairmount Parkway and Art Museum, by Andrew Wright Crawford, George S. Webster and the late William Perrinne List of Addresses at the Annual Meetings The Financial Status Preamble to the Original Constitution [List of] Members

"Fiftieth Annual Report" 1922

	Box	Folder
Text	18	1

"Fifty-First Annual Report" 1923

	Box	Folder
Text	18	2

"Fifty-Second Annual Report" 1924

	Box	Folder
Text	18	3

"Fifty-Third Annual Report" 1925

	Box	Folder
Text	18	4
Fourth Annual Report" 1926		
	Box	Folder
Text	18	5
y-Fifth Annual Report" 1927	Box	Folder
Text	18	6

	Box	Folder
Text	18	7

Fifty-Seventh Annual Report including an address by Mr. Royal Cortissoz: 'Life and the Museum' 1929

	Box	Folder
Text	18	8

Fifty-Eighth Annual Report including an address by Mr. Jay Downer: 'Westchester County Park System' 1930

	Box	Folder
Text	18	9

Fifty-Ninth Annual Report including Colonel Samuel Price Wetherill's Address, 'The Tri-State Regional Plan' 1931

	Box	Folder
Text	19	1

Sixtieth Annual Report including Roy Mitchell's Address, 'The Creative Spirit in Modern Art' 1932

	Box	Folder
Text	19	2

Sixty-First Annual Report including Professor Joseph Hudnut's address, 'Contemporary Sculpture' 1933

	Box	Folder
Text	19	3

Sixty-Second Annual Report including information on The Samuel Foundation and an address by Francis Henry Taylor: 'The Perversity of Symbolism in Sculpture' 1934

	Box	Folder
Text	19	4

Sixty-Third Annual Report including 'The Plan of Washington' and addresses by Charles W. Elliot II and Ulysses S. Grant III 1935

	Box	Folder
Text	19	5

Sixty-Fourth Annual Report including an address by Walter H. Thomas: 'Recreation and the City Plan' 1936

	Box	Folder
Text	19	6

Sixty-Fifth Annual Report including an address by Fiske Kimball: 'The Art Museum - Ideals and Progress' 1937

	Box	Folder
Text	19	7

Sixty-Sixth Annual Report including an address by Robert Moses: 'A Metropolitan Park Plan' 1938

	Box	Folder
Text	19	8

Sixty-Seventh Annual Report including an address by Stephen F. Voorhees: 'Architectural Features of the New York World's Fair' 1939

	Box	Folder
Text	19	9

Sixty-Eighth Annual Report including an address by Clarence K. Streit: 'The Way to Peace' 1940

	Box	Folder
Text	19	10

Sixty-Ninth Annual Report including an address by Francis Henry Taylor: 'Monumental Sculpture and the Problem of the Artist' 1941

	Box	Folder
Text	19	11

Seventieth Annual Report including an address by Lewis Mumford: 'Urban Planning for War and Peace' 1942

	Box	Folder
Text	20	1

Seventy-First Annual Report including an address by Dr. John S. Badeau: 'The Position and Influence of Northern Africa in the World Today' 1943

	Box	Folder
Text	20	2

Seventy-Second Annual Report including an address by Edwin O. Lewis: 'The Spoilation of American Cities' 1944

	Box	Folder
Text	20	3

Seventy-Third Annual Report 1945

	Box	Folder
Text	20	4

Seventy-Fourth Annual Report including an address by Robert B. Mitchell: 'Physical Development of Philadelphia' 1946

	Box	Folder
Text	20	5
TOAL		

Seventy-Fifth Annual Report 1947

	Box	Folder
Text	20	6

Seventy-Sixth Annual Report including an exposition of 'Battle Memorials Abroad' by John Harbeson 1948

	Box	Folder
Text	20	7

Seventy-Seventh Annual Report including an address by Aline B. Louchheim: 'Trends in Modern Sculpture' 1949

	Box	Folder
Text	20	8

Seventy-Eighth Annual Report including an address by Dr. Froelich Rainey: "The University Museum - Its Archaeological Expeditions and Collections 1950

	Box	Folder
Text	20	9

Seventy-Ninth Annual Report including an address by The Earl of Crawford and Balcarnes on the National Art Collections Fund of Great Britain 1951

	Box	Folder
Text	20	10

Eightieth Annual Report including an address by Charles E. Peterson: 'Philadelphia's New National Park' 1952

	Box	Folder
Text	20	11

Eighty-First Annual Report including an address by Lewis Mumford: 'Philadelphia; Present, Probable and Possible' 1953

	Box	Folder
Text	20	12

Eighty-Second Annual Report including an address by Dr. John Milton Fogg, Jr.: 'Trees in Fairmount Park' 1954

	Box	Folder
Text	20	13

Eighty-Third Annual Report including an address by Fairfield Osborn: 'Is Our Earth Overcrowded?' 1955

	Box	Folder
Text	20	14

Eighty-Fourth Annual Report including an address by Hardinge Scholle: The National Trust and the American Heritage' 1956

	Box	Folder
Text	20	15

Eighty-Fifth Annual Report including an address by Maurice K. Goddard: 'The Commonwealth and Parks' 1957

	Box	Folder
Text	20	16

Eighty-Sixth Annual Report including an address by John P. Robin: 'Renewal and the Old City' 1958

	Box	Folder
Text	20	17

Eighty-Seventh Annual Report including an address by Kenneth Chorley: 'That the Future May Learn From the Past' 1959

	Box	Folder
Text	20	18

Eighty-Eighth Annual Report including an address by Dr. Ruth Patrick: 'Correct Use and Abuse of Philadelphia's Rivers' 1960

	Box	Folder
Text	21	1

Eighty-Ninth Annual Report including an address by Professor Ian L. McHarg: 'Fairmount Park as an Example of Planning for Riparian Lands in Pennsylvania' 1961

	Box	Folder
Text	21	2

Ninetieth Annual Report including an address by Jaques Greber: 'Beginnings of the Parkway' 1962

	Box	Folder
Text	21	3

Ninety-First Annual Report including an address by John Canaday: 'Art and Cities' 1963

	Box	Folder
Text	21	4

Ninety-Second Annual Report including an address by The Honorable Newbold Morris: 'The Destiny of the American City' 1964

	Box	Folder
Text	21	5

Ninety-Third Annual Report including an address by Dr. Evan Hopkins Turner: 'Some Observations on Commissioning Sculpture Generally and Fountains Particularly' 1965

	Box	Folder
Text	21	6

Ninety-Fourth Annual Report including an address by Mr. August Heckscher: 'The Old City and the New' 1966

	Box	Folder
Text	21	7

Ninety-Fifth Annual Report including an address by Dr. Fred S. Licht: 'Report on Florence' 1967

	Box	Folder
Text	21	8

Ninety-Sixth Annual Report including an address by Mr. William L. Day: 'A Decade of Restoration for Society Hill' 1968

	Box	Folder
Text	21	9

Ninety-Seventh Annual Report including an address by Dr. Henry Allen Moe: 'A Philosopher in the Park' 1969

	Box	Folder
Text	21	10

Ninety-Eighth Annual Report including an address by Mr. William B. Chapman and Mr. Augustus Baxter: 'Community Designing with People - The Work of the Architect's Workshop' 1970

	Box	Folder
Text	21	11

Ninety-Ninth Annual Report including an address by Mr. James Biddle: 'Preservation in a Changing United States' 1971

	Box	Folder
Text	21	12

One Hundredth Annual Report including an address by Lord Clark of Saltwood: 'Ideal Cities' 1972

	Box	Folder
Text	21	13

One Hundredth and Third Annual Report including an address by Thomas Armstrong: 'If Today is Yesterday, When is Tomorrow?' 1975

	Box	Folder
Text	21	14

One Hundredth and Fourth Annual Report including an address by Edmund N. Bacon: 'Philadelphia - Tradition or Progress' 1976

	Box	Folder
Text	21	15

One Hundredth and Fifth Annual Report including an address by Dr. Leo Steinberg: 'Art in Location and Collocation' 1977

	Box	Folder
Text	21	16

Art Commission 1914, -1962

Art Jury: Fourth Annual Report for the year 1914 1915

	Box	Folder
Text	21	17

Art Jury: Twenty-Sixth Annual Report for the year 1936 1937

	Box	Folder
Text	21	18

Art Jury: Twenty-Eighth Annual Report for the year 1938 1939	

Text

 Box
 Folder

 21
 19

Art Jury: Thirty-First Annual Report for the year 1941 1942

	Box	Folder
Text	21	20

Art Jury: Thirty-Second Annual Report for the year 1942 1943

	Box	Folder
Text	21	21

Art Jury: Thirty-Third Annual Report for the year 1943 1944

	Box	Folder
Text	21	22

Art Jury: Thirty-Fourth Annual Report for the year 1944 1945

	Box	Folder
Text	21	23

Art Jury: Forthy-First Annual Report for the year 1951 1952

	Box	Folder
Text	21	24

Art Commission: Forty-Second Annual Report for the year 1952 [1953]

	Box	Folder
Text	21	25

Art Commission: Forty-Third Annual Report for the year 1953 [1954]

	Box	Folder
Text	21	26

Art Commission: Forty-Fourth Annual Report for the year 1954 [1955]

	Box	Folder
Text	21	26

Text

Art Commission: Forty-Fifth Annual Report for the year 1955 [1956]

	Box	Folder
Text	21	28
rt Commission: Forty-Sixth Annual Report for the year	1956 [1957]	

21

29

Art Commission: Fifty-First Annual Report for the year 1961 [1962]

	Box	Folder
Text	21	30

Art Commission: Fifty-Second Annual Report for the year 1962 [1963]

	Box	Folder
Text	21	31

Fairmount Park Commission administrative history 1860-1949, 1980-2009

Arrangement note

This series is arranged into seven subseries: "Early administrative correspondence;" "Early committee reports;" "Property management files;" "Planning files;" "Financial files;" "Publications;" and "Exhibitions." The materials in each of the seven subseries are arranged chronologically.

Early administrative correspondence 1860-1949

General correspondence 1860-1869

	Box	Folder
Text	23	1

Sam Smedley field letters 1870

	Shelf	Drawer
Text	Green	7

General correspondence 1870-1879

	Box	Folder
Text	23	2

Edward Waln letters circa 1870

	Box	Folder

Text	23	3	
Design and construction correspondence 1880-1889			
	Box	Folder	
Text	23	4	
Land purchaces correspondence 1880-1889			
	Box	Folder	
Text	23	5	
General correspondence 1880-1889	Box 23	Folder	
Text			
Construction and engineering correspondence 1890-1899			
	Box	Folder	
Text	23	7	
Land purchases correspondence 1890-1899			

Text 23 8		Box	Folder
	Text	23	8

Land purchases correspondence: Riverside Mansion 1899, 1900

	Box	Folder
Text	23	9

General correspondence 1890-1899

	Box	Folder
Text	23	10

Drinking fountain gift from Master Builders' Exchange 1893

	Box	Folder
Text	23	11

Design and construction correspondence 1900-1909

	Box	Folder
Text	23	12

Land purchases correspondence 1900-1909

	Box	Folder
Text	23	13
correspondence 1900-1909		
correspondence 1900-1909		
correspondence 1900-1909	Box	Folder

General correspondence 1910-1919

	Box	Folder
Text	23	15

General correspondence 1920-1929

	Box	Folder
Text	23	16

General correspondence 1930-1939

		T. 1.1
	Box 23	Folder 17
Text		17
anaral aarraspandanaa 1040 1040		
eneral correspondence 1940-1949		
	Box	Folder
Text	23	18
Text		
1000 1021		
arly committee reports 1880-1931		
ommittee on Plans and Improvements report on Fairmount F	Passangar Railre	oad 1880
minutee on Flans and improvements report on Fairmount F	assenger Kann	Jau 1000
	Box	Folder
Text	23	19
TCAL		
ommittee on Land Purchases and Damages 1900-1914		
	n	T-13
	Box	Folder
Text	Box 23	Folder 20
Text		
Text Committee on Land Purchases and Damages 1914-1918		

Text	23	21
mmittee on Land Purchases and Damages 1919-1924		
Text	Box 23	Folder 22
mmittee on Land Purchases and Damages 1925-1931		
Text	Box 23	Folder 23
Text mmittee on Land Purchases and Damages meeting minute	23	
	23 es 1915-1917	23
ommittee on Land Purchases and Damages meeting minute	23 es 1915-1917 Box	Folder
ommittee on Land Purchases and Damages meeting minute	23 es 1915-1917 Box	Folder

Engineering 1870

- <u></u>	Shelf	Drawer
Graphic materials	Green	7
ronarty management files 1027 2005		
roperty management files 1937-2005		
ecord of 1868 property acquisitions 1937 April		
	Box	Folder
Text	24	1
viction policy 1941-1948		
viction policy 1941-1948		
	Box	Folder
Text	24	2
teal estate index 1951 November		
	Box	Folder
Text	24	3
roperty inventories 1957, 1983, 1987, 1990		
Toperty inventories 1937, 1983, 1987, 1990		
	Box	Folder

Text	24	4
ates of Title 1967-1997		
	Box 24	Folder 5
Text		
vania Historical and Museum Com	mission covenants 1975-1993	
	Box	Folder
Text	24	6
ry inventories 1941-1994		
y inventories 1711 1771		
	Box	Folder
Text	24	7
-		
1 1000 1001		
ition records 1980-1981		
ttion records 1980-1981		
ttion records 1980-1981	Box	Folder
	Box 24	Folder 8
Text		

	Box	Folder
Text	24	9
nsylvania Historical and Museum Commission s	survey 1985	
	Box	Folder
	24	10
Text		
perty sales circa 1985		
5		
	Box	Folder
Text	24	11
10.00		
eral files 1995-2003		
	Box	Folder
	Box 24	roider 12
Text		12
nning files 1980-2009		
edure - Historic Structure Report 1980		
	Box	Folder

Text	23	25	
Duo andrea - Terret Franchierra diamento arra inco 1000			
Procedure - Trust Fund inventory circa 1980			
	Box	Folder	
Tarra	23	26	
Text			
* (1 C2) 1000 1004			
Meeting summaries (1 of 2) 1980-1984			
	Box	Folder	
Text	23		
Meeting summaries (2 of 2) 1980-1984			
	Box	Folder	
Text	23	28	
Management strategy study (1 of 2) 1981-1986			
	Box	Folder	
T	23	29	
Text			

Management strategy study (2 of 2) 1981-1986

	D 0	Foldon
	Box 23	Folder 30
Text		
egulation ammendments 1984, 1990		
egulation animenuments 1964, 1990		
	Box	Folder
Text	23	31
Text		
ngineer's Annual Report 1986/1987		
	Box	Folder
	23	32
Text		
ublic relations materials 1988-1990		
	Box	Folder
Text	23	33
	_	
I.B I. S. 1002/1002		
nnual Report draft 1992/1993		
	Box	Folder
Tout	23	34
Text		

visory Council by-laws, meeting minutes and comm	nunications 1995-2008	
	Box	Folder
Text	23	35
. Di		
secutive Director's monthly reports 1997		
	Box	Folder
Text	23	36
TOX		
erger of Parks and Recreation 2009		
<u> </u>		
	Box	Folder
Text	23	37
inancial files 1983-circa 2000		
maricial files 1905 chea 2000		
nnual balance ledger 1892, 1950, 1951		
	Shelf	Drawer
Text	Green	9
	Shelf	Drawer

rust Fund information 1941-1996 Box Folder 24 13	Text		Green	7
entennial Drawing Collection grant 1988-1989 Box Folder 24	rust Fund information 1941-19	96		
Text Box Folder 24 14 Villiam Penn Foundation information 1989-1996 Box Folder 24 15 Text Villiam Penn Foundation information 1989-1996	Text			
Text Box Folder Text Text Box Folder 24 15 Box Folder 24 15	entennial Drawing Collection §	grant 1988-1989		
Text Box Folder 24 15 dvisory Council: Legislative Initiative Program grant application 1992 Box Folder 24 15 Box Folder 24 16			Box	Folder
Text Box Folder 24 15 dvisory Council: Legislative Initiative Program grant application 1992 Box Folder 24 16	Text		24	14
Text 24 15 dvisory Council: Legislative Initiative Program grant application 1992 Box Folder 24 16	'illiam Penn Foundation inforn	nation 1989-1996		
dvisory Council: Legislative Initiative Program grant application 1992 Box Folder 24 16			Box	Folder
Box Folder 24 16	Text		24	15
24 16	lvisory Council: Legislative Ir	nitiative Program grant applicat	ion 1992	
Text 24 16				
	Text		24	16

Advisory Council: Legislative Initiative Program grant application 1994

	Box	Folder
Text	24	17
ICAL		
ge Investment Marketing Grant 1999		
	Box	Folder
Text	24	18
ICAL		
atus communications and information circa 2000		
	Box	Folder
Text	24	19
IOAL		
rations 1989-2004		
cations 1989-2004		
cations 1989-2004		
People" newsletter 1989-2004	Roy	Folder
People" newsletter 1989-2004	Box 24	Folder
	Box 24	Folder 20
People" newsletter 1989-2004		
People" newsletter 1989-2004 Text		
People" newsletter 1989-2004		
People" newsletter 1989-2004 Text		

Text	24	21
airmount Funnies" cartoon strip 1995-20	000	
	Box	Folder
Text	24	
olonial Homes in America" television pr	rogram 1996	
	Box	Folder
Text	24	23
10/110		
	Box	Folder
ield Notes" newsletter 1998, 2004 Text	Box 24	Folder 24
ield Notes" newsletter 1998, 2004 Text		
ield Notes" newsletter 1998, 2004		
ield Notes" newsletter 1998, 2004 Text		
Text Chibitions 1996-2000	24	24
Text hibitions 1996-2000	24	24
ield Notes" newsletter 1998, 2004 Text	24 Ith and Enjoyment of Citizens" circ	24 ca 1996
Text Chibitions 1996-2000	24	24

1997 Philadelphia Flower Show 1996-1997

	Box	Folder
Text	24	26
hiladelphia Flower Show 1999		
hiladelphia Flower Show 1999		
hiladelphia Flower Show 1999	Box	Folder

2000 Philadelphia Flower Show 1999-2000

	Box	Folder
Text	24	28

Planning, Preservation and Property Management Division grant and project files	
Fairmount Park Historic Resource Archive	Drawer 1-1
History - Newspaper Clippings	

Drawer

1-1

Partnerships- The Athanaeum of Philadelphia

Bridge to Bridge Project 1984-2001 (Bulk, 1998-2001)	Drawer 6.1
Background research	
Correspondence	
Grant and financial information	
Interpretive signage	
Cobb's Creek Community Environmental Education Center 1999-2005	Drawer 6.1
Correspondence and project notes	
Contractor information - requisitions for payment and change orders	
Financial information - reports, contracts, budget, and cost breakdowns	
	Drawer
Proposed recreation improvements grant c. 2000	6.1
Fairmount Park Water Works restoration	
Engine House restoration 1998-2001	

Interpretive Center and general restoration 2000-2006

North Delaware Greenway Trail and Interpretive Signage Project	Drawer 6.1
	0.1
Background research	
Property acquisition - correspondence, deeds, and plans 2003-2007	
Reports - agreements, invoices, and executive summary 2008-2010	
Signage - compositions and edits 2009	
Signage - schematic designs, annotated	
Park Houses Interpretive Signs 2008	Drawer 6.1
General information	
Preserve America Grant for Fairmount Water Works Signage Project, Sculpture Signage Project, and Museum without Walls 2008-2010	Drawer 6.1
Controlled Access Headings	
Subject(s)	

National Park Service (U.S.)	
Background research	
Sculpture research: Third party information and in-house notes and drafts	
Fairmount Water Works research: Third party information	
Fairmount Water Works research: In-house notes, drafts, image inventories	
	Drawer
Image inventory of Fairmount Park sculptures c. 2009	2-1
Physical Characteristics and Technical Requirements note	
CD-ROM w/ 8bit JPG images	
Contractual and financial information	
In-house material	
Third party material	
Design information	

Correspondence	
General material	
Final product information	
Fairmount Sculpture Signage Interpretive Project	
Water Works Signage Interpretive Project	
Grant information	
Grant materials	
Grant correspondence	
Museum Without Walls	
Wissahickon Valley Park Signage and Interpretive System (Forbidden Drive Sign Project) 2010-2011 (Bulk, 2010)	
	Drawer
Agendas, correspondence, memos, and minutes	6.1

6.1

Compositions, contractor resume, edits, and schematic designs

Correspondence

Drawer

6.1

Grant awards - various 1999-2002

Reports

Drawer

6.1

Semi-annual grants report 2001-2002

History files 1690-2010

Arrangement note

The "History files" series is arranged into a large number of subseries. The first fifty-eight subseries are arranged by Park, alphabetically, beginning with Allen's Lane Park and ending with Wooden Bridge Run.

The information in each of these Park subseries is organized in a uniform fashion. The material in each of the Park components, or "subseries" is first organized alphabetically by feature with any particular Park. For example, some primary subdivisions of "West Fairmount Park" subseries are "West Fairmount Park, Belmont Mansion;" "West Fairmount Park, Boelson House;" "West Fairmount Park, Chamounix Carriage House;" and "West Fairmount Park, Japanese House."

At the next level of organization, beyond park feature, is subject matter. The order of the subject matter arrangement is as follows: The first subject is general historical background information. After the historical background is background information specific to the work of the Planning Preservation and Property Management Division, including capital project preservation documentation and maintenance

records. Lastly, administrative information is found in the form of grant applications, Park "Friends Group" communications, and institutional designations.

Allens Lane Park

Historical note

Allens Lane Park was gifted to the City for use as a community playground by Dr. George Woodward and his wife Gertrude Houston Woodward in 1945. The building which houses the Allens Lane Art Center (ALAC) was originally used as a carriage house for a residence that once occupied the site but has since been demolished. The ALAC formed in 1953, and has since continuously hosted, through a long-term lease, day and summer camps, community theater, art classes, and art exhibitions for the Mount Airy community and the larger Philadelphia region. The Park is 6.06 acres.

	Drawer
Allens Lane Art Center: history 1957-1967	1-2
Allens Lane Art Center: renovations - electrical 1977-1979	1-2
Allens Lane Art Center: renovations - general construction 1977-1978	1-2
Allens Lane Art Center: renovations - mechanical and plumbing 1977-1978	1-2
Allens Lane Tennis Facility: grants - rehabilitation and lighting 1987, 1990	1-2
Bainbridge Green	
	Пиотион

Drawer

1-2

Bainbridge Green: History - development and articles circa 1985

Bartram's Garden

Historical note

Bartram's Garden is 27.29 acres, located in Southwest Philadelphia on the west bank of the Schuylkill River. Its boundaries are: 53rd Street to 56th Street, and from the Penn Central Railroad to the Schuylkill River. The Park was laid out and developed circa 1730 by John Bartram, America's first botanist. The house, barns and stables on the property were restored by the Fairmount Park Commission in 1925. The house is furnished and open to the public. - *One Hundred and Fifth Annual Report*, Fairmount Park Commission, 1974

	Drawer
Bartram's Garden, Bartram House and Garden: History - articles, book excerpts, newspaper clippings (1 of 2)	1-2
Bartram's Garden, Bartram House and Garden: History - articles, book excerpts, newspaper clippings (2 of 2)	1-2
Bartram's Garden, Bartram House and Garden: History - written histories, transcribed	1-2
	1_2

1-2

Bartram's Garden, Bartram House and Garden: History - drawings, maps and histories (1 of 2)

Bartram's Garden, Bartram House and Garden: History - drawings, maps and histories (2 of 2) Bartram's Garden, Bartram House and Garden: History - ordinances 1888, 1889, 1896 1-2 Bartram's Garden, Bartram House and Garden: Property - acquisition (1 of 2) 1965, 1980-1982 1-2 Bartram's Garden, Bartram House and Garden: Property - acquisition (2 of 2) 1980, 1987
Bartram's Garden, Bartram House and Garden: History - ordinances 1888, 1889, 1896 1-2 Bartram's Garden, Bartram House and Garden: Property - acquisition (1 of 2) 1965, 1980-1982 1-2 Bartram's Garden, Bartram House and Garden: Property - acquisition (2 of 2) 1980,
Bartram's Garden, Bartram House and Garden: Property - acquisition (1 of 2) 1965, 1980-1982 1-2 Bartram's Garden, Bartram House and Garden: Property - acquisition (2 of 2) 1980,
Bartram's Garden, Bartram House and Garden: Property - acquisition (2 of 2) 1980,
1997
1-2 Bartram's Garden, Bartram House and Garden: Property - deeds 1989, current
1-2 Bartram's Garden, Bartram House and Garden: Property - lease 1982
1-2 Bartram's Garden, Bartram House and Garden: Restoration - roof replacement
1-2 Bartram's Garden, Bartram House and Garden: Restoration - planning 1976-1978
1-2 Bartram's Garden, Bartram House and Garden: Restoration - architect and consultant correspondence 1979-1981

Bartram's Garden, Bartram House and Garden: Restoration - specifications (1 of 3) 1980 February 12	1-2
Bartram's Garden, Bartram House and Garden: Restoration - specifications (2 of 3) 1980 February 12	1-2
Bartram's Garden, Bartram House and Garden: Restoration - specifications (3 of 3) 1980 February 12	1-2
Bartram's Garden, Bartram House and Garden: Restoration - contractor correspondence (1 of 2) 1980-1981	1-2
Bartram's Garden, Bartram House and Garden: Restoration - contractor correspondence (2 of 2) 1981	1-2
Bartram's Garden, Bartram House and Garden: Restoration - masonry 1988-1990	1-2
Bartram's Garden, Bartram House and Garden: Grants - Pennsylvania Historical and Museum Commission 1978	1-2
Bartram's Garden, Bartram House and Garden: Grants - maintenance 1972-1988	1-2
Bartram's Garden, Bartram House and Garden: National Historic Landmark 1964-1965, 1975, 2010	1-2

	1-2
Bartram's Garden, Bartram House and Garden: Report - master plan 1984 May 22	1 2
Bartram's Garden, Bartram House and Garden: Property management - memos,	1-2
correspondence and lease agreement 1975-1987	
Bartram's Garden, Berthing facility: License agreement 2006-2007	1-2
Bartram's Garden, Wetland footbridge: Project - Coastal Zone Management	1-2
Program 1998-2000	
Partrom's Cardan John Partrom Association, Organization information airea 1009	1-2
Bartram's Garden, John Bartram Association: Organization information circa 1998	
Bartram's Garden, John Bartram Association: Botanic Trail - descriptive material circa 1997	1-2
Bartram's Garden, John Bartram Association: Newsletters and memos 1936,	1-2
1979-1995, 2004	
Destructe Conden John Destruct Association Lone Destruction Consolitae	1-2
Bartram's Garden, John Bartram Association: Long Range Planning Committee - meeting minutes 1998 November 12	
Bartram's Garden, John Bartram Association: Long Range Planning Committee -	1-2
report 1999	

Benjamin Franklin Parkway

	D
	Drawer
Benjamin Franklin Parkway: History - Early planning, original documents 1891-1927	1-2
Benjamin Franklin Parkway: History - Festival of Fountains circa 1961	1-2
Benjamin Franklin Parkway: History - Live 8 - articles 2005	1-2
Benjamin Franklin Parkway: History - Tribute Trees circa 1914	1-2
Benjamin Franklin Parkway: History - planning circa 1973	1-2
Benjamin Franklin Parkway: History - planning - National Bicentennial 1973-1975	1-2
Benjamin Franklin Parkway: History - proposed site improvements n.d.	
	Drawer
Benjamin Franklin Parkway: History - articles, histories, newspaper clippings and notes	1-2
Benjamin Franklin Parkway: Restoration - streetscape 2011-2012	1-2

Benjamin Franklin Parkway: Restoration - "Lighting the Benjamin Franklin Parkway" background and proposals

	Drawer
Benjamin Franklin Parkway, Aviator Park: newspaper clippings 2007	1-2
Benjamin Franklin Parkway, Aviator Park: Sculpture - All Wars Memorial	1-2
Benjamin Franklin Parkway, Barnes Museum: newspaper clippings 2007-2009	1-2
Benjamin Franklin Parkway, Barnes Museum: Newspaper section 6 May 2012	1-2
Benjamin Franklin Parkway, Binswanger Triangle: memo 1986 January 26	1-2
Benjamin Franklin Parkway, Levy Park: History - ordinance 1977 August 16	1-2
Benjamin Franklin Parkway, River Field: Property management - memo and proposal 1997	1-2
Benjamin Franklin Parkway, River Field: Property management - memos regarding Friends of River Field lease 1997-1998	1-2
Benjamin Franklin Parkway, Rodin Museum: History - early planning, original documents 1927-1930	1-2

Benjamin Franklin Parkway, Rodin Museum: Renovation - floodlighting 1958	1-2
Benjamin Franklin Parkway, Rodin Museum: Gate restoration - manuals and reports 2009-2010	1-2
Benjamin Franklin Parkway, Rodin Museum: General - newspaper clippings c. 2012	1-2
Benjamin Franklin Parkway, Shalom Garden: newspaper clipping circa 1995	1-2
Benjamin Franklin Parkway, North Twenty-First Street: 231-251 (Boy Scout Headquarters)	1-2
Benjamin Franklin Parkway, North Twenty-Second Street: 217-221	1-2
Benjamin Franklin Parkway, North Twenty-Second Street: 309	1-2
Benjamin Franklin Parkway, Summer Street: 2127 - deed 1903	1-2
Benjamin Franklin Parkway, Winter Street: 2100 block	1-2
Benjamin Franklin Parkway, Vine Street: 1801	1-2
Bradford Park	

Drawer

1-2

Bradford Park: History - ordinance and map undated

Burholme Park

Historical note

Burholme Park is 69.40 acres of land in the Fox Chase region of Northeast Philadelphia. The Park's boundaries are: Central Avenue to Filmore Street; and Cottman Avenue to Shelmire Street. Ryerss Mansion and the land on which it is situated is the former private home and estate of William Ryerss. The grounds were developed as a public park and the mansion was enlarged and converted into a museum and library. - *One Hundred and Fifth Annual Report*, Fairmount Park Commission, 1974

	Drawer
Burholme Park, Ryerss Mansion: History - early estate and property documents circa 1890-circa 1915	1-3
Burholme Park, Ryerss Mansion: History - early estate correspondence (1 of 3) 1907-1955	1-3
Burholme Park, Ryerss Mansion: History - early estate correspondence (2 of 3) 1907-1955	1-3
Burholme Park, Ryerss Mansion: History - early estate correspondence (3 of 3)	1-3
Burholme Park, Ryerss Mansion: History - wills (1 of 2) 1868-1917	1-3

Burholme Park, Ryerss Mansion: History - wills (2of 2) 1868-1917	1-3
Burholme Park, Ryerss Mansion: History - drawings, plans and elevations (1 of 2)	1-3
Burholme Park, Ryerss Mansion: History - drawings, plans and elevations (2 of 2)	1-3
Burholme Park, Ryerss Mansion: History - site plans	1-3
Burholme Park, Ryerss Mansion: History - fire insurance circa 1890	1-3
Burholme Park, Ryerss Mansion: History - genealogy	1-3
Burholme Park, Ryerss Mansion: History - Waln/Walne family genealogy	1-3
Burholme Park, Ryerss Mansion: History - census information 1880	1-3
Burholme Park, Ryerss Mansion: History - thesis notes of Keim, Laura circa 1997	1-3
Burholme Park, Ryerss Mansion: Administrative history - Adelaide B. Williams bequest 1988-1989	1-3
Burholme Park, Ryerss Mansion: Administrative history - general 1977-1997	1-3

Burholme Park, Ryerss Mansion: Administrative history - Isabel Haslam bequest circa 1983

Burnonne Fark, Kyerss Mansion. Administrative history - Isaber Hasiam bequest circa i	1903
	Drawer
Burholme Park, Ryerss Mansion: Administrative history - Ryerss fund 1975-1995	1-3
Burholme Park, Ryerss Mansion: Administrative history - trust fund 1987-1998	1-3
Burholme Park, Ryerss Mansion: Capital projects - collection storage 1976-1980	1-3
Burholme Park, Ryerss Mansion: Capital projects - consultant reports 1976-1980	1-3
Burholme Park, Ryerss Mansion: Capital projects - electrical work 1976-1980	1-3
Burholme Park, Ryerss Mansion: Capital projects - elevator 1976-1980	1-3
Burholme Park, Ryerss Mansion: Capital projects - general contractor 1976-1980	1-3
Burholme Park, Ryerss Mansion: Capital projects - general correspondence (1 of 2) 1976-1980	1-3
Burholme Park, Ryerss Mansion: Capital projects - general correspondence (2 of	1-3

Burholme Park, Ryerss Mansion: Capital projects - general correspondence (2 of 2) 1976-1980

Burholme Park, Ryerss Mansion: Capital projects - grant documentation 1976-1980	1-3
Burholme Park, Ryerss Mansion: Capital projects - hardware and locks 1976-1980	1-3
Burholme Park, Ryerss Mansion: Capital projects - meeting minutes 1976-1980	1-3
Burholme Park, Ryerss Mansion: Capital projects - HVAC work 1976-1980	1-3
Burholme Park, Ryerss Mansion: Capital projects - painting 1971-1980	1-3
Burholme Park, Ryerss Mansion: Capital projects - plumbing work 1976-1980	1-3
Burholme Park, Ryerss Mansion: Capital projects - punch lists 1976-1980	1-3
Burholme Park, Ryerss Mansion: Capital projects - security system 1976-1980	1-3
Burholme Park, Ryerss Mansion: Capital projects - specifications 1977 November 1	1-3
Burholme Park, Ryerss Mansion: Capital projects - specifications 1978 February 15	1-3
Burholme Park, Ryerss Mansion: Capital projects - mansion and carriage house carpentry 1993	1-3

Burholme Park, Ryerss Mansion: Capital projects - porch repair 1996	1-3
Burholme Park, Ryerss Mansion: Capital projects - exterior lighting 1996	1-3
Burholme Park, Ryerss Mansion: Capital projects - HVAC work 1996	1-3
Burholme Park, Ryerss Mansion: Maintenance - carpet 1987	1-3
Burholme Park, Ryerss Mansion: Maintenance - cleaning service 1995-1997	1-3
Burholme Park, Ryerss Mansion: Maintenance - general documentation 1996, 2001-2003	1-3
Burholme Park, Ryerss Mansion: Maintenance - HVAC 1980-2002	1-3
Burholme Park, Ryerss Mansion: Maintenance - landscape 1975-2004	1-3
Burholme Park, Ryerss Mansion: Maintenance - lighting, interior 1995	1-3
Burholme Park, Ryerss Mansion: Maintenance - security and fire system 1989	1-3
Burholme Park, Ryerss Mansion: Maintenance - springhouse 1983	1-3

Burholme Park, Ryerss Mansion: Historical designation - correspondence 1974-198	1-3
Burholme Park, Ryerss Mansion: Historical designation - signage 1979-1980, 2003	1-3
Burholme Park, Ryerss Mansion: Historical designation - interpretation undated	1-3
Burholme Park, Ryerss Museum and Library: History - covenant c. 1978	1-4
Burholme Park, Ryerss Museum and Library: General - tour information and spiels n.d.	1-4
Burholme Park, Ryerss Museum and Library: Administration - mission statement undated	1-4
Burholme Park, Ryerss Museum and Library: Administration - history undated	1-4
Burholme Park, Ryerss Museum and Library: Administration - building use policies 1994	1-4
Burholme Park, Ryerss Museum and Library: Administration - library spending 1977, 1978, 1995, 2000	1-4
Burholme Park, Ryerss Museum and Library: Administration - attendance 2000, n.c.	1-4 1.

Burholme Park, Ryerss Museum and Library: Administration - Rockledge School of Art exhibit 1995	1-4
Burholme Park, Ryerss Museum and Library: Administration - personnel (1 of 5) 1979-1992	1-4
Burholme Park, Ryerss Museum and Library: Administration - personnel (2 of 5) 1995	1-4
Burholme Park, Ryerss Museum and Library: Administration - personnel (3 of 5) 1995-1996	1-4
Burholme Park, Ryerss Museum and Library: Administration - personnel (4 of 5) 1996	1-4
Burholme Park, Ryerss Museum and Library: Administration - personnel (5 of 5) 1999-2000	1-4
Burholme Park, Ryerss Museum and Library: Collection - Baun inventory undated	1-4
Burholme Park, Ryerss Museum and Library: Collection - conservation grant 1998-2006	1-4
Burholme Park, Ryerss Museum and Library: Collection - conservation survey 1977	1-4

Burholme Park, Ryerss Museum and Library: Collection - Ellis dioramas circa 1988	1-4
Burholme Park, Ryerss Museum and Library: Collection - furniture, ownership undated	1-4
Burholme Park, Ryerss Museum and Library: Collection - furniture, needed undated	1-4
Burholme Park, Ryerss Museum and Library: Collection - insurance inventory and appraisal (1 of 2) 1990	1-4
Burholme Park, Ryerss Museum and Library: Collection - insurance inventory and appraisal (2 of 2) 1990	1-4
Burholme Park, Ryerss Museum and Library: Collection - loan to Woodmere Art Museum 1985	1-4
Burholme Park, Ryerss Museum and Library: Grants - William Penn Foundation (1 of 2) 1982-1983	1-4
Burholme Park, Ryerss Museum and Library: Grants - William Penn Foundation (2 of 2) 1982-1983	1-4
Burholme Park, Ryerss Museum and Library: Grants - curatorial 1983	1-4

Burholme Park, Ryerss Museum and Library: Grants - curatorial PHMC project grant 1989	1-4
Burholme Park, Ryerss Museum and Library: Grants - curatorial project grant 1991	1-4
Burholme Park, Ryerss Museum and Library: Grants - curatorial PHMC project grant 1992-1993	1-4
Burholme Park, Ryerss Museum and Library: Grants - curatorial project grant 1996	1-4
Burholme Park, Ryerss Museum and Library: Grants - Museum Assessment Program 1997	1-4
Burholme Park, Ryerss Museum and Library: Grants - Museum Assessment Program 1997-1998	1-4
Burholme Park, Ryerss Museum and Library: Grants - institutional review by Herron Kristen 1999 January 12	1-4
Burholme Park, Ryerss Museum and Library: Grants - Map I institutional survey 1999	1-4
Burholme Park, Ryerss Museum and Library: Reports - Free Library assessment and recommendations 1995	1-4

1-4 Burholme Park, Farm for Aged Equines: General information - articles, brochures, newspaper clippings 1973-1995 1-4 Burholme Park, Fox Chase Cancer Center: History - articles, will and ordinance circa 2008 1-4 Burholme Park, Fox Chase Cancer Center: Proposal - "growth plan" 2004 October 13 1-4 Burholme Park, Friends of Burholme: Correspondence 1980-2001 1-4 Burholme Park, Northeast Optimist Support Facility: Construction permit 1999 Carpenter's Woods Historical note The heirs of James S. Mason and George W. Carpenter conveyed the land which is now Carpenters Woods to the City of Philadelphia in 1916. An unnamed tributary of the Wissahickon Creek flows through Carpenter's Woods. The Park also features a trail network. The Park is 40.06 acres. **Drawer** 1-4 Carpenter's Woods: History - excerpts and notes undated

Carpenter's Woods: History - property, 7001 Wissahickon Avenue undated

1-4

Carpenter's Woods: History - property, 7003 Wissahickon Avenue undated	1-4
Carpenter's Woods: Maps - topographic (GIS) 2010	1-4
Carpenter's Woods: Projects	
Meadow Creation Initiative bulletin [2 copies]	
Carroll Park	
	Drawer
Carroll Park: History - Correspondence and map 1959-1986	1-4
Christ Church Park	
	Drawer
Christ Church Park: History - articles, correspondence and pamphlets	1-4
Christ Church Park: History - original documents 1924-1933, 1958, 1998	1-4
Clifford Park	
Historical note	

George C. Thomas's 1878 will bequeathed a house and eight acres of ground in Blue Bell Hill to the City of Philadelphia. Relatives asked in correspondence that "some name should be assigned to the property which will forever mark it as a gift of the testator," and: "This property, as you will notice was named by him, and has always been known as Clifford Park." In 1907, 40.5 acres of land known as Clifford Park became an official part of the Fairmount Park system.

	Drawer
Clifford Park: History - brief of title, deed, histories	1-4
Clifford Park, Kelter House: History - maps, publications and visual resources	Drawer
	Drawer
Clifford Park, Thomas Mansion: History - Thomas Estate	1-4
Clifford Park, Thomas Mansion: History - excerpts, memos, notes, publications	1-4
Clifford Park, Thomas Mansion: Grant - Philadelphia Intervention Fund proposal 2000	1-4
Clifford Park, Thomas Mansion: Maintenance - paint, exterior 1974, 1975	1-4
Cloverly Park	
	Drawer
Cloverly Park: History - articles, excerpts and newspapers clippings	1-4

1927

Cobb's Creek Golf Course Drawer 1-4 Cobbs Creek Golf Course: History - deed 1913 1-4 Cobbs Creek Golf Course: History - articles, histories, images, newspaper clippings and notes 1-4 Cobbs Creek Golf Course: History - Cobbs Creek Expressway article 2002 Cobb's Creek Park **Drawer** 1-4 Cobbs Creek Park: History - articles, excerpts. images, newspaper clippings and notes 1-4 Cobbs Creek Park: History - articles, excerpts. images, newspaper clippings and notes (2 of 2) 1-4 Cobbs Creek Park: History - deeds 1926-1966 1-4 Cobbs Creek Park: History - property at Lansdowne and Haverford Avenues circa

Cobbs Creek Park: History - property at 6841Lansdowne Avenue	1-4
Cobbs Creek Park: History - anti-aircraft battery gun emplacemen	t in 1952 undated
Cobbs Creek Park, Bridges: History - articles and images	1-4
Cobbs Creek Park, Blue Bell Tavern: History - brief of title, corresand images	1-4 spondence, excerpts
Cobbs Creek Park, Blue Bell Tavern: History - Governor Printz M	1-4 Iill (Molndal)
Cobbs Creek Park, Blue Bell Tavern: Property management - Frie Bell correspondence 1987-1988	1-4 nds of the Blue
Cobbs Creek Park, Cobbs Creek Automobile Suburb Historic Dist Register of Historic Places designation circa 1998	1-4 crict: National
Cobbs Creek Park, Cobbs Creek Bikeway: Development - project correspondence 1994-1995	1-4 approval and
Cobbs Creek Park: Cobbs Creek Community Environmental Educand contract 1993-1996	1-4 eation Center: Grant
Cobbs Creek Park: Pedestrian bridge - conditions assessment 2012	1-4 2

Cobbs Creek Park, Cobbs Creek Stable: Property management - property transfer 1983-1991	1-4
Cobbs Creek Park, Friends of Blue Bell Tavern: Correspondence 1997-2007	1-4
Cobbs Creek Park, Mill Road Bridge: History - images and newspaper clippings 1938	1-4
Cobbs Creek Park, Mills: History - images	1-4
Cobbs Creek Park, Sellers House: History - notes, maps and summaries	1-4
East Fairmount Park	
	Drawer
East Fairmount Park: History - maps circa 1890	1-4
East Fairmount Park: History - Crock (Michael) tract brief of title	1-4
East Fairmount Park: History - Ford tract brief of title and map	1-4
East Fairmount Park: History - Fairmount Park Steamboats n.d.	1-4

East Fairmount Park, Arnest Mansion: History - articles, brief of title, notes and original documents 1869, 1968-1996	1-4
East Fairmount Park, Arnest Mansion: Capital project - correspondence 1975	1-4
East Fairmount Park, Arnest Mansion: Capital project - specifications (1 of 2) 1975 October 1	1-4
East Fairmount Park, Arnest Mansion: Capital project - specifications (2 of 2) 1975 October 1	1-4
East Fairmount Park, Arnest Mansion: Demolition - renovation cost review and demolition documentation 1995	1-4
East Fairmount Park, Arnest Mansion: Property management - memos and correspondence 1975-1988	1-4
East Fairmount Park, Art Gallery/Pompeiian Museum: History - articles, excerpts, newspaper clippings and notes	1-4
East Fairmount Park, Art Gallery/Pompeiian Museum: History - early planning documents 1871, 1873	1-4
East Fairmount Park, Azalea Garden: History - articles, images, memos circa 1952-circa 1990	1-4

East Fairmount Park, Bathey House: restoration - Trolley Car Cafe 2009	1-5
East Fairmount Park, Boathouse Row: History - articles, excerpts, executive summary and notes	1-5
East Fairmount Park, Boathouse Row: History - correspondence 1978, 2006, undated	1-5
East Fairmount Park, Boathouse Row: History - early documents 1860-1965	1-5
East Fairmount Park, Boathouse Row: History - ornamental lighting 1978-2005	1-5
East Fairmount Park, Boathouse Row: Specifications - ornamental lighting 1978	1-5
East Fairmount Park, Boathouse Row: Local and national historic register 1978-2006	1-5
East Fairmount Park, Boathouse Row: House 1, Plaisted Hall (1 of 2) 1984-1994	1-5
East Fairmount Park, Boathouse Row: House 1, Plaisted Hall (2 of 2) 1994-1997	1-5
East Fairmount Park, Boathouse Row: House 1, Plaisted Hall - early documents 1879-1881	1-5
East Fairmount Park, Boathouse Row: House 1, Lloyd Hall 1998	1-5

East Fairmount Park, Boathouse Row: House 2, Fairmount Rowing Association - early documents 1877-1880	1-5
East Fairmount Park, Boathouse Row: House 3, Quaker City Barge Club - early documents 1874, 1903	1-5
East Fairmount Park, Boathouse Row: House 4, Pennsylvania Barge Club - early documents and restoration 1868, 1912, 1996-1997	1-5
East Fairmount Park, Boathouse Row: House 4, United States Rowing Society/ Schuylkill Navy of Philadelphia undated	1-5
East Fairmount Park, Boathouse Row: House 5, Cresent Boat Club 1878, 1891, 1986	1-5
East Fairmount Park, Boathouse Row: House 6, Bachelor's Barge Club 1953, 1996-1997	1-5
East Fairmount Park, Boathouse Row: House 7, University Barge Club 1869-1998	1-5
East Fairmount Park, Boathouse Row: House 8, Philadelphia Barge Club 1869	1-5
East Fairmount Park, Boathouse Row: House 9, Malta Barge Club 1869	1-5

East Fairmount Park, Boathouse Row: House 10, Vesper Boat Club 1897, 1904, 1954	1-5
East Fairmount Park, Boathouse Row: House 11, College Barge Club of the University of Pennsylvania 1873, 1874, 1909, 1969	1-5
East Fairmount Park, Boathouse Row: House 12, Penn Athletic Club Rowing Association circa 1982	1-5
East Fairmount Park, Boathouse Row: House 12, West Philadelphia Boat Club 1878	1-5
East Fairmount Park, Boathouse Row: House 13, Keystone Barge Club 1870	1-5
East Fairmount Park, Boathouse Row: House 13, Undine Barge Club 1868, 1880, 1888, undated	1-5
East Fairmount Park, Boathouse Row: House 14, Philadelphia Girls Rowing Club 1980	1-5
East Fairmount Park, Boathouse Row: House 14, Philadelphia Skating Club and Humane Society 1954, undated	1-5
East Fairmount Park, Boathouse Row: House 15, Sedgeley Lighthouse circa 1985-2000	1-5

East Fairmount Park, Boathouse Row: House 15, Sedgeley Lighthouse - restoration 1990-1991	1-5
East Fairmount Park, Boathouse Row: Saint Joseph's University boathouse project 1995-2002	1-5
East Fairmount Park, The Button Club: History - deed, early documents, histories and newspaper clippings 1891, 1955, undated	1-5
East Fairmount Park, Boxer's Trail: History - maps, newspaper clippings	1-5
East Fairmount Park, The Cliffs (Robert Morris House): History - brief of title, articles, excerpts and notes	1-5
East Fairmount Park, The Cliffs: History - brief of title and research notes	1-5
East Fairmount Park, The Cliffs: History - articles, excerpts, images, newspaper clippings and summaries (1 of 2)	1-5
East Fairmount Park, The Cliffs: History - articles, excerpts, images, newspaper clippings and summaries (2 of 2)	1-5
East Fairmount Park, The Cliffs: Correspondence 1931-2006	1-5

East Fairmount Park, The Cliffs: Correspondence - The Shackamaxon Society 1971-1974	1-5
East Fairmount Park, The Cliffs: Capital project - correspondence 1975-1977	1-5
East Fairmount Park, The Cliffs: Capital project - specifications 1975 September 15	1-5
East Fairmount Park, The Cliffs: Report - "Documentation and Archival Research" by McVey, Lorraine 1994 December 16	1-5
East Fairmount Park, The Cliffs: Property management - memos, correspondence and newspaper clippings 1971-1988	1-5
East Fairmount Park, Disc Golf Course: Friends of Sedgeley Woods - history and correspondence 1998-2007	1-5
East Fairmount Park, East Park Canoe House: History - articles, correspondence, excerpts, histories and images	1-5
East Fairmount Park, East Park Reservoir: History - maps, reports and surveys circa 1868-2007	1-5
East Fairmount Park, Edgeley Farm: History - brief of title, deed, images and newspaper clippings	1-5

East Fairmount Park, Edgeley Farm: Report - "Affordance of W. Ellis as to Nature of Building" 1868 September 17	1-5
East Fairmount Park, Fountain Green: History - deeds, maps and correspondence	1-5
East Fairmount Park, Fountain Green: History - early documents 1868-1872	1-5
East Fairmount Park, Glendinning Rock Garden: History - brochures, histories, images and will	1-5
East Fairmount Park, Grant's Cabin: History - correspondence and images (1 of 2) 1965-1982	1-5
East Fairmount Park, Grant's Cabin: History - correspondence and images (2 of 2) 1965-1982	1-5
East Fairmount Park, Hatfield House: History - will of Hatfield, Henry Reed 1939	1-5
East Fairmount Park, Hatfield House: History - histories, images and notes	1-5
East Fairmount Park, Hatfield House: History - removal and re-erection 1930	1-5
East Fairmount Park, Hatfield House: Capital project - bids and correspondence circa 1976	1-5

East Fairmount Park, Hatfield House: Capital project - bills and conference reports circa 1976	1-5
East Fairmount Park, Hatfield House: Capital project - drawings and spec sheets circa 1976	1-5
East Fairmount Park, Hatfield House: Capital project - specifications 1975 October 1	1-5
East Fairmount Park, Hatfield House: Maintenance - painting and woodwork repair 1984	1-5
East Fairmount Park, Hatfield House: Report - rental analysis 1997-1998	1-5
East Fairmount Park, Hatfield House: Property management - memos and correspondence 1971-1994	1-5
East Fairmount Park, Hatfield House: Property management - property transfer 1989-1994	1-5
East Fairmount Park, The Hills: History - articles, histories, maps and notes	1-5
East Fairmount Park, Kelly Drive: History - articles, histories and maps	1-5

East Fairmount Park, Kelly Drive: History - redesign of Sedgeley Drive intersection 1992	1-5
East Fairmount Park, Kelly Drive: Rock tunnel - geologic evaluation, histories and maps	1-5
East Fairmount Park, Laurel Hill Cemetery: History - brief of title, histories, maps	2-2
East Fairmount Park, Laurel Hill Cemetery: Strategic planning 1999 April-November	2-2
East Fairmount Park, Laurel Hill Mansion: History - brief of title, histories, images, newspaper clippings, notes (1 of 2)	2-2
East Fairmount Park, Laurel Hill Mansion: History - brief of title, histories, images, newspaper clippings, notes (2 of 2)	2-2
Gardner, S. Tyson East Fairmount Park, Laurel Hill Mansion: History - "Under my Roof - Laurel Hill Mansion's Sundry Stories" 2012	2-2
East Fairmount Park, Laurel Hill Mansion: History - Colonial Dames 1911	2-2
East Fairmount Park, Laurel Hill Mansion: Capital project: drawings, letters and memos 1975-1977	2-2

East Fairmount Park, Laurel Hill Mansion: Capital project: bills, reports and specifications 1975-1977	2-2
East Fairmount Park, Laurel Hill Mansion: Capital project: specifications 1975 October 9	2-2
East Fairmount Park, Laurel Hill Mansion: Restoration - structural improvements 1987-1988	2-2
East Fairmount Park, Laurel Hill Mansion: Restoration - roof repair 1998	2-2
East Fairmount Park, Laurel Hill Mansion: Maintenance - security and fire systems 1979	2-2
East Fairmount Park, Laurel Hill Mansion: Administrative - conservation 1990-1998	2-2
East Fairmount Park, Laurel Hill Mansion: Administrative - liability protection policy 1998	2-2
East Fairmount Park, Laurel Hill Mansion: Report - historic house report by Fong, K. 1994 December 15	2-2
East Fairmount Park, Laurel Hill Mansion: Tenant - Women for Greater Philadelphia 1976-2001	2-2

East Fairmount Park, Lemon Hill: History - early property documents 1859-1889	2-2
East Fairmount Park, Lemon Hill: History - articles, notes and publications (1 of 2)	2-2
East Fairmount Park, Lemon Hill: History - articles, notes and publications (2 of 2)	2-2
East Fairmount Park, Lemon Hill: Landscape improvements 1995-1996	2-2
East Fairmount Park, Lemon Hill Mansion: History - brief of title	2-2
East Fairmount Park, Lemon Hill Mansion: History - maps and images	2-2
East Fairmount Park, Lemon Hill Mansion: History - 1838 plant collection catalog (reproduction)	2-2
East Fairmount Park, Lemon Hill Mansion: History - 1859 Sidney and Adams description (reproduction)	2-2
East Fairmount Park, Lemon Hill Mansion: History - cultural landscape inventory maps	2-2
East Fairmount Park, Lemon Hill Mansion: History - bibliography	2-2

East Fairmount Park, Lemon Hill Mansion: History - bibliography (reproduction) (1 of 2)	2-2
East Fairmount Park, Lemon Hill Mansion: History - bibliography (reproduction) (2 of 2)	2-2
East Fairmount Park, Lemon Hill Mansion: History - newspaper clippings	2-2
East Fairmount Park, Lemon Hill Mansion: Capital project - letters and memos 1976-1979	2-2
East Fairmount Park, Lemon Hill Mansion: Capital project - bills, reports and security circa 1976	2-2
East Fairmount Park, Lemon Hill Mansion: Capital project - insurance, invoices and memos (1 of 2) 1975-1976	2-2
East Fairmount Park, Lemon Hill Mansion: Capital project - insurance, invoices and memos (2 of 2) 1975-1976	2-2
East Fairmount Park, Lemon Hill Mansion: Capital project - specifications (1 of 2) 1975 September 15	2-2
East Fairmount Park, Lemon Hill Mansion: Capital project - specifications (2 of 2) 1975 September 15	2-2

East Fairmount Park, Lemon Hill Mansion: Restoration - grant 1979	2-2
East Fairmount Park, Lemon Hill Mansion: Restoration, Phase II - engineer's report, maintenance instructions and report (1 of 2) circa 1981	2-2
East Fairmount Park, Lemon Hill Mansion: Restoration, Phase II - engineer's report, maintenance instructions and report (2 of 2) circa 1981	2-2
East Fairmount Park, Lemon Hill Mansion: Restoration, Phase II - memos and scope of work circa 1981	2-2
East Fairmount Park, Lemon Hill Mansion: Restoration, Phase II - contractors circa 1981	2-2
East Fairmount Park, Lemon Hill Mansion: Restoration, Phase II - inventories circa 1981	2-2
East Fairmount Park, Lemon Hill Mansion: Restoration, Phase II - specifications 1981 March	2-2
East Fairmount Park, Lemon Hill Mansion: Maintenance - paint studies 1962, 1976	2-2
East Fairmount Park, Lemon Hill Mansion: Maintenance - furnishing circa 1974	2-2

East Fairmount Park, Lemon Hill Mansion: Repairs - waterlines 1977-1979	2-3
East Fairmount Park, Lemon Hill Mansion: Repairs - porch circa 1987	2-3
East Fairmount Park, Lemon Hill Mansion: Repairs - HVAC specifications 1997 March 5	2-3
East Fairmount Park, Lemon Hill Mansion: Preservation - Fairmount Historic Preservation Trust 1995-1996	2-3
East Fairmount Park, Lemon Hill Mansion: Preservation - covenant circa 2003	2-3
East Fairmount Park, Lemon Hill Mansion: Administrative - memos 1996-2000	2-3
East Fairmount Park, Lemon Hill Mansion: Report - architect Raley, Robert L. undated	2-3
East Fairmount Park, Lemon Hill Gazebo: Rededication - program, notes, report circa 2006	2-3
East Fairmount Park, Lemon Hill Observatory: History - early documents 1875, 1898-1899	2-3
East Fairmount Park, Mifflin Mansion: History - excerpts	2-3

East Fairmount Park, Mount Pleasant: Early documents - letters 1864, 1868, 1896, 1926	
1926	
	2-3
East Fairmount Park, Mount Pleasant: Early documents - pamphlets 1909, 1927,	
1931	

East Fairmount Park, Mount Pleasant: Ephemera - location sign with history. n.d.

	Shelf	Drawer	
Realia	Green	6	_
			Drawer
East Fairmount Park, Mount Pleasant: History - brief o and images (1 of 5)	f title, articles, exce	erpts, letters	2-3
East Fairmount Park, Mount Pleasant: History - brief o and images (2 of 5)	f title, articles, exce	erpts, letters	2-3
East Fairmount Park, Mount Pleasant: History - brief o and images (3 of 5)	f title, articles, exce	erpts, letters	2-3
East Fairmount Park, Mount Pleasant: History - brief o	f title, articles, exce	erpts, letters	2-3

and images (4 of 5)

East Fairmount Park, Mount Pleasant: History - brief of title, articles, excerpts, letters and images (5 of 5)	2-3
East Fairmount Park, Mount Pleasant: Capital project - notes and drawings 1975-1977	2-3
East Fairmount Park, Mount Pleasant: Capital project - documentation 1975-1977	2-3
East Fairmount Park, Mount Pleasant: Capital project - specifications for phases I and II 1975	2-3
East Fairmount Park, Mount Pleasant: Capital project - specifications for phase III 1975 October 3	2-3
East Fairmount Park, Mount Pleasant: Capital project - correspondence and reports for phases I, II and III (1 of 4) 1975-1976	2-3
East Fairmount Park, Mount Pleasant: Capital project - correspondence and reports for phases I, II and III (2 of 4) 1975-1976	2-3
East Fairmount Park, Mount Pleasant: Capital project - correspondence and reports for phases I, II and III (3 of 4) 1976	2-3
East Fairmount Park, Mount Pleasant: Capital project - correspondence and reports for phases I, II and III (4 of 4) 1976-1979	2-3

East Fairmount Park, Mount Pleasant: Capital project - addendums, meeting minutes and purchase orders for phases I, II and III (1 of 2) 1975-1977	2-3
East Fairmount Park, Mount Pleasant: Capital project - addendums, meeting minutes and purchase orders for phases I, II and III (2 of 2) 1975-1977	2-3
East Fairmount Park, Mount Pleasant: Maintenance - pre-August 1974 1922, 1972-1974	2-3
East Fairmount Park, Mount Pleasant: Maintenance - painting, exterior 1985	2-3
East Fairmount Park, Mount Pleasant: Preservation - historic structures report circa 1987	2-3
East Fairmount Park, Mount Pleasant: Preservation - covenant 2006	2-3
East Fairmount Park, Mount Pleasant: Administrative - urn theft 1995	2-3
East Fairmount Park, Mount Sidney: History - brief of title, images and notes	2-3
East Fairmount Park, Ormiston: Early documents - Last Will and Testament of Sarah Burd 1862	2-3

East Fairmount Park, Ormiston: History - excerpts, images, memos and notes (1 of 2)	2-3
East Fairmount Park, Ormiston: History - excerpts, images, memos and notes (2 of 2)	2-3
East Fairmount Park, Ormiston: History - research notes	2-3
East Fairmount Park, Ormiston: History - "Bibliography of Ormiston"	2-3
East Fairmount Park, Ormiston: History - Shippen tract circa 1867	2-3
East Fairmount Park, Ormiston: History - Galloway, Joseph bibliography	2-3
East Fairmount Park, Ormiston: Capital project - documentation 1975-1977, 1987	2-3
East Fairmount Park, Ormiston: Capital project - specifications 1975 September 30	2-3
East Fairmount Park, Ormiston: Maintenance - paint analysis 1986	2-3
East Fairmount Park, Ormiston: Tenant - Royal Heritage Society of Delaware Valley	2-3
East Fairmount Park, Ormiston: Administrative 1996	2-3

East Fairmount Park, Rialto Hotel: History - images, newspaper clippings and map	2-3
East Fairmount Park, Robin Hood Dell: History - correspondence and programs 1932-present	2-3
East Fairmount Park, Robin Hood Tavern and Ford: History - brief of title, excerpts and notes	2-3
East Fairmount Park, Rockland Mansion: History - brief of title, excerpts and notes (1 of 2)	2-4
East Fairmount Park, Rockland Mansion: History - brief of title, excerpts and notes (2 of 2)	2-4
East Fairmount Park, Rockland Mansion: Capital project - correspondence, reports and insurance policy information circa 1976	2-4
East Fairmount Park, Rockland Mansion: Capital project - specifications 1975 October 15	2-4
East Fairmount Park, Rockland Mansion: Repairs - heating system 1982	2-4
East Fairmount Park, Rockland Mansion: Tenancy - American Rowing Historical Society circa 1985-1992	2-4

East Fairmount Park, Sedgeley Estate/Park: Early documents circa 1857	2-4
East Fairmount Fark, Sedgerey Estate/Fark. Early documents circa 1837	

East Fairmount Park, Sedgeley Estate/Park: History - brief of title, deeds and mortgages

Text		Drawer 2-4	
	Shelf Green	Drawer 7	
Text	Ofecii		_
			Drawei
East Fairmount Park, Sedgeley Estate/Park: History -	maps		2-4
East Fairmount Park, Sedgeley Estate/Park: History -	research notes		2-4
East Fairmount Park, Sedgeley Estate/Park: History - clippings	excepts and newspa	per	2-4
East Fairmount Park, Sedgeley Mansion: History - conwatercolor circa 1973	respondence regard	ling Latrobe	2-4
East Fairmount Park, Sedgeley Mansion: History - im	ages		2-4
			2-4

East Fairmount Park, Sedgeley Mansion: History - excerpts

East Fairmount Park, Sedgeley Porter's House: Early documents circa 1896	2-4
East Fairmount Park, Sedgeley Porter's House: History - research compilation 1995	2-4
East Fairmount Park, Sedgeley Porter's House: Report - cultural landscape inventory 1996 August 30	2-4
East Fairmount Park, Sedgeley Porter's House: Report - cultural landscape inventory correspondence 1997	2-4
East Fairmount Park, Sedgeley Porter's House: Capital project - correspondence, images and maps 1995-2001	2-4
East Fairmount Park, Sedgeley Porter's House: Capital project - visual resources `1995-2001	2-4
East Fairmount Park, Sedgeley Porter's House: Measured drawings and field notes undated	2-4
East Fairmount Park, Smith Memorial Playground: Early documents - Smith bequest 1894-1897	2-4
East Fairmount Park, Smith Memorial Playground: Early documents - Fairmount Park Commission resolution 1917, 1918	2-4

East Fairmount Park, Smith Memorial Playground: History - management documentation (1 of 2) 1918-present	2-4
East Fairmount Park, Smith Memorial Playground: History - management documentation (2 of 2) 1918-present	2-4
East Fairmount Park, Smith Memorial Playground: History - articles 2003-2007	2-4
East Fairmount Park, Smith Memorial Playground: History - Camp Chachee	2-4
East Fairmount Park, Smith Memorial Playground: History - "The Village" project 1925	2-4
East Fairmount Park, Smith Memorial Playground: History - Strawbridge Memorial Swimming Pool	2-4
East Fairmount Park, Smith Memorial Playground: Capital project - Slide Building renovation 1998	2-4
East Fairmount Park, Smith Memorial Playground: Property management - lease agreement questionnaire 1996 August 14	2-4
East Fairmount Park, Strawberry Mansion: History - wills	2-4

East Fairmount Park, Strawberry Mansion: History - deeds (1 of 2)	2-4
East Fairmount Park, Strawberry Mansion: History - deeds (2 of 2)	2-4
East Fairmount Park, Strawberry Mansion: History - leases circa 1870, 1977, 1980	2-4
East Fairmount Park, Strawberry Mansion: History - research (1 of 2)	2-4
East Fairmount Park, Strawberry Mansion: History - research (2 of 2)	2-4
East Fairmount Park, Strawberry Mansion: History - newspaper clippings	2-4
East Fairmount Park, Strawberry Mansion: History - maps and surveys	2-4
East Fairmount Park, Strawberry Mansion: History - images	2-4
East Fairmount Park, Strawberry Mansion: History - interpretation	2-4
East Fairmount Park, Strawberry Mansion: History - Lewis, William	2-4
East Fairmount Park, Strawberry Mansion: History - Martin, Elizabeth Price	2-4
East Fairmount Park, Strawberry Mansion: History - door plaque	2-4

East Fairmount Park, Strawberry Mansion: History - landscape	2-4
East Fairmount Park, Strawberry Mansion: History - Committee of 1926	2-4
East Fairmount Park, Strawberry Mansion: History - Sesqui-Centennial Exposition	2-4
East Fairmount Park, Strawberry Mansion: Capital projects - restoration 1928-1930	2-4
East Fairmount Park, Strawberry Mansion: Capital projects - roof replacement 1941	2-4
East Fairmount Park, Strawberry Mansion: Capital projects - design consultant correspondence 1975	2-4
East Fairmount Park, Strawberry Mansion: Capital projects - art commission correspondence 1975	2-4
East Fairmount Park, Strawberry Mansion: Capital projects - meeting minutes 1975-1976	2-4
East Fairmount Park, Strawberry Mansion: Capital projects - landscape 1975	2-4
East Fairmount Park, Strawberry Mansion: Capital projects - general construction 1975-1976	2-4

East Fairmount Park, Strawberry Mansion: Capital projects - electrical work 1975-1976	2-4
East Fairmount Park, Strawberry Mansion: Capital projects - mechanical work 1975-1976	2-4
East Fairmount Park, Strawberry Mansion: Capital projects - electrical work 1982	2-4
East Fairmount Park, Strawberry Mansion: Capital projects - roof replacement 1982	2-4
East Fairmount Park, Strawberry Mansion: Capital projects - plasterwork and repainting 1983	2-4
East Fairmount Park, Strawberry Mansion: Capital projects - roof repair 1989	2-4
East Fairmount Park, Strawberry Mansion: Capital projects - boiler replacement 1994	2-4
East Fairmount Park, Strawberry Mansion: Capital projects - restoration 1998-2001	2-4
East Fairmount Park, Strawberry Mansion: Maintenance - security and fire systems circa 1977	2-4
East Fairmount Park, Strawberry Mansion: Maintenance - paint analysis 1985	2-4

East Fairmount Park, Strawberry Mansion: Maintenance - painting 1986	2-4
East Fairmount Park, Strawberry Mansion: Maintenance - HVAC 1995	2-4
East Fairmount Park, Strawberry Mansion: Preservation - condition assessment 2000 February 13	2-4
East Fairmount Park, Strawberry Mansion: Report - historic structure report 1986 January	2-4
East Fairmount Park, Strawberry Mansion: Report - "The History of a Schuylkill River Villa" 1994 December 16	2-4
East Fairmount Park, Strawberry Mansion: Report - site report undated	2-4
East Fairmount Park, Strawberry Mansion: Report - archaeological circa 2000	2-4
East Fairmount Park, Strawberry Mansion: Administrative - attendance circa 2002	2-4
East Fairmount Park, Strawberry Mansion: Administrative - collections 1976	2-4
East Fairmount Park, Strawberry Mansion: Administrative - Bicentennial exhibit undated	2-4

East Fairmount Park, Strawberry Mansion: Administrative - personnel file 1997	2-4
East Fairmount Park, Strawberry Mansion Music Pavilion: History - correspondence, excerpts, images and newspaper clippings	2-4
East Fairmount Park, Strawberry Mansion Quoit Club: History - correspondence 1904	2-4
East Fairmount Park, Water Works: History - newspaper clippings 1:2 1976-1989	2-4
East Fairmount Park, Water Works: History - newspaper clippings 2:2 1990-2009	2-4
East Fairmount Park, Water Works: History - research article 3 October 1983	2-4
East Fairmount Park, Water Works: Miscellaneous reproduced materials, including maps and photographs n.d.	2-4
East Fairmount Park, Water Works: Preservation - awards 2002	2-4
East Fairmount Park, Water Works: Restoration - site plan 2002 October	2-4
East Fairmount Park, Water Works: Restoration - cliff paths 2008	2-4
East Fairmount Park, Water Works: Restoration - fundraising 1999-2001	2-4

East Fairmount Park, Water Works: Water Works Restaurant - newspaper clippings 2006	2-4
East Fairmount Park, Water Works, Philadelphia Aquarium: History - general ephemera 1928	2-4
East Fairmount Park, Woodford Mansion: Early Document - brief of title 1869	2-4
East Fairmount Park, Woodford Mansion: History - Naomi Wood estate 1926-1947	2-4
East Fairmount Park, Woodford Mansion: History - newspaper clippings and pamphlets circa 1930	2-4
East Fairmount Park, Woodford Mansion: History - property management (1 of 2)	2-4
East Fairmount Park, Woodford Mansion: History - property management (2 of 2)	2-4
East Fairmount Park, Woodford Mansion: History - articles, excerpts images and newspaper clippings	2-4
East Fairmount Park, Woodford Mansion: History - descriptions	2-5
East Fairmount Park, Woodford Mansion: History - architectural evolution	2-5

East Fairmount Park, Woodford Mansion: History - tour guide information	2-5
East Fairmount Park, Woodford Mansion: Capital project - restoration (1 of 2) circa 1976	2-5
East Fairmount Park, Woodford Mansion: Capital project - restoration (2 of 2) circa 1976	2-5
East Fairmount Park, Woodford Mansion: Maintenance - structural improvements 1988-1993	2-5
East Fairmount Park, Woodford Mansion: Maintenance - roofing work 1992-1993	2-5
East Fairmount Park, Woodford Mansion: Maintenance - paint analysis 1995-1999	2-5
East Fairmount Park, Woodford Mansion: Maintenance - fire repair and restoration 2002-2006	2-5
East Fairmount Park, Woodford Mansion: Maintenance - roof and mechanical system 2006	2-5
Fernhill Park	

Drawer

Fernhill Park: Early documents 1913-1919	2-5
Fernhill Park: History - brief of title, deeds and wills	2-5
Fernhill Park: History - book excerpts, newspaper clippings, maps and notes	2-5
Fernhill Park: History - deeds	2-5
Fernhill Park: Grants - recreation facilities development 1974-1980	2-5
Fernhill Park, Crossan House: History - articles, excerpts, images and memos	2-5
Fernhill Park, Crossan House: Renovations - correspondence 1996-2007	2-5
Fernhill Park, Fernhill Mansion: History	2-5
Fisher Park	
	Drawer
Fisher Park: Early documents 1909, 1924, 1935	2-5
Fisher Park: History - articles, maps, newspaper clippings and notes	2-5

Fitler Square

Drawer

2.5

Fitler Square: History - articles 2012

Fluehr Park

Historical note

In the eighteenth century, the property was owned by Captain John Barry, and the estate on the property was called "Eton Hall." The estate was purchased by the Sisters of the Sacred Heart in 1847 and renamed "Eden Hall." The Academy of the Sacred Heart operated until 1969. Educational facilities included living quarters, athletic fields, a grotto, a cemetery and a small English gothic chapel designed by ecclesiastical architect Frank Wills. Most of these structures were demolished in the 1980s following the rampage of a catastrophic fire on 31 January 1979. Eden Hall chapel was demolished in November 2007 after an arson fire in 2006. The school property was purchased by real estate executive Joseph C. Fluehr, Sr. for \$1.8 million in 1976, and the City established Eden Hall Park same year. The Park was renamed for Joseph C. Fluehr, Sr. in 1984. In 2007 a multi-use trail was completed. The Park is 23.69 acres.

	Drawer
Fluehr Park: History - brief of title, deeds and maps	2-5
Fluehr Park: History - title	2-5
Fluehr Park: Grant - Federal Land and Water Conservation Fund Program proposal 1985	2-5

Fluehr Park: Grant - Pennsylvania Department of Conservation and Natural Resources 1996-1998	2-5
Fluehr Park: Master plan 1994-1996	2-5
Fluehr Park, Eden Hall: History - tract acquisition 1976-1978	2-5
Fluehr Park, Eden Hall: History - articles, correspondence, deeds, descriptions, excerpts and maps	2-5
Fluehr Park, Eden Hall: Restoration - active file (1 of 2) 1996-2006	2-5
Fluehr Park, Eden Hall: Restoration - active file (2 of 2)	2-5
Fluehr Park, Eden Hall: Maintenance - general 1975-1983	2-5
Fluehr Park, Eden Hall: Maintenance - heating work, boiler repair 1978-1979	2-5
Fluehr Park, Eden Hall: Maintenance - electrical work 1983-1985	2-5
Fluehr Park, Eden Hall: Maintenance - HVAC work 1982-1984	2-5
Fluehr Park, Eden Hall: Maintenance - HVAC work 1983-1985	2-5

Fluehr Park, Eden Hall: Maintenance - stained glass project 1996-2004	2-5
Fluehr Park, Eden Hall: Report - cultural historic landscape 1998	2-5
Fluehr Park, Eden Hall: Report - feasibility study 1980-1983	2-5
Fluehr Park, Eden Hall: Demolition work (1 of 2) 1980	2-5
Fluehr Park, Eden Hall: Demolition work (2 of 2) 1980-1982	2-5
Fluehr Park, Eden Hall: Property management - tenant correspondence, ordinance and memos 1986-2006	2-5
Fluehr Park, Satellite Maintenance Building: Property management - correspondence 1987 February 5	2-5

Fox Chase Farm

Historical note

Fox Chase Farm is a one hundred twelve acre education and demonstration farm complex. The Park is on the National Historic Register as "Stanley". Eleven farm buildings comprise the complex. Stone bank barn dates from 1800. The Thomas Wistar, Jr. Manor House dates from 1822 with alterations and additions after 1901. The structure is presently used for offices for the farm's teaching staff. The Tenant Farmer's House was constructed in 1849, and is presently occupied by a resident farmer. The hay barn and pig house date from 1940. The Farm was leased to the School District of Philadelphia

which conducts day to day operations and educational program while Fairmount Park coordinates public programs and special events.

	Drawer
Fox Chase Farm: History - articles, excerpts, newsletters and newspaper clippings (1 of 2)	2-5
Fox Chase Farm: History - articles, excerpts, newsletters and newspaper clippings (2 of 2)	2-5
Fox Chase Farm: History - Butler tract	2-5
Fox Chase Farm, Friends of Fox Chase Farm: General information - articles, correspondence, minutes, notes, and plans 1884-2011 (Bulk, 1997-2010)	2-5
Fox Chase Farm: Restoration - barn construction - correspondence, minutes, and notes 2000-2001	2-5
Fox Chase Farm: Restoration - barn construction - transmittals 2000-2001	Drawer
Fox Chase Farm: Tract acquisition - general 1971-1993	2-5

Fox Chase Farm: Tract acquisition - Frick tract 1977-1980

2-5

2-5
2-5
2-5
2-5
2-5
Drawer
3-2
3-2
3-2
3-2 Drawer

Franklin Delano Roosevelt Park. History - images, maps, memos and newspaper clippings	3-2
Franklin Delano Roosevelt Park. History - historical designation information	3-2
Franklin Delano Roosevelt Park. History - Delaware Expressway circa 1966	3-2
Franklin Delano Roosevelt Park. History - Delaware Expressway (2 of 6) circa 1967	3-2
Franklin Delano Roosevelt Park. History - Delaware Expressway (3 of 6) circa 1968	3-2
Franklin Delano Roosevelt Park. History - Delaware Expressway (4 of 6) circa 1971	3-2
Franklin Delano Roosevelt Park. History - Delaware Expressway (5 of 6) 1969-1972	3-2
Franklin Delano Roosevelt Park. History - Delaware Expressway (6 of 6) 1969-1973	3-2
Franklin Delano Roosevelt Park. Environmental covenant. 2012	3.2
Franklin Delano Roosevelt Park. Grant - recreation improvements circa 1975	3-2
Franklin Delano Roosevelt Park. Grant - recreation improvements and parking circa 1983	3-2

Franklin Delano Roosevelt Park. Grant - state grant, landscape equipment circa 1988	3-2
Franklin Delano Roosevelt Park. Grant - landscape improvements 1988-1990	3-2
Franklin Delano Roosevelt Park. General information 1987-2008	3-2
Franklin Delano Roosevelt Park. Master plan 1968-1969, 1988	3-2
Franklin Delano Roosevelt Park. Model Park program 1988-1989	3-2
Franklin Delano Roosevelt Park. Philadelphia Register of Historic Places nomination circa 1999	3-2
Franklin Delano Roosevelt Park. Assessment - tidal gates 1989, 1992	3-2
Franklin Delano Roosevelt Park: American Swedish History Museum. Early documents 1926-1956	3-2
Franklin Delano Roosevelt Park: American Swedish History Museum. History - correspondence, memos and newspaper clippings 1954-2002	3-2
Franklin Delano Roosevelt Park: American Swedish History Museum. Renovations - A.D.A. handicapped accessibility 1996-2004	3-2

Franklin Delano Roosevelt Park: American Swedish History Museum. Renovations - concrete work 2000	3-2
Franklin Delano Roosevelt Park: American Swedish History Museum. Publications - brochures and programs (1 of 2) 1938-2003	3-2
Franklin Delano Roosevelt Park: American Swedish History Museum. Publications - brochures and programs (2 of 2) 1944-2007	3-2
Franklin Delano Roosevelt Park: Aquarama. History - articles	3-2
Franklin Delano Roosevelt Park: Bake House. History - brief of title, excerpts, genealogy and newspaper clippings	3-2
Franklin Delano Roosevelt Park: Bellaire Manor. History - early documents 1742, 1938-1949	3-2
Franklin Delano Roosevelt Park: Bellaire Manor. History - articles, excerpts and newspaper clippings	3-2
Franklin Delano Roosevelt Park: Bellaire Manor. History - images, maps and plans	3-2
Franklin Delano Roosevelt Park: Bellaire Manor. History - genealogies	3-2

Franklin Delano Roosevelt Park: Bellaire Manor. History - Preston, Richard	3-2
Franklin Delano Roosevelt Park: Bellaire Manor. History - research notes	3-2
Franklin Delano Roosevelt Park: Bellaire Manor. History - brochures and tour information circa 1986	3-2
Franklin Delano Roosevelt Park: Bellaire Manor. Capital project - documentation (1 of 2) 1975	3-2
Franklin Delano Roosevelt Park: Bellaire Manor. Capital project - documentation (2 of 2) 1976	3-2
Franklin Delano Roosevelt Park: Bellaire Manor. Capital project - specifications, part I 1975	3-2
Franklin Delano Roosevelt Park: Bellaire Manor. Capital project - specifications, part II 1975	3-2
Franklin Delano Roosevelt Park: Bellaire Manor. Capital project - specifications, part III 1975	3-2
Franklin Delano Roosevelt Park: Bellaire Manor. Capital project - specifications, part IV 1975	3-2

Franklin Delano Roosevelt Park: Bellaire Manor. Capital project - specifications, David R. Slocum copy 1975	3-2
Franklin Delano Roosevelt Park: Bellaire Manor. Maintenance 1940-1980	3-2
Franklin Delano Roosevelt Park: Bellaire Manor. National Register of Historic Places nomination circa 1980	3-2
Franklin Delano Roosevelt Park: Bellaire Manor. Tenant - Bicentennial Women 1975-1976, 1987	3-2
Franklin Delano Roosevelt Park: Bellaire Manor. Property management - memos 1972-1989	3-2
Franklin Delano Roosevelt Park: Boathouse. Grants 1990, 1992	3-2
Franklin Delano Roosevelt Park: Boathouse. Restoration and proposals 2005-2011	3-2
Franklin Delano Roosevelt Park: Edgewood Lake Boat Dock. Project management - memos and manuals 1989-1992	3-2
Franklin Delano Roosevelt Park: Gazebo - conditions assessment 2009	3-2

3-2

Franklin Delano Roosevelt Park. Swimming pool: Management - construction, pumping and piping 1961-1973

Franklin Square

Drawer

3-2

Franklin Square: History - articles, excerpts and maps

3-2

Franklin Square: Maintenance - fountain circa 1973

Franklintown Park

Historical note

Five private companies announced creation of for-profit redevelopment company, Franklin Town Corp., in 1971 with Philip Johnson consulting on design; 1981 sculptor Athena Tacha's design for Franklin Town Park wins competition sponsored by RDA; 1991 Tacha awarded contact and Connectionscompleted 1992; Park built by Franklin Town Corp. through RDA "percent for art" requirement and maintained out of fund supported by Franklin Town Corp., Logan Square East Corporation and private. development.

Drawer

3-2

Franklintown Park: History - design and development documentation 1992-2007

Germany Hill

Drawer

3-2

Germany Hill; History - maps, ordinances and memo 1983-2004

Glen Foerd

Historical note

Glen Foerd park is the grounds of the former estate of Robert H. Foerderer, proprietor of successful Vici Kid leather tannery, located on the banks of Delaware River and Poquessing Creek. The Grounds were donated by Foerderer's daughter Florence Tonner to the Lutheran Church in 1974. The mansion is an original *Italinate* house constructed circa 1850. The mansion was later enlarged with classical revival additions circa 1902. Also located on the grounds a stone and wood double gate house, a two story brick carriage house with arched openings; a sixty-foot-high "water tower"; a garden house a cottage; a three-level boat house with covered deck; a garden pool; a sunken tennis court; and a life sized statue of the Foerderer family dog. Remnants of three periods of landscape design exist in the Park: from the 1850s, the turn of the century, and the 1920 landscape by Thomas Sears. The house and grounds were nominated for entrance on National Historic Register in 1979. Attempts made by the original trustees, the Lutheran Church, to dispose of the property were denied in 1980s. Following the unsuccessful attempt by the original trustees to sell the property, Glen Foerd was awarded to the City of Philadelphia in 1984 as successor trustee. This same transfer also led to the creation of Glen Foerd Conservation Corporation, which under lease with Fairmount Park, is charged with maintaining and operating the estate "for the benefit of the Torresdale Community." Glen Foerd has been made available for wedding bookings and other catered events. The newly restored main gates are to be accessible by tour busses.

Drawer

3-2

Glen Foerd: History - deeds

Glen Foerd: General information

Drawer

Glen Foerd: Grant - boathouse restoration and waterfront plan 1987-1988	3-2
Glen Foerd: Report - National Trust for Historic Preservation study 1987	3-2
Glen Foerd: Collection - inventories (1 of 2) 1985-1987	3-2
Glen Foerd: Collection - inventories (2 of 2) 2007	3-2
Glen Foerd, Carriage House: Renovation - roof replacement 2003	3-2
Glen Foerd, Carriage House: Renovation - roof replacement specifications 2003 August	3-2
Gold Star Park	
	Drawer
Gold Star Park: History - historical marker nomination for "The Mischianza" 2002-2011	3-2
Harper's Hollow Park	
	Drawer
Harper's Hollow Park: History - 1922 ordinance (reproduction)	3-2

3-2 Harper's Hollow Park: Images

Hawthorne Park Brawer 3-2 Hawthorne Park: History - newspaper articles 2012 Hawthorne Park: Property management - lease 2010 December 6 Hunting Park Drawer Hunting Park: History - early documents 1871 Hunting Park: History - articles, correspondence, descriptions and maps 3-2 Hunting Park, Logan House: History - early documents 1872

3-2

3-2

3-2

Hunting Park, Friends of Hunting Park: Publications - newsletters 1991-1999

Hunting Park, Logan House: History - drawings, memos and notes

Hunting Park, Wingohocking Park: Route 1 ramp reclamation 2008

I-95 Park

Drawer

3-2

I-95 Park, Foglietta Plaza: History - article 2002 July 8

John Byrne Golf Course

Historical note

John Byrne Golf Course is located at Frankford Avenue and Eden Street (9500 Leon Street). The Park is the former "Holmesburg Golf Course," which opened in 1931. In 1945, the "Holmesburg Golf Course" was converted to the "Poquessing Golf Course" and later reverted to the "Holmesburg Golf Course." The current Park was named for local politician and Pennsylvania Turnpike Commissioner John Byrne in July 1966. The "Holmesburg Golf Course" was administratively transferred from the Department of Recreation to the Fairmount Park Commission on 1 July 1972. Since 2008 the Park golf course has been operated by Billy Casper Golf, Inc.

Drawei	ľ
--------	---

3-2

John Byrne Golf Course: History - newspaper clippings and notes

John F. Kennedy Plaza

Drawer

3-2

John F. Kennedy Plaza: History - articles, memos and programs 1994-2008

3-2

John F. Kennedy Plaza: Report - restoration 1995

John F. Kennedy Plaza, Visitor Center: History - evaluation, images and newspaper clippings	3-2
Juniata Golf Corse	
	Drawer
Juniata Golf Corse: History - plant lists	3-2
Juniata Golf Corse: History - images, memos and notes	3-2
Karakung Golf Course	
	Drawer
Karakung Golf Course: History - notes and images	3-2
Kay Park	
	Drawer
Kay Park: History - article and memo 2001	3-2
Kemble Park	
	Drawer
Kemble Park: History - ordinances and articles	3-2

La Noce Park

Historical note

La Noce Park is the site of the former "Wissahickon Public School." The Park was established on June 9 1984 by way of transfer to the Fairmount Park Commission. The Park is named for barber and community leader Sabatina LaNoce (d. 1980). La Noce Park is bounded by Osborne Street, Rochelle Avenue, and Kalos Street. The Park is 0.51 acres.

Avenue, and Kalos Street. The Park is 0.51 acres.	
	Drawer
La Noce Park: History - maps	3-2
Logan Square	
	Drawer
Logan Square: Administrative history (1 of 2)	3-3
Logan Square: Administrative history (2 of 2)	3-3
Logan Square: History - Central Fair 1864, undated, 2008	3-3
Logan Square: History - newspaper clippings	3-3
Logan Square: Friends of Logan Square Foundation - trust agreement, meeting minutes and agendas 1988, 1991	3-3

Loudoun Park

	Drawer
Loudoun Park: Property acquisition - Germantown Avenue and Wyneva Street 1970-1971	3-3
Loudoun Park: Management - security fence 1984-1985	3-3
Loudoun Park: Landscape - tree planting 1991-1994	3-3
Loudoun Park, Loudoun Mansion: History - wills	3-3
Loudoun Park, Loudoun Mansion: History - deed, Logan will and Sherrett plant list	3-3
Loudoun Park, Loudoun Mansion: History - transcriptions of Logan will	3-3
Loudoun Park, Loudoun Mansion: History - genealogical tables	3-3
Loudoun Park, Loudoun Mansion: History - executive correspondence 1939-1951	3-3
Loudoun Park, Loudoun Mansion: History - excerpts, images, maps and notes (1 of 2)	3-3

Loudoun Park, Loudoun Mansion: History - excerpts, images, maps and notes (2 of 2)	3-3
Loudoun Park, Loudoun Mansion: History - newspaper clippings and correspondence 1981-2000	3-3
Loudoun Park, Loudoun Mansion: History - "Loudoun: Country Seat of the Armat Family" (1 of 2) undated	3-3
Loudoun Park, Loudoun Mansion: History - "Loudoun: Country Seat of the Armat Family" (2 of 2) undated	3-3
Loudoun Park, Loudoun Mansion: Restoration - specifications, reports and bids 1975	3-3
Loudoun Park, Loudoun Mansion: Restoration - paint color analysis 1977	3-3
Loudoun Park, Loudoun Mansion: Restoration - repairs and painting 1984	3-3
Loudoun Park, Loudoun Mansion: Restoration - architect's and builder's meeting minutes, notes and drawings 1993-1994	3-3
Loudoun Park, Loudoun Mansion: Restoration - memos and schedules 1995-1997	3-3
Loudoun Park, Loudoun Mansion: Restoration - floor plans 1995	3-3

Loudoun Park, Loudoun Mansion: Restoration - construction documents set 1996 June 2	3-3
Loudoun Park, Loudoun Mansion: Restoration - Phase IV 1996-1997	3-3
Loudoun Park, Loudoun Mansion: Restoration - zoning and building permits 1997	3-3
Loudoun Park, Loudoun Mansion: Restoration - paint sample analysis 1997	3-3
Loudoun Park, Loudoun Mansion: Restoration - construction meeting minutes 1997-1998	3-3
Loudoun Park, Loudoun Mansion: Restoration - Loudoun Living Legacy Project - correspondence, deaccession and transfer lists, legal documents, and memos c. 2007	3-3
Loudoun Park, Loudoun Mansion: Charrette - invitations and registration 1997	3-3
Loudoun Park, Loudoun Mansion: Charrette - participants, reports, memos and notes 1997-1998	3-3
Loudoun Park, Loudoun Mansion: Charrette - planning report 1998	3-3
Loudoun Park, Loudoun Mansion: Repairs - roof and painting 1982	3-3

Loudoun Park, Loudoun Mansion: Repairs - brick walkway, millwork and painting 1987	3-3
Loudoun Park, Loudoun Mansion: Repairs - invoices 1988-1992	3-3
Loudoun Park, Loudoun Mansion: Repairs - roof 1989-1991	3-3
Loudoun Park, Loudoun Mansion: Maintenance - security 1990-1991	3-3
Loudoun Park, Loudoun Mansion: Maintenance - environmental monitoring 1998-1999	3-3
Loudoun Park, Loudoun Mansion: Preservation - general 1967-2001	3-3
Loudoun Park, Loudoun Mansion: Preservation - lighting fixtures 1996	3-3
Loudoun Park, Loudoun Mansion: Property management - restoration correspondence 1993	3-3
Loudoun Park, Loudoun Mansion and Caretaker Cottage: Renovation - painting, exterior 1990	3-3
Loudoun Park, Loudoun Caretaker Cottage: Renovation - specifications, drawings and correspondence 1981	3-3

Loudoun Park, Loudoun Caretaker Cottage: Lease 1984-1987	3-3
Loudoun Park, Loudoun Collection: Inventory and valuations 1935, 1940	3-3
Loudoun Park, Loudoun Collection: Inventories (reproductions) 1940	3-3
Loudoun Park, Loudoun Collection: Inventory 1994-1995	3-3
Loudoun Park, Loudoun Collection: Appraisal 1990 April 12	3-3
Loudoun Park, Loudoun Collection: Appraisal 1990 September 5	3-3
Loudoun Park, Loudoun Collection: Loans 1998	3-3
Loudoun Park, Loudoun Collection: Long-term loans to the Philadelphia Museum of Art (1 of 3) 1998	3-3
Loudoun Park, Loudoun Collection: Long-term loans to the Philadelphia Museum of Art (2 of 3) 1998	3-3
Loudoun Park, Loudoun Collection: Long-term loans to the Philadelphia Museum of Art (3 of 3) 1998	3-3
Loudoun Park, Loudoun Collection: Conservation and re-installation 1984, 1995	3-3

Loudoun Park, Loudoun Collection: Conservation project - reports, requests and recommendations (1 of 3) circa 1995	3-3
Loudoun Park, Loudoun Collection: Conservation project - reports, requests and recommendations (2 of 3) circa 1995	3-3
Loudoun Park, Loudoun Collection: Conservation project - reports, requests and recommendations (3 of 3) circa 1995	3-3
Loudoun Park, Loudoun Collection: Conservation project - grant 1996	3-3
Loudoun Park, Loudoun Collection: Management - memos and reports 1983-2000	3-3
Loudoun Park, Loudoun Collection: Management - memos and reports 1998	3-3
Loudoun Park, Loudoun Collection: Storage - Fire Conservation Center 1993-1996	3-3
Loudoun Park, Loudoun Collection: Grant - William Penn Foundation 1998-1990	3-3
Loudoun Park, Loudoun Collection: Curator files - general correspondence 1997-1998	3-3
Loudoun Park, Loudoun Collection: Curator files - meeting minutes 1997	3-3

Loudoun Park, Loudoun Collection: Curator files - charrette 1997 November 10	3-3
Loudoun Park, Loudoun Collection: Curator files - Mark Bower information 1997	3-3
Loudoun Park, Friends of Loudoun: Correspondence 1981-1987	3-3
Loudoun Park, Friends of Loudoun: Repairs 1977-1987	3-3
Loudoun Park: Loudon Mansion Memorial Hall settlement check 2001	3-3

Manatawna Farm

Historical note

The eighty-five acres of Manatawna Farm were acquired by the Fairmount Park Commission in 1984 from the Schuylkill Valley Nature Center (Schuylkill Center). Half the acreage is used to grow hay for the W.B. Saul High School Animal Science Major program. The Farmhouse is occupied by the farmer who manages the agricultural land, and the Barn is used for 4-H programs. Currently, no lease exists between Fairmount Park and the Philadelphia School District for this use. A portion of site is used by the Schuylkill Center for community gardens.

	Drawer
Manatawna Farm: History - ordinance 1984 December 31	3-4
	3-4

Manatawna Farm: History - newspaper clippings

Manatawna Farm: Property - correspondence, lease and inspection 1978-1998

3-4

Manatawna Farm: Administrative history 1985-1998

3-4

Manatawna Farm: Property management - memos and maps 1985, 1996-1998

Manayunk Canal

Historical note

Manayunk Canal is part of Pennsylvania's original Schuylkill Navigation system, which is a one hundred eight mile series of dams, locks and slackwater canal segments. The canal was In operation from roughly 1818-1917. In 1978 the Towpath was reconstructed for recreation use, and in 1979 the Canal was purchased by the Fairmount Park Commission. Historic Locks "68," "69" and "70" are located within the Manayunk section. Work to dredge the Manayunk section of the canal currently in permitting (2009). The Park consists of 23.16 acres.

	Drawer
Manayunk Canal: History - property acquisition 1976-1983	3-4
Manayunk Canal: History - ordinance 1977 December 2	3-4
Manayunk Canal: History - memos, proposals, reports and newspaper clippings circa 1983	3-4

3-4

Manayunk Canal: History - design proposal, initial draft circa 1983

Manayunk Canal: Grant - Shawmont Riverfront development 1978-1998	3-4
Manayunk Canal: Property management - acquisition 1985, 1987	3-4
Manayunk Canal, Ivy Ridge Trail: Property management - SEPTA lease agreement 2012	3-4
Manayunk Canal, Manayunk Bridge: History - trail development - project field assessment and newspaper articles 2011	3-4
Manayunk Canal, Ottinger tract: Property - meets and bounds map 1975	3-4
Manayunk Canal, Shawmont Pumping Station: History - notes, correspondence, memos	3-4
Manayunk Canal, Towpath: Property management - Shawmont Pumping Station correspondence and maps 1990-1994	3-4
Manayunk Canal, Towpath: Renovation - bikeway - newspaper clippings and images 2012	3-4
	Drawer
Gallery of images before renovation 14 January 2012	2.1

Manton Street Park Drawer 3-4 Manton Street Park: History - park acquisition 2012 Marconi Plaza **Drawer** 3-4 Marconi Plaza: History - deeds 3-4 Marconi Plaza: History - newspaper clippings, letters and notes 3-4 Marconi Plaza: Grants - landscape rehabilitation 1974 **Matthias Baldwin Park Drawer** 3-4 Matthias Baldwin Park: General 2011 **McMichael Park Drawer** 3-4 McMichael Park: History - memos, newspaper clippings and ordinance

Morris Park

	Drawer
Morris Park: History - property acquisition 1912	3-4
Morris Park: History - articles, histories and images	3-4
Morris Park, Bocci courts: map and description	3-4
Palmer Park	
	Drawer

Palmer Park: History - notes, ordinances and maps

3-4

3-4

Palmer Park: Grants - landscape rehabilitation 1990-1993

Pastorius Park

Historical note

Partially bequested to Fairmount Park by Dr. George Woodward in 1915, this open and passive park features a man-made pond and open-air theater. A small tributary of Cresheim Creek borders the park. As per City ordinance the land was "dedicated" to Francis Daniel Pastorius (1651-1720), the German immigrant who founded Germantown after negotiating the purchase of land for the German settlement from William Penn in 1683. The Park is 16.62 acres.

Drawer

Pastorius Park: History - articles, histories, maps and notes	3-4
Pastorius Park: Correspondence - fountain contribution 1917 January 23	3-4
Pastorius Park, pond: Maintenance records 1997-1998	3-4
Penn Treaty Park	
	Drawer
Penn Treaty Park: History - early documents 1929, undated	3-4
Penn Treaty Park: History - articles, excerpts, histories and memos (1 of 2)	3-4
Penn Treaty Park: History - articles, excerpts, histories and memos (2 of 2)	3-4
Penn Treaty Park: Property - growth and acquisition 1979-1982. 2008	3-4
Penn Treaty Park: Property - development and maintenance circa 1987	3-4
Penn Treaty Park: Property - appraisal 1979 December 5	3-4
Penn Treaty Park: Grant - property acquisition circa 1980	3-4

Penn Treaty Park: Grant - site work development and improvements circa 1984	3-4	
Penn Treaty Park: Grant - landscape improvement 1986-1987	3-4	
Penn Treaty Park: Grant - entry improvement circa 1990	3-4	
Penn Treaty Park: Friends of Penn Treaty Park - correspondence and minutes 1979-1990	3-4	
Pennypack Park		
	Drawer	
Pennypack Park: History - early documents 1911, 1916	3-4	
Pennypack Park: History - articles, correspondence, images and notes	3-4	
Pennypack Park: History - newspaper clippings	3-4	
Pennypack Park: History, mills - Pennypacker Mill 1950-1980	3-4	
Donnymook Dorky Improvements - Condy Dyn etroom abound 1065-1066	3-4	
Pennypack Park: Improvements - Sandy Run stream channel 1965-1966		

Pennypack Park: Improvements - roadway paving 1966-1968, 1992	3-4
Pennypack Park: Improvements - recreation and landscape circa 1968	3-4
Pennypack Park: Improvements - Pine Road widening 1973-1980	3-4
Pennypack Park: Grant - wetlands and tidal flats access and interpretation 2000-2001	3-4
Pennypack Park: Administrative correspondence 1954-1964, 2001	3-4
Pennypack Park: Administrative - illegal dumping 1974-1976	3-4
Pennypack Park: Administrative - petroglyph investigation 2000	3-4
Pennypack Park: Property - industrial encroachment 1970-1973	3-4
Pennypack Park: Property - acquisitions 1979-1980	3-4
Pennypack Park: Property - deeds circa 1990	3-4
Pennypack Park: Property management - correspondence and application for permit 1992, 1993	3-4

Pennypack Park, 10850 Academy Road: History - brief of title, images, memos, notes and reports	3-4
Pennypack Park, Axe Factory Road complex: History - demolition 2003-2004, undated	3-4
Pennypack Park, Axe Factory Road house: Property management - memos and correspondence 1974-1982	3-4
Pennypack Park, Bird Sanctuary: History - memos, maps and newspaper clippings	3-4
Pennypack Park, 8295 Bustleton Avenue: History - brief of title, histories and notes	3-4
Pennypack Park, 10 Chestnut Lane: History - deeds, excerpts, images, maps and notes	3-4
Pennypack Park, Crystal Springs: History - excerpt 1998	3-4
Pennypack Park, Dittman Street house: History - description and maps	3-4
Pennypack Park, Fire Academy: Property management - memos and 'Geoprobe Investigation Results' report 1997	3-4

Pennypack Park, Frankford Avenue Bridge: History - articles, excerpts, maps, memos and newspaper clippings	3-4
Pennypack Park, Greenbelt Knoll: Historic designation 2006, 2008	3-4
Pennypack Park, Holme Crispin Cemetery: History - articles, excerpts, ordinances and histories	3-4
Pennypack Park, Kline House: History - excerpts, memos and notes	3-4
Pennypack Park, Krewstown Road house: History - brief of title, excerpts, memos, notes and register of historic places information	3-4
Historical note	
Property also know as "Dade - Henderson House."	
Pennypack Park, Krewstown Road house: Property management - memos, correspondence, newspaper clippings and lease 1986-1989	3-4
Pennypack Park, Krewstown Road Bridge: Management 1997	3-4
Pennypack Park, maps	3-4

Pennypack Park, Maternity BVM Church: History - excerpts, maps, notes and a publication	3-4
Pennypack Park, Northeast <i>Eruv</i> : Property management - lease agreement 1989 December 18,19	3-4
Pennypack Park, Old Bustleton Pike dwelling: description and maps	3-4
Historical note	
Demolished	
Pennypack Park, Otto House: History - maps, memos and notes	3-4
Biographical note	
The structure is also known as "Axe Factory Road House"	
Pennypack Park, Pegasus Riding Academy: Maintenance circa 2006	3-4
Pennypack Park, Pennypack Environmental Center: History - memos, notes, and reports circa 1970	3-4
Biographical note	
Also known as "Verree Road Nature Center"	

Pennypack Park, Pennypack Environmental Center: Programming - calendars, announcements and reports circa 1975, 1999	3-4
Biographical note	
Also known as "Verree Road Nature Center"	
Pennypack Park, Pennypack on the Delaware: History - descriptions, maps and records	3-4
Pennypack Park, Pennypack on the Delaware: Grants - recreation development (proposal) 1987	3-4
Pennypack Park, Pennypack on the Delaware: Report - pier investigation 2007	3-4
Pennypack Park, Roosevelt Dam: History - excerpts, maps and notes	3-4
Pennypack Park, Shady Lane house: History - summary	3-4
Pennypack Park, Solly Stables: Restoration - specifications 1983 July	3-4
Pennypack Park, Susquehanna Road house: History - descriptions, memos and newspaper clippings	3-4
Pennypack Park, Susquehanna Road house: Property management - demolition 1991	3-4

Pennypack Park, Torresdale Avenue Bridge: gas line and bridge construction 1969-1974	3-4
Pennypack Park, Verree and Susquehanna Playground: Administrative records circa 1998	3-4
Pennypack Park, Verree Road house: Capital project - roof replacement 1976-1977	3-4
Pennypack Park, Verree Road House: Maintenance - alterations to day camp - correspondence	3-4
Pennypack Park, Verree Road house: Maintenance - painting, interior 1975	3-4
Pennypack Park, Verree Road house: Management records 2001, 2006	3-4
Pennypack Park, Verree Road house: Property management - lease agreement 1979	3-4
Pennypack Park, Verreeville: History - excerpts, notes and reports (1 of 2)	3-4
Pennypack Park, Verreeville: History - excerpts, notes and reports (2 of 2)	3-4
Pennypack Park, Verreeville: History - deeds	3-4
Pennypack Park, Verreeville: History - maps and surveys	3-4

Pennypack Park, Verreeville: Verreeville Historical Society - flyer circa 2000	3-4
Pennypack Park: Friends of Pennypack Park - publications and correspondence 1987-2004	3-4
Poquessing Creek Park	
	Drawer
Poquessing Creek Park: History - ordinances, memos and newspaper clippings	3-4
Poquessing Creek Park: Surveys and Studies - Frankford Avenue vicinity survey 1963-1974	3-4
Poquessing Creek Park: Surveys and Studies - development study 1967-1968, 1976	3-4
Poquessing Creek Park: Surveys and Studies - watershed study 1994	3-4
Poquessing Creek Park: Property - acquisition circa 1964	3-4
Poquessing Creek Park: Property - development 1969-1971	3-4
Poquessing Creek Park: Property - proposed acquisitions 1964, 1970-1977	3-4

Poquessing Creek Park: Property - Knights Road acquisition (1 of 2) 1978-1981	3-4
Poquessing Creek Park: Property - Knights Road acquisition (2 of 2) 1981-1982	3-4
Poquessing Creek Park: Restoration - area adjacent to DiMarco Drive 1969-1973	3-4
Poquessing Creek Park: Administrative memos circa 2002	3-4
Poquessing Creek Park: Property management - correspondence and memos 1993-1994	3-4
Poquessing Creek Park, Byberry: Benjamin Rush House 1958-1968	3-4
Poquessing Creek Park, Poquessing Country Club: appraisal 1960	3-4
Poquessing Creek Park, Frankford Avenue Bridge: Historic American Engineering record 2000	3-4
Rittenhouse Square	
	Drawer
Rittenhouse Square: History - excerpts, images, memos and newspaper clippings	3-5

Rittenhouse Square: History - "The Story of Rittenhouse Square 1682-1951" circa 2006	3-5
Rittenhouse Square: General improvements - memos (1 of 2) 1973-1975	3-5
Rittenhouse Square: General improvements - memos (2 of 2) 1975-1976	3-5
Rittenhouse Square: Projects - paving work bids 1980-1981	3-5
Rittenhouse Square: Projects - perimeter planting and irrigation system bids circa 1982	3-5
Rittenhouse Square: Projects - management correspondence 1988-2009	3-5
Rittenhouse Square: Maintenance - fountain restoration 1996	3-5
Rittenhouse Square: Named gifts circa 1998	3-5
Rittenhouse Square, Guard House: Installation - memos 1996-1997	3-5
Roosevelt Boulevard	

Drawer

Roosevelt Boulevard: History - designation, development and improvement 1919-2008	3-5
Roosevelt Boulevard: Design and construction - underpass at Cottman Street 1967	3-5
Roosevelt Boulevard: Design and construction - PennDOT Beautification Grant 1987-1995	3-5
Schuylkill River Park	
	Drawer
Schuylkill River Park: History - Master plans	3-5
Schuylkill River Park: History - title certification	3-5
Schuylkill River Park: History - memos and reports (1 of 2) 1992-2009	3-5
Schuylkill River Park: History - memos and reports (2 of 2) 1992-2009	3-5
Schuylkill River Park: History - newspaper clippings (1 of 2)	3-5
Schuylkill River Park: History - newspaper clippings (2 of 2)	3-5

Schuylkill River Park: History - property circa 1970	3-5
Schuylkill River Park, Schuylkill River Heritage Corridor: Project file 1990-1992	3-5
Schuylkill River Park, Schuylkill River Heritage Park: Reports - "Cultural Conversation" (1 of 2) 1992	3-5
Schuylkill River Park, Schuylkill River Heritage Park: Reports - "Cultural Conversation" (2 of 2) 1992, 1993	3-5
	Drawer
Schuylkill River In River Swimming 2007	3-5
Shot Tower	Drawer
Shot Tower: General information	3-5
Tacony Creek Park	
	Drawer
Tacony Creek Park: History - articles, memos and newspaper clippings	3-5
Tacony Creek Park: History - Tacony Creek Expressway impact 1961	3-5

Tacony Creek Park: Grants - bike trail development 1978	3-5
Tacony Creek Park, Brookwood Park: research request material 2008	3-5
Tacony Creek Park, Fisher's Lane Bridge: memo and description 2003, 2009	3-5
Tacony Creek Park, Fisher's Lane house: description	3-5
Tacony Creek Park, Greenwood Cemetery: History - property acquisition	3-5
Tacony Creek Park, Grubtown: History - memo and newspaper clippings	3-5
Tacony Creek Park, Olney Midget Baseball Fields: History - development and construction 1968-1972	3-5
Tacony Creek Park, Tabor Rams Facility: Property management - memos 1997	3-5
Tacony Creek Park, 5122 Tabor Road: Property management - memos and lease agreement 1996	3-5
Tacony Creek Park, 5132 Tabor Road: Property management - lease agreement 1992	3-5
Tacony Creek Park, Witaker Avenue Bridge: History - construction correspondence 19761965-1968	3-5

Tacony Creek Park, Witaker Estate: Property management - estate donation 1996-1997	3-5
Tacony Creek Park, Witaker Mill site: History - maps, memos and notes	3-5
Wakefield Park	
	Drawer
Wakefield Park: History - ordinance, maps and property descriptions	3-5
	Shelf
Wakefield Park: History - LaSalle University proposal 2005	3-5
	Drawer
Wakefield Park, Wakefield Mansion: History - wills (transcribed)	3-5
Wakefield Park, Wakefield Mansion: History - deeds (transcribed)	3-5
Wakefield Park, Wakefield Mansion: History - memos and notes	3-5
Wakefield Park, Wakefield Mansion: History - insurance	3-5
Wakefield Park, Wakefield Mansion: History - friends groups	3-5

Wakefield Park, Wakefield Mansion: History - fire 1985-1986	3-5
Wakefield Park, Wakefield Mansion: Capital project - expansion, funding 1928-1935	3-5
Wakefield Park, Wakefield Mansion: Capital project - general construction 1928-1935	3-5
Wakefield Park, Wakefield Mansion: Capital project - landscape 1928-1935	3-5
Wakefield Park, Wakefield Mansion: Capital project - mechanical 1928-1935	3-5
Wakefield Park, Wakefield Mansion: Capital project - painting 1928-1935	3-5
Wakefield Park, Wakefield Mansion: Capital project - plumbing 1928-1935	3-5
Wakefield Park, Wakefield Mansion: Capital project - exterior repair and painting 1969	3-5
Wakefield Park, Wakefield Mansion: Capital project - roof replacement 1975	3-5
Wakefield Park, Wakefield Mansion: Capital project - window repair, bid information 1977	3-5

Wakefield Park, Wakefield Mansion: Capital project - window repair, general construction 1977	3-5
Wakefield Park, Wakefield Mansion: Capital project - window repair, financial information 1977	3-5
Wakefield Park, Wakefield Mansion: Capital project - window repair, specifications 1977 May	3-5
Wakefield Park, Wakefield Mansion: Capital project - restoration 1981-1983	3-5
Wakefield Park, Wakefield Mansion: Financial - Hannah Fox Trust Fund information 19251977-1988	3-5
Wakefield Park, Wakefield Mansion: Property management - memo 1985	3-5
Wakefield Park, Wakefield Tenant House: Management - 1955-1957, 1977	3-5

Walnut Lane Golf Course

Historical note

The land that is now the Walnut Lane Golf Course was acquired by the Fairmount Park Commission in 1870. The Walnut Lane Golf Course was designed by noted golf course architect Alex Findlay. Work began in 1935 and completed in 1940 utilizing WPA labor. The Park opened formally in May 1940. The Clubhouse was constructed in 1963. The course is now managed by Impact Services Corporation which

has a one year lease. In May 2009, the Fairmount Park Commission approved a five year lease with a possible four year renewal. The Park consists of 94.98 acres.

	Drawer
Walnut Lane Golf Course: History - excerpts, notes and newspaper clippings	3-5
Washington Square	
	Drawer
Washington Square: History - articles, excerpts and publications	3-5
Washington Square: Capital project - irrigation system installation 1990	3-5
Washington Square: Capital project - archaeological report 2000	3-5
Washington Square: Capital project - masonry work 2000	3-5
Washington Square: Maintenance - landscape	3-5
Washington Square: Maintenance - signage	3-5
Washington Square: Maintenance - National Park Service	3-5
West Fairmount Park	

	Drawer
West Fairmount Park: History - 1897 land acquisition	3-5
West Fairmount Park, Belmont Grove: World War I memorial	4-2
West Fairmount Park, Belmont Inclined Plaza: History	4-2
West Fairmount Park, Belmont Mansion: History - early documents 1868-1919	3-5
West Fairmount Park, Belmont Mansion: History - brief of title, deeds and notes	3-5
West Fairmount Park, Belmont Mansion: History - articles, correspondence, excerpts, newspaper clippings (1 of 3)	3-5
West Fairmount Park, Belmont Mansion: History - articles, correspondence, excerpts, newspaper clippings (2 of 3)	3-5
West Fairmount Park, Belmont Mansion: History - articles, correspondence, excerpts, newspaper clippings (3 of 3)	3-5
West Fairmount Park, Belmont Mansion: History - descriptions, notes and images	3-5
West Fairmount Park, Belmont Mansion: History - descriptions	3-5

West Fairmount Park, Belmont Mansion: Restoration - Junior League of Philadelphia correspondence 1985-1986	3-5
West Fairmount Park, Belmont Mansion: Restoration - porch removal 1998	3-5
West Fairmount Park, Belmont Mansion: Restoration - phase II planning 1998-1999	3-5
West Fairmount Park, Belmont Mansion: Preservation - covenant 1996, 1997	3-5
West Fairmount Park, Belmont Mansion: Report - historic structure report (draft and proposal) 1989	3-5
West Fairmount Park, Belmont Mansion: Report - historic structure report materials; correspondence, minutes and notes 1989-1990	3-5
West Fairmount Park, Belmont Mansion: Report - Historic American Buildings Survey 1989, 1994	3-5
West Fairmount Park, Belmont Mansion: Report - paint analysis 1990 December	3-5
West Fairmount Park, Belmont Mansion: Report - historic structure report, materials; correspondence, minutes and notes 1991-1992	3-5

West Fairmount Park, Belmont Mansion: Report - historic structure report 1992 January	3-5
West Fairmount Park, Belmont Mansion: Report - historic structure report, presentation 1992 January 7	3-5
West Fairmount Park, Belmont Mansion: Report - historic structure report, executive summary circa 1992	3-5
West Fairmount Park, Belmont Mansion: Report - conditions survey of the plaster ornamental ceilings 1996	3-5
West Fairmount Park, Belmont Mansion: Report - cultural landscape inventory (draft) 1996 February 23	3-5
West Fairmount Park, Belmont Mansion: Report - cultural landscape inventory (draft) 1996 September	3-5
West Fairmount Park, Belmont Mansion: Tenancy - American Women's Heritage Society information 1987-1998	3-5
West Fairmount Park, Belmont Mansion: Tenancy - American Women's Heritage Society information 1997-1999	3-5

West Fairmount Park, Belmont Mansion: Tenancy - occupancy calculations 2001, 2006	3-5
West Fairmount Park, Belmont Mansion: Tenancy - American Women's Heritage Society lease 2007, 2008	3-5
West Fairmount Park, Belmont Mansion: Cottage Complex restoration - correspondence 1997-1998	3-5
West Fairmount Park, Belmont Mansion: Cottage Complex restoration - change order correspondence (1 of 2) 1997-1998	4-2
West Fairmount Park, Belmont Mansion: Cottage Complex restoration - change order correspondence (2 of 2) 1997-1998	4-2
West Fairmount Park, Belmont Mansion: Cottage Complex restoration - drawing list 1999	4-2
West Fairmount Park, Belmont Mansion: Cottage Complex restoration - budget 1997-1998	4-2
West Fairmount Park, Belmont Mansion: Cottage Complex restoration - architect invoices 1996-1998	4-2

West Fairmount Park, Belmont Mansion: Cottage Complex restoration - delay claim 1997-1999	4-2
West Fairmount Park, Belmont Mansion: Cottage Complex restoration - invoices and receipts 1998-1999	4-2
West Fairmount Park, Belmont Mansion area: Restaurant and banquet facility - construction and lease information circa 1975	3-5
West Fairmount Park, Belmont Mansion: Restaurant and banquet facility - construction and lease information	3-5
West Fairmount Park, Belmont Mansion: Belmont Dining Pavilion - construction and lease information circa 1981	3-5
West Fairmount Park, Belmont Mansion: Belmont Dining Pavilion - construction and lease information	4-2
West Fairmount Park, Belmont Oil Works: History - early documents, correspondence, histories and notes 1884-2003	4-2
West Fairmount Park, Belmont Plateau: analysis and history	4-2
West Fairmount Park, Belmont Plateau: Grants - land and water conservation funds	4-2

West Fairmount Park, Belmont Plateau: Fairmount Park Barracks 1984, 1996	4-2
West Fairmount Park, Belmont Stables: Maintenance - roof replacement 1994-1996	4-2
West Fairmount Park, Belmont Stables: Property management - <i>Bill Pickett Riding Academy</i> proposal 1996 February 1	4-2
West Fairmount Park, Belmont Water Works: History	4-2
West Fairmount Park, Boelson House: History - brief of title, correspondence and histories	4-2
West Fairmount Park, Boelson House: History - articles, excerpts and images	4-2
West Fairmount Park, Boelson House: History - "The Belmont Cottage" by Appleby, M.E. (reproduction) 1994 December 16	4-2
West Fairmount Park, Boelson House: Administrative file circa 1996	4-2
West Fairmount Park, Black Road: History - research notes	4-2
West Fairmount Park, Blessed Mother Shrine: History - excerpts and newspaper clippings circa 1956	4-2

Related Archival Materials note

Magazine article "Some Schoolgirls and a Philadelphia Vision," Life 35(20), 71-72, November 16 1953. Located in Scrapbook Collection, box "1951-1954."

West Fairmount Park, Blockley Township: History - excerpts	4-2
West Fairmount Park, Brunnenwald: History - excerpt	4-2
West Fairmount Park, Buckeye pipeline: Maintenance project file 1999	4-2
West Fairmount Park, Car Barn: Construction correspondence 1956-1957	4-2
West Fairmount Park, Carousel House: History - early documents 1908	4-2
West Fairmount Park, Case Building: History - early document 1906 October 10	4-2
West Fairmount Park, Case Building: History - articles, drawings, excerpts and notes	4-2
West Fairmount Park, Case Building: Administrative file 1997-1998	4-2
West Fairmount Park, Cedar Grove: History - articles, excerpts, histories, images and newspaper clippings	4-2
West Fairmount Park, Cedar Grove: History - transcribed histories	4-2

West Fairmount Park, Cedar Grove: History - correspondence and records 1926-1976, undated	4-2
West Fairmount Park, Cedar Grove: History - interpretive material	4-2
West Fairmount Park, Cedar Grove: Maintenance - security and fire systems 1978 October 4	4-2
West Fairmount Park, Centennial District: History - news articles 2008	4-2
West Fairmount Park, Centennial District: Administrative 2008	4-2
West Fairmount Park, Centennial Lake: History - overview and images	4-2
West Fairmount Park, Centennial Lake: Report - Franklin Institute study 1998	4-2
West Fairmount Park, Chamounix Carriage House: Maintenance 1993	4-2
West Fairmount Park, Chamounix Cottage: History	4-2
West Fairmount Park, Chamounix Lake: History - maps and newspaper clippings	4-2
West Fairmount Park, Chamounix Mansion: History - early documents and National register of Historic Places certificate 1869-1900, 1972, 1977	4-2

West Fairmount Park, Chamounix Mansion: History - articles, brief of title, histories, images and newspaper clippings	4-2
West Fairmount Park, Chamounix Mansion: Maintenance 1974, 1992, 1993	4-2
West Fairmount Park, Chamounix Mansion: Report - historic structure report 1994	4-2
West Fairmount Park, Chamounix Mansion: Administrative file 1996-2007	4-2
West Fairmount Park, Chamounix Speedway: History - early documents 1901-1911	4-2
West Fairmount Park, Chamounix Speedway: History - articles, excerpts and images	4-2
West Fairmount Park, Chamounix Stable: History - newspaper clippings	4-2
West Fairmount Park, Chamounix Tennis Courts: Property management - facility opening announcements 1998	4-2
West Fairmount Park, Chamounix Tennis House: History - notes and plans	4-2
West Fairmount Park, Columbia Bridge: History - early documents 1886, 1916, 1917	4-2
West Fairmount Park, Columbia Bridge: History - excerpts and newspaper clippings	4-2

West Fairmount Park, Concourse Lake: Restoration - articles 2010	4-2
West Fairmount Park, Egglesfield: History - early correspondence circa 1870	4-2
Biographical note	
Also Known as "Eaglesfield"	
West Fairmount Park, Egglesfield: History - articles, brief of title, deeds, maps and research notes	4-2
Biographical note	
Also Known as "Eaglesfield"	
West Fairmount Park, Fairmount Park Audubon Center: Administrative - Memorandum of Understanding 2003 September 26	4-2
West Fairmount Park, Fairmount Park Transportation Company power house: History - ordinance and acquisition 1955	4-2
West Fairmount Park, Falls Road house: History - early document, notes and maps 1875, undated	4-2
West Fairmount Park, Ford Road Playground: Property management - memos, lease, certificate of insurance, bankruptcy notice and lease termination 1991-1997, 2000	4-2
Controlled Access Headings	

Geographic Name(s)

• Jefferson Park Hospital Playground (Philadelphia, PA)

Jefferson Park Hospital Playground (Philadelphia, PA)	
West Fairmount Park, George's Hill: History - early documents 1868-1869	4-2
West Fairmount Park, George's Hill: History - deeds, histories and maps	4-2
West Fairmount Park, Greenland Mansion: History - early document, brief of title, deed, histories and newspaper clippings 1875, undated	4-2
West Fairmount Park, Horticultural Hall: History - early documents 1876, 1897, 1904	4-2
West Fairmount Park, Horticultural Hall: History - articles, histories and newspaper clippings	4-2
West Fairmount Park, Horticulture Center: Publicity - brochures and letters circa 1990	4-2
West Fairmount Park, Horticulture Center: Restoration - reflecting pool 1990-1992	4-2
West Fairmount Park, Horticulture Center: Dedication - Pavilion in the Trees 1993	4-2

West Fairmount Park, Inclined Plane Railroad: History - excerpts, images and research notes	4-2
West Fairmount Park, Japanese House: History - acquisition 1956-1957	4-2
West Fairmount Park, Japanese House: History - articles, brochures, histories and images (1 of 2)	4-2
West Fairmount Park, Japanese House: History - articles, brochures, histories and images (2 of 2)	4-2
West Fairmount Park, Japanese House: History - memos and press releases 1970-1973	4-2
West Fairmount Park, Japanese House: Restoration (1 of 2) 1975-1976	4-2
West Fairmount Park, Japanese House: Restoration (2 of 2) 1975-1976	4-2
West Fairmount Park, Japanese House: Restoration - analyses, proposals and reports 1999-2002	4-2
West Fairmount Park, Japanese House: Administrative - Deputy Director papers (1 of 2) 1995-2000	4-2

West Fairmount Park, Japanese House: Administrative - Deputy Director papers (2 of 2) 1995-2000	4-2
West Fairmount Park, Japanese House: Property management - Friends of the Japanese House papers 1984-1985, 1998	4-2
West Fairmount Park, Japanese Temple Gate: History - correspondence 1905-1955	4-2
West Fairmount Park, Kelly Pool: History - articles, location study and images	4-2
West Fairmount Park, Kern Tract: History - brief of title and deed	4-2
West Fairmount Park, Lansdowne Mansion: History - articles, bulletins, notes and images	4-2
West Fairmount Park, Letitia Street House: History - acquisition 1883	4-2
West Fairmount Park, Letitia Street House: History - brief of title information	4-2
West Fairmount Park, Letitia Street House: History - excerpts, histories, images and newspaper clippings (1 of 2)	4-2
West Fairmount Park, Letitia Street House: History - excerpts, histories, images and newspaper clippings (2 of 2)	4-2

West Fairmount Park, Letitia Street House: Restoration - notes, memos and images 1975-1977	4-2
West Fairmount Park, Letitia Street House: Repairs 1990-1991	4-2
West Fairmount Park, Letitia Street House: Tenant - Wildlife Preservation Trust International 1983-1989	4-2
West Fairmount Park, The Lilacs House: History - early documents circa 1903	4-2
West Fairmount Park, The Lilacs House: History - brief of title, deed, histories, notes and maps	4-2
West Fairmount Park, The Lilacs House: Maintenance 1979	4-2
West Fairmount Park, The Lilacs House: Tenancy - contract 1996	4-2
West Fairmount Park, The Lilacs House: Property management - correspondence 1993-1994	4-2
West Fairmount Park, Mann Music Center: History - articles, newspaper clippings and programs.	4-2
Controlled Access Headings	

Geographic Name(s)

• Mann Music Center

4-2

West Fairmount Park, Mann Music Center: History - structure. 1978

Controlled Access Headings

Geographic Name(s)

• Mann Music Center

4-2

West Fairmount Park, Mann Music Center: Administrative history - correspondence (1 of 2). 1978-1994

Controlled Access Headings

Geographic Name(s)

• Mann Music Center

4-2

West Fairmount Park, Mann Music Center: Administrative history - correspondence (2 of 2). 1978-1994

Controlled Access Headings

Geographic Name(s)

Mann Music Center

West Fairmount Park, Mann Music Center: Capital Project - master plan. 2004 August 23	4-2
Controlled Access Headings	
Geographic Name(s)	
Mann Music Center	
West Fairmount Park, The Martin Luther King Junior Drive: Repairs - agreement and purchase orders 2006, 2007	4-2
West Fairmount Park, McCarthy Stables: Property management - correspondence 1994	4-2
West Fairmount Park, Memorial Hall: History - early documents, planning 1871-1887	4-2
West Fairmount Park, Memorial Hall: History - early documents, Spanish Cannon 1905	4-2
Wast Fairmount Park, Mamorial Hall: History, gaparal	4-2

West Fairmount Park, Memorial Hall: History - summary	4-2
West Fairmount Park, Memorial Hall: History - master plan, notes and images	4-2
West Fairmount Park, Memorial Hall: History - articles, histories, notes, images and newspaper clippings (1 of 2)	4-2
West Fairmount Park, Memorial Hall: History - articles, histories, notes, images and newspaper clippings (2 of 2)	4-2
West Fairmount Park, Memorial Hall: History - images	4-2
West Fairmount Park, Memorial Hall: History - Pennsylvania Museum early documents 1926-1939	4-2
West Fairmount Park, Memorial Hall: History - recreational use 1959-1962	4-2
West Fairmount Park, Memorial Hall: History - Brown Grove correspondence 1994, 1995	4-2
West Fairmount Park, Memorial Hall: History - funeral of Ashburn, Richie 1997	4-2
West Fairmount Park, Memorial Hall: Restoration - various projects 1962-2001	4-2

West Fairmount Park, Memorial Hall: Restoration - rehabilitation specifications 1967	4-2
West Fairmount Park, Memorial Hall: Restoration - roofing and painting 1980	4-2
West Fairmount Park, Memorial Hall: Restoration - paint analysis 1986	4-2
West Fairmount Park, Memorial Hall: Restoration - architect correspondence 1987-1989	4-2
West Fairmount Park, Memorial Hall: Restoration - correspondence, images and reports circa 1988	4-2
West Fairmount Park, Memorial Hall: Restoration - dome and waterfall repair drawing list 1996	4-2
West Fairmount Park, Memorial Hall: Restoration - plaster stabilization project documentation 1996-1997	4-2
West Fairmount Park, Memorial Hall: Restoration - plaster inspection and report 2000	4-2
West Fairmount Park, Memorial Hall: Restoration - sewer inspection 2007	4-2

West Fairmount Park, Memorial Hall: Administrative - memos 1986, 1996-2009	4-2
West Fairmount Park, Memorial Hall: Administrative - loans to Philadelphia Museum of Art 1997-2002	4-2
West Fairmount Park, Memorial Hall: Proposal - Please Touch Museum undated	4-2
West Fairmount Park, Memorial Hall: Friends of Memorial Hall - memos and reports 1984-1994	4-2
West Fairmount Park, Michaux Grove: History - American Philosophical Society reports 1869, 1876, 1881	4-3
West Fairmount Park, Michaux Grove: History - correspondence, histories and reports	4-3
West Fairmount Park, Millick (John) tract: History - early documents 1868-1869	4-3
West Fairmount Park, Millick (John) tract: History - brief of title	4-3
West Fairmount Park, Mount Prospect: History - letters, maps and images	4-3
West Fairmount Park, Neil Drive: Early documents - 1875, 1896	4-3
Historical note	

These are documents regarding the use of the Roberts Hollow tract.	
West Fairmount Park, Ohio House: History - newspaper clippings, histories and images	4-3
West Fairmount Park, Ohio House: Preservation - correspondence and reports 1975-1977	4-3
West Fairmount Park, Ohio House: Preservation - Keystone grant 1998-2002	4-3
West Fairmount Park, Ohio House: Preservation - Preservation Pennsylvania grant 2000	4-3
West Fairmount Park, Ohio House: Maintenance - security and fire systems 1978-1979	4-3
West Fairmount Park, Ohio House: Maintenance - porch repairs 1986	4-3
West Fairmount Park, Playhouse in the Park: History - correspondence and newspaper clippings (1 of 2)	4-3
West Fairmount Park, Playhouse in the Park: History - correspondence and newspaper clippings (2 of 2)	4-3
West Fairmount Park, Playhouse in the Park: Improvements circa 1957	4-3

West Fairmount Park, Playhouse in the Park: Property management - memos, correspondence, construction documents, concession agreements 1985-1997	4-3
West Fairmount Park, Parkside Historic District: National Register of Historic Places and development information 1999-2001	4-3
West Fairmount Park, Philadelphia Cricket, Archery and Lawnbowling Association: History - maps and notes	4-3
West Fairmount Park, Recycling Center: History - overview 1997 May	4-3
West Fairmount Park, Ridgeland Mansion: History - early documents 1840, 1868, 1876	4-3
West Fairmount Park, Ridgeland Mansion: History - deeds	4-3
West Fairmount Park, Ridgeland Mansion: History - excerpts, notes and newspaper clippings	4-3
West Fairmount Park, Ridgeland Mansion: Grant - Preservation Pennsylvania 1998	4-3
West Fairmount Park, Ridgeland Mansion: Landscape Committee - memos 1998	4-3

West Fairmount Park, Ridgeland Mansion: Reports - historical surveys 1982, 1994, undated	4-3
West Fairmount Park, Ridgeland Mansion: Reports - adaptive re-use (draft) 1991 December 5	4-3
West Fairmount Park, Ridgeland Mansion: Reports - restaurant and banquet facility 1992 March 12	4-3
West Fairmount Park, Ridgeland Mansion: Reports - adaptive re-use (final) 1992 May 22	4-3
West Fairmount Park, Ridgeland Mansion: Sheep barn - early documents, maps, memos and newspaper clippings 1876-1886, 1959, 2001, undated	4-3
West Fairmount Park, Ridgeland Mansion: Sheep barn - administrative file 1999-2001	4-3
West Fairmount Park, Ridgeland Mansion: The Wellness Community - restoration documentation 1996-2001	4-3
West Fairmount Park, Ridgeland Mansion: The Wellness Community - certificate of use and occupancy 1997 February 2	4-3

West Fairmount Park, Ridgeland Mansion: The Wellness Community - publications and newspaper clippings 2000	4-3
West Fairmount Park, Schuylkill Expressway: History - property dispute 1953 July 29	4-3
West Fairmount Park, Schuylkill Expressway: History - property agreements circa 1950	4-3
West Fairmount Park, Schuylkill Expressway: History - articles and memos circa 1960	4-3
West Fairmount Park, Solitude: History - early documents 1868-1887, 1931	4-3
West Fairmount Park, Solitude: History - WPA report 1937	4-3
West Fairmount Park, Solitude: History - published sources (1 of 2)	4-3
West Fairmount Park, Solitude: History - published sources (2 of 2)	4-3
West Fairmount Park, Solitude: History - unpublished sources	4-3
West Fairmount Park, Solitude: Capital project - contract circa 1976	4-3

West Fairmount Park, Solitude: Capital project - consultant circa 1976	4-3
West Fairmount Park, Solitude: Capital project - electrical circa 1976	4-3
West Fairmount Park, Solitude: Capital project - general contractor circa 1976	4-3
West Fairmount Park, Solitude: Capital project - general correspondence circa 1976	4-3
West Fairmount Park, Solitude: Capital project - HVAC circa 1976	4-3
West Fairmount Park, Solitude: Capital project - invoices circa 1976	4-3
West Fairmount Park, Solitude: Capital project - job meeting minutes circa 1976	4-3
West Fairmount Park, Solitude: Capital project - job progress reports circa 1976	4-3
West Fairmount Park, Solitude: Capital project - planning circa 1976	4-3
West Fairmount Park, Solitude: Capital project - specifications circa 1976	4-3
West Fairmount Park, Solitude: Capital project - column replacement 1991	4-3
West Fairmount Park, Solitude: Capital project - library ceiling restoration 1997	4-3

West Fairmount Park, Solitude: Reports - roof evaluations 1992, 1997	4-3
West Fairmount Park, Solitude: Reports - preservation plan 1993	4-3
West Fairmount Park, Solitude: Reports - structural and HVAC analysis 1997	4-3
West Fairmount Park, Solitude: Reports - finishes analysis	4-3
West Fairmount Park, Solitude: Reports - landscape 2009	4-3
West Fairmount Park, Solitude: Preservation - covenants 1996, 1998	4-3
West Fairmount Park, Solitude: tours 1995, 2001	4-3
West Fairmount Park, Solitude: Friends of Solitude - minutes and newsletters 1994-2010	4-3
West Fairmount Park, Spring Hill: History - deeds and maps	4-3
West Fairmount Park, Sweetbriar: History - leases 1894, 1939	4-3
West Fairmount Park, Sweetbriar: History - 1859 survey notes (reproduction) undated	4-3

West Fairmount Park, Sweetbriar: History - Junior League of Philadelphia correspondence 1927-1934	4-3
West Fairmount Park, Sweetbriar: History - articles, excerpts, histories and newspaper clippings	4-3
West Fairmount Park, Sweetbriar: History - Breck, Samuel biographical information	4-3
West Fairmount Park, Sweetbriar: History - Warner, William biographical information	4-3
West Fairmount Park, Sweetbriar: History - general information	4-3
West Fairmount Park, Sweetbriar: Capital project - Art Commission circa 1976	4-3
West Fairmount Park, Sweetbriar: Capital project - collections circa 1976	4-3
West Fairmount Park, Sweetbriar: Capital project - design consultant 1975-1976	4-3
West Fairmount Park, Sweetbriar: Capital project - electrical 1975-1976	4-3
West Fairmount Park, Sweetbriar: Capital project - general file 1975-1976	4-3
West Fairmount Park, Sweetbriar: Capital project - general construction 1975-1976	4-3

West Fairmount Park, Sweetbriar: Capital project - historical research undated	4-3
West Fairmount Park, Sweetbriar: Capital project - job meeting minutes 1975-1976	4-3
West Fairmount Park, Sweetbriar: Capital project - mechanical 1975-1976	4-3
West Fairmount Park, Sweetbriar: Capital project - Modern Club of Philadelphia 1976	4-3
West Fairmount Park, Sweetbriar: Capital project - paint analysis, report and samples 1976	4-3
West Fairmount Park, Sweetbriar: Capital project - roofing 1976	4-3
West Fairmount Park, Sweetbriar: Capital project - security systems 1976, 1977	4-3
West Fairmount Park, Sweetbriar: Capital project - specifications 1975	4-3
West Fairmount Park, Sweetbriar: Capital project - termite control 1976	4-3
West Fairmount Park, Sweetbriar: Capital project - HVAC installation 1996	4-3
West Fairmount Park, Sweethriar: Reports - historic structure report 1994	4-3

West Fairmount Park, Sweetbriar: Landscape 1984	4-3
West Fairmount Park, Sweetbriar: Maintenance - painting, exterior 1975, 1983-1984	4-3
West Fairmount Park, Sweetbriar: Maintenance - painting, interior 1975, 1985-1986	4-3
West Fairmount Park, Sweetbriar: Maintenance - termite control 1993	4-3
West Fairmount Park, Stenton: History - articles, histories, newsletters and newspaper clippings	4-3
West Fairmount Park, Strawberry Fields: Administrative file 1991-1997	4-3
West Fairmount Park, Thirty-Third and Thompson Street standpipe: History - demolition 1932	4-3
West Fairmount Park, Monument Road: The Monument - maps	4-3
West Fairmount Park, West Philadelphia Water Works: History	4-3
West Fairmount Park, West River Drive: History - early documents, articles and newspaper clippings 1898-1930	4-3
West Fairmount Park, West River Drive: Picnic area - newspaper clipping 1956	4-3

West Fairmount Park, West River Drive Stables: Property management - proposed program undated	4-3
West Fairmount Park, Zoo: History - leases 1913, 1938	4-3
West Fairmount Park, Zoo: History - publications, articles and newspaper clippings (1 of 2)	4-3
West Fairmount Park, Zoo: History - publications, articles and newspaper clippings (2 of 2)	4-3
West Fairmount Park, Zoo: Capital project - Monkey House construction 1897	4-3
West Fairmount Park, Zoo: Capital project - south entrance gate construction 1916	4-3
West Fairmount Park, Zoo: Capital project - Pachyderm and Small Carnivora House construction 1938	4-3
West Fairmount Park, Zoo: Capital project - Bear Grottoes/Chandler Arches construction 1978	4-3
Wissahickon Valley Park	
Historical note	

Wissahickon Valley Park was acquired by the Fairmount Park Commission in 1867. Wissahickon Creek, a tributary of the Schuylkill River, flows twenty one miles through Montgomery and Philadelphia Counties. The Park encompasses 1835 acres and has been a site of settlement since the seventeenth century. The Fairmount Park Commission began acquiring parcels along the length of the Wissahickon in 1868 for the purity of the City river supply. Eventually, the Park extended from the confluence point at the Schuylkill River out to Montgomery County in the Fort Washington Extension added 1915 (which was later transferred to Commonwealth). The Park is one of the first areas to have been designated as a National Natural Landmark (1966). Wissahickon Valley Park is the site of numerous historic properties, public art, WPA structures, historic bridges and distinctive landforms. Currently, the Park consists of 1835.44 acres.

	Drawer
Wissahickon Valley Park: History - property acquisition 1871-1981	4-3
Wissahickon Valley Park: History - property acquisition 1914-1929	4-3
Wissahickon Valley Park: History - property plans and descriptions 1896	4-3
Wissahickon Valley Park: History - early documents 1877-1963	4-3
Wissahickon Valley Park: History - early document 1928	4-3
Wissahickon Valley Park: History - early documents (reproductions) 1882-1901	4-3
Wissahickon Valley Park: History - summaries (1 of 2)	4-3

Wissahickon Valley Park: History - summaries (2 of 2)	4-3
Wissahickon Valley Park: History - articles, excerpts, images, notes and summaries	4-3
Wissahickon Valley Park: History - newspaper clippings	4-3
Wissahickon Valley Park: History - publications	4-3
Wissahickon Valley Park: History - aqueduct (pipe bridge) 1950-1954	4-3
Wissahickon Valley Park: History - bridges 1881, 1887, 1896	4-3
Wissahickon Valley Park: History - bridges 1897-1990	4-3
Wissahickon Valley Park: History - deer	4-3
Wissahickon Valley Park: History - mills, property information	4-3
Wissahickon Valley Park: History - mills, brief of titles	4-3
Wissahickon Valley Park: History - mills, Colonial and Revolutionary periods 1933	4-3
Wissahickon Valley Park: History - mills, research notes	4-3

Wissahickon Valley Park: History - maps	4-4
Wissahickon Valley Park: Project - bike trails 1976-2007	4-4
Wissahickon Valley Park: Project - Wissahickon Creek River Conservation Plan 1995-1997	4-4
Wissahickon Valley Park: Project - composting toilets 1999-2000	4-4
Wissahickon Valley Park: Project - Monoshone Creek Sewer Project circa 2004	4-4
Wissahickon Valley Park: Project - Bells Mill Run Watershed Restoration 2009	4-4
Wissahickon Valley Park: Project - Wissahickon Valley Slope Stabilization 2010	4-4
Wissahickon Valley Park: Report- watershed studies 1955, 1973, 1976	4-4
Wissahickon Valley Park: Report- watershed study and development guide` 1976	4-4
Wissahickon Valley Park: Report- watershed studies 1996	4-4
Wissahickon Valley Park: Report- user survey 1998	4-4

Wissahickon Valley Park: National Natural Landmark designation 1962-1963	4-4
Wissahickon Valley Park: National Recreation Trail designation 1975-1996	4-4
Wissahickon Valley Park: External publications - "Chestnut Hill Local" 1990 December 13	4-4
Wissahickon Valley Park: External publications - "Friends of the Wissahickon" (1 of 2) 1996-2008	4-4
Wissahickon Valley Park: External publications - "Friends of the Wissahickon" (2 of 2)	4-4
Wissahickon Valley Park: External publications - "Germantowne Crier" 1975, 1977, 1983	4-4
Wissahickon Valley Park: External publications - The Philadelphia Inquirer 1996, 2001	4-4
Wissahickon Valley Park: External publications - Wissahickon Mountain Spring Water Company 1997	4-4
Wissahickon Valley Park: External publications - Episcopal Academy, "The Hiding Hole" 1998	4-4

Wissahickon Valley Park: Property management - survey maps, notes, memos and an ordinance 1981-1990	4-4
Wissahickon Valley Park, Allen's Lane Bridge: History - correspondence, excerpts, images, maps and summary	4-4
Wissahickon Valley Park, Ammidown's Mill: History - images and summary	4-4
Wissahickon Valley Park, Andorra Natural Area: History - deeds	4-4
Wissahickon Valley Park, Andorra Natural Area: History - articles, maps and notes	4-4
Wissahickon Valley Park, Andorra Natural Area: Master plan and site development 1977	4-4
Wissahickon Valley Park, Andorra Natural Area: Cedars House - property management 1982-1991	4-4
Wissahickon Valley Park, Andorra Natural Area: Cedars House - code assessment and feasibility study 2002	4-4
Wissahickon Valley Park, Andorra Natural Area: 1750 House - memos and research notes 1979, 1984, undated	4-4

Wissahickon Valley Park, Andorra Natural Area: Tree House (300 Northwestern Avenue) - articles and notes	4-4
Wissahickon Valley Park, Andorra Natural Area: Friends of Andorra Natural Area - correspondence and article 1996	4-4
Wissahickon Valley Park, Blue Bell Hill: History - articles, histories and images	4-4
Wissahickon Valley Park, Blue Stone Bridge: History - early documents, memos and images 1881, 1985, undated	4-4
Wissahickon Valley Park, Buttercup Cottage: History - brief of title, correspondence, images, maps, memos and newspaper clippings	4-4
Wissahickon Valley Park, Buttercup Barn and Cottage: Property management - memos 1963-1982	4-4
Wissahickon Valley Park, Colony Castle: History - early documents 1876, 1889, 1903	4-4
Wissahickon Valley Park, Colony Castle: Philadelphia Canoe Club - history and preservation	4-4
Wissahickon Valley Park, Colony Castle: Schuylkill Fishing Company/State in Schuylkill - history	4-4

Wissahickon Valley Park, Courtesy stables: History - deed, articles, maps and newspaper clippings	4-4
Wissahickon Valley Park, Cresheim Valley: History - correspondence, images, maps, notes and newspaper clippings	4-4
Wissahickon Valley Park, Cresheim Valley: Cresheim Trail - development 1998-1999	4-4
Wissahickon Valley Park, Cresheim Valley: Cresheim Valley Drive - early documents 1906-1910	4-4
Wissahickon Valley Park, Cresheim Valley: Cresheim Valley Rail-Trail - proposal and correspondence 1996	4-4
Wissahickon Valley Park, Daniel Street: History - deeds	4-4
Wissahickon Valley Park, Daniel Street: Property - 6028 Daniel Street	4-4
Wissahickon Valley Park, Daniel Street: Property - 6072 Daniel Street	4-4
Wissahickon Valley Park, 6072 Daniel Street: Property management - sale of property 1991-1992	4-4

Wissahickon Valley Park, Devil's Pool: History - articles and images	4-4
Wissahickon Valley Park, East Shawmont Avenue house: History - summary	4-4
Wissahickon Valley Park: Exhibit - "A Walk on the Wild Side" 1993-1994	4-4
Wissahickon Valley Park, Far Country: History - ordinance, correspondence, maps, images and summaries	4-4
Wissahickon Valley Park, Far Country: Property management - <u>Fairmount Park</u> <u>Executive Session</u> transcript 1990	4-4
Wissahickon Valley Park, Far Country: Property management - memos and lease agreement 1990-1991	4-4
Wissahickon Valley Park, Far Country: Property management - appraisals 1975	Drawer 4-4
Wissahickon Valley Park, Forbidden Drive: Project - trail improvement - correspondence 1999-2001	4-4
Wissahickon Valley Park, Glen Fern (Livezey House): History - early documents 1869-1897	4-4

Wissahickon Valley Park, Glen Fern (Livezey House): History - research materials 2001	4-4
Wissahickon Valley Park, Glen Fern (Livezey House): History - residents	4-4
Wissahickon Valley Park, Glen Fern (Livezey House): History - articles, excerpts, images, maps, notes and newspaper clippings (1 of 2)	4-4
Wissahickon Valley Park, Glen Fern (Livezey House): History - articles, excerpts, images, maps, notes and newspaper clippings (2 of 2)	4-4
Wissahickon Valley Park, Glen Fern (Livezey House): Repairs - roof restoration 1996-1997	4-4
Wissahickon Valley Park, Glen Fern (Livezey House): Administrative file 1983-2008	4-4
Wissahickon Valley Park, Glen Fern (Livezey House): Tenant - Valley Green Canoe Club circa 1967	4-4
Wissahickon Valley Park, Gustine Lake: History - images and newspaper clippings circa 1950-circa 2000	4-4
Wissahickon Valley Park, Gustine Lake Recreation Center: Maintenance - termite contract circa 1996	4-4

Wissahickon Valley Park, Hermitage Mansion: Tenant - Delaware Valley Opera Company 1996-2007	4-4
Wissahickon Valley Park, Hermitage Mansion and Kelpius Cave: History - early documents, description and maps 1886, undated	4-4
Wissahickon Valley Park, Hermitage Mansion and Kelpius Cave: History - brief of title, deeds, images and notes (1 of 2)	4-4
Wissahickon Valley Park, Hermitage Mansion and Kelpius Cave: History - brief of title, deeds, images and notes (2 of 2)	4-4
Wissahickon Valley Park, Hermitage Mansion and Kelpius Cave: History - summaries, images and notes	4-4
Wissahickon Valley Park, Henry Avenue: History - truck ban 1957, 1985	4-4
Wissahickon Valley Park, Henry Avenue Bridge: History - memos, newspaper clippings and summaries	4-4
Wissahickon Valley Park, Indian Rock Hotel: History - notes, maps and correspondence	4-4
Wissahickon Valley Park, Kitchens Lane Bridge: History - demolition 1877	4-4

Wissahickon Valley Park, Kitchens Lane House: History - articles, maps and notes	4-4
Wissahickon Valley Park, Kitchens Lane Restroom: Administrative correspondence - rehabilitation 2006-2007	4-4
Wissahickon Valley Park, Lauriston Cottage: Correspondence - Kelpius Society 1979-2006	4-4
Wissahickon Valley Park, Leonidas Springs: History - articles, histories and newspaper articles	4-4
Wissahickon Valley Park, Log Cabin Inn: History - brief of title, histories and images	4-4
Historical note	
This structure has been demolished.	
Wissahickon Valley Park, Lotus Inn: early documents 1912	4-4
Wissahickon Valley Park, 844 Manatawna Avenue: History - deed, maps and notes	4-4
Wissahickon Valley Park, 844 Manatawna Avenue: Property management - deed, correspondence and survey maps 1986-1987	4-4

Wissahickon Valley Park, Maple Spring Hotel: History - correspondence, description and image 1873, 1884, undated	4-4
Wissahickon Valley Park, Monastery (Kloster): History - early documents 1900, 1902	4-4
Wissahickon Valley Park, Monastery (Kloster): History - articles, Baptistron, notes and images (1 of 2)	4-4
Wissahickon Valley Park, Monastery (Kloster): History - articles, Baptistron, notes and images (2 of 2)	4-4
Wissahickon Valley Park, Monastery (Kloster): Lease agreement - University Museum of the University of Pennsylvania 1973 September 5	4-4
Wissahickon Valley Park, Monastery (Kloster): Administrative file 1995-1998	4-4
Wissahickon Valley Park, Monastery Stable: Property management - memos, correspondence and lease information (1 of 2) 1981-1995	4-4
Wissahickon Valley Park, Monastery Stable: Property management - memos, correspondence and lease information (2 of 2) 1981-1995	4-4
Wissahickon Valley Park, Morris Arboretum: History - maps and articles	4-4

Wissahickon Valley Park, Morris Arboretum: Restoration - Papermill run 1997	4-4
Wissahickon Valley Park, Northwestern Stables: History - ordinance, maintenance, dispute and newspaper clippings 1929-2006	4-4
Wissahickon Valley Park, Northwestern Stables: Property management - memos and notes 1985-1986	4-4
Wissahickon Valley Park, Northwestern Stables: Property management - transfer information 1989	4-4
Wissahickon Valley Park, One Hundred Steps: Preservation and maintenance 1999-2005	4-4
Wissahickon Valley Park, Open-air theater: History - newspaper clippings 1933	4-4
Wissahickon Valley Park, plaque: Correspondence regarding plaque for The Pennsylvania State Fish and Game Protective Association 1936	4-4
Wissahickon Valley Park, Reading Railroad Bridge: History - construction 1889	4-4
Wissahickon Valley Park, Rex Avenue Bridge, Guard House and Shelter: History - descriptions and images 1996, 1998	4-4

Wissahickon Valley Park, RittenhouseTown: History - early documents 1873-1919	4-5
Wissahickon Valley Park, RittenhouseTown: History - ordinances, wills, deeds and notes	4-5
Wissahickon Valley Park, RittenhouseTown: History - copy of 1705 Samuel Carpernter deed undated	4-5
Wissahickon Valley Park, RittenhouseTown: History - deed research notes	4-5
Wissahickon Valley Park, RittenhouseTown: History - maps, memos, notes and images (1 of 2)	4-5
Wissahickon Valley Park, RittenhouseTown: History - maps, memos, notes and images (2 of 2)	4-5
Wissahickon Valley Park, RittenhouseTown: History - tours, notes, maps and correspondence (1 of 2)	4-5
Wissahickon Valley Park, RittenhouseTown: History - tours, notes, maps and correspondence (2 of 2)	4-5
Wissahickon Valley Park, RittenhouseTown: History - summaries and historic marker copy	4-5

Wissahickon Valley Park, RittenhouseTown: History - excerpts and maps (1 of 2)	4-5
Wissahickon Valley Park, RittenhouseTown: History - excerpts and maps (2 of 2)	4-5
Wissahickon Valley Park, RittenhouseTown: History - maps	4-5
Wissahickon Valley Park, RittenhouseTown: History - newspaper clippings	4-5
Wissahickon Valley Park, RittenhouseTown: History - images (1 of 2)	4-5
Wissahickon Valley Park, RittenhouseTown: History - images (2 of 2)	4-5
Wissahickon Valley Park, RittenhouseTown: History - clothing, food, furniture and music	4-5
Wissahickon Valley Park, RittenhouseTown: History - ethnography	4-5
Wissahickon Valley Park, RittenhouseTown: History - genealogy	4-5
Wissahickon Valley Park, RittenhouseTown: History - genealogy (Dutch) circa 1982	4-5
Wissahickon Valley Park, RittenhouseTown: History - Mennonites	4-5

Wissahickon Valley Park, RittenhouseTown: History - papermaking	4-5
Wissahickon Valley Park, RittenhouseTown: History - Pennsylvania Germans	4-5
Wissahickon Valley Park, RittenhouseTown: History - tax assessments	4-5
Wissahickon Valley Park, RittenhouseTown: History - Works Progress Administration structures	4-5
Wissahickon Valley Park, RittenhouseTown: History - Germantown inventories, 1694-1748 undated	4-5
Wissahickon Valley Park, RittenhouseTown: Restoration - project management circa 1976	4-5
Wissahickon Valley Park, RittenhouseTown: Restoration - project management, memos and specifications (1 of 2) 1976-1997	4-5
Wissahickon Valley Park, RittenhouseTown: Restoration - project management, memos and specifications (2 of 2) 1976-1997	4-5
Wissahickon Valley Park, RittenhouseTown: Restoration - project correspondence 1976-1997	4-5

Wissahickon Valley Park, RittenhouseTown: Restoration - roof repair 1975-1976 4-5 Wissahickon Valley Park, RittenhouseTown: Restoration - historic paint color samples circa 1976 4-5 Wissahickon Valley Park, RittenhouseTown: Restoration - security and fire alarm systems 1974 4-5 Wissahickon Valley Park, RittenhouseTown: Restoration - specifications 1975
Wissahickon Valley Park, RittenhouseTown: Restoration - historic paint color samples circa 1976 4-5 Wissahickon Valley Park, RittenhouseTown: Restoration - security and fire alarm systems 1974 4-5
Wissahickon Valley Park, RittenhouseTown: Restoration - security and fire alarm systems 1974 4-5
October 9
4-5 Wissahickon Valley Park, RittenhouseTown: Restoration - Master Plan study workshop circa 1987
4-5 Wissahickon Valley Park, RittenhouseTown: Restoration - notes by Holm (Alvin H.) circa 1988
4-5 Wissahickon Valley Park, RittenhouseTown: Restoration - colonial kitchen and garden proposal 1996 June
4-5 Wissahickon Valley Park, RittenhouseTown: Report - historical by McIlhenny 1984 May
4-5 Wissahickon Valley Park, RittenhouseTown: Report - preliminary study by Holm and Glaser 1988 December 20

Wissahickon Valley Park, RittenhouseTown: Report - archaeological 1990-1993	4-5
Wissahickon Valley Park, RittenhouseTown: Report - archaeological 1994-1995	4-5
Wissahickon Valley Park, RittenhouseTown: Report - historic structure report and circulation studies circa 1995	4-5
Wissahickon Valley Park, RittenhouseTown: National Historic Landmark material (1 of 2) circa 1990	4-5
Wissahickon Valley Park, RittenhouseTown: National Historic Landmark material (2 of 2) circa 1990	4-5
Wissahickon Valley Park, RittenhouseTown: Historic signage 1902-1983	4-5
Wissahickon Valley Park, RittenhouseTown: Administrative file 1996-1998	4-5
Wissahickon Valley Park, RittenhouseTown: Administration - historic structure report funding 1993	4-5
Wissahickon Valley Park, RittenhouseTown: Administration - cultural landscape inventory funding 1997	4-5

Wissahickon Valley Park, RittenhouseTown: Friends of RittenhouseTown - brochures, images and newspaper clippings	4-5
Wissahickon Valley Park, RittenhouseTown: Friends of RittenhouseTown - correspondence (1 of 2) 1980-1996	4-5
Wissahickon Valley Park, RittenhouseTown: Friends of RittenhouseTown - correspondence (2 of 2) 1980-1996	4-5
Wissahickon Valley Park, RittenhouseTown: 206 Lincoln Drive - history	4-5
Wissahickon Valley Park, RittenhouseTown: 206 Lincoln Drive - wallpaper samples	4-5
Wissahickon Valley Park, RittenhouseTown: 207 and 207A Lincoln Drive - history	4-5
Wissahickon Valley Park, RittenhouseTown: 208 Lincoln Drive - history	4-5
Wissahickon Valley Park, RittenhouseTown: Property management - 208 Lincoln Drive lease and memos	4-5
Wissahickon Valley Park, RittenhouseTown: 209 Lincoln Drive - history	4-5
Wissahickon Valley Park, RittenhouseTown: 210 Lincoln Drive - history	4-5

Wissahickon Valley Park, RittenhouseTown: Rittenhouse Barn - restoration 1985-1990	4-5
Wissahickon Valley Park, RittenhouseTown: Ammidown Mill - history 1873, undated	4-5
Wissahickon Valley Park, RittenhouseTown: McKinney Quarry - lease information and notes 1894, undated	4-5
Wissahickon Valley Park, Robeson and Vanderen Mills: History - brief of title, maps and genealogical information	4-5
Wissahickon Valley Park, Sarcophagus: History - article and memo	4-5
Wissahickon Valley Park, Saylor's Grove: History - newspaper clippings and stormwater project information	4-5
Wissahickon Valley Park, Shoomac Mansion: History - articles and newspaper clippings 1954-1957	4-5
Wissahickon Valley Park, Root (Henry) tract: History - brief of title	4-5
Wissahickon Valley Park, Root (John) tract: History - brief of title and map	4-5

Wissahickon Valley Park, Summit Avenue property (790 and 798): Demolition records	4-5
Wissahickon Valley Park, Thomas Mill Covered Bridge: History - images, memos, newspaper clippings and summaries	4-5
Wissahickon Valley Park, Thomas Mill Covered Bridge: Historical designation 1937, 1996-1997	4-5
Wissahickon Valley Park, Thomas Mill Covered Bridge: Restoration - reports and memos circa 1989	4-5
Wissahickon Valley Park, Thomas Mill Covered Bridge: Capital project - restoration correspondence 1996-1999	4-5
Wissahickon Valley Park, Trails: Administrative file	4-5
Wissahickon Valley Park, Valley Green Inn: History - early documents 1875, 1899	4-5
Wissahickon Valley Park, Valley Green Inn: History - annual report 1963	4-5
Wissahickon Valley Park, Valley Green Inn: Lease - Fairmount Park Historic Preservation Trust 1999 October 1	4-5

Wissahickon Valley Park, Valley Green Inn: History - newspaper clippings	4-5
Wissahickon Valley Park, Valley Green Inn: Capital Project - design consultant correspondence 1975	4-5
Wissahickon Valley Park, Valley Green Inn: Capital Project - fire board 1976	4-5
Wissahickon Valley Park, Valley Green Inn: Capital Project - Friends of the Wissahickon 1975	4-5
Wissahickon Valley Park, Valley Green Inn: Capital Project - general construction 1975-1976	4-5
Wissahickon Valley Park, Valley Green Inn: Capital Project - restaurant equipment 1976	4-5
Wissahickon Valley Park, Valley Green Inn: Capital Project - renovation 1987	4-5
Wissahickon Valley Park, Valley Green Inn: Capital Project - renovation 1990	4-5
Wissahickon Valley Park, Valley Green Inn: Capital Project - storage shed construction 1996	4-5

Wissahickon Valley Park, Valley Green Inn: Capital Project - warming sheds construction 1998	4-5
Wissahickon Valley Park, Valley Green Inn: Maintenance - painting, exterior 1980	4-5
Wissahickon Valley Park, Walnut Lane: History - map 1917 August 6	4-5
Wissahickon Valley Park, Walnut Lane Bridge: History - construction specifications 1906	4-5
Wissahickon Valley Park, Walnut Lane Bridge: History - summaries and memos	4-5
Wissahickon Valley Park, Walnut Lane Bridge: Historical designation - HABS/ HAER 1979 March 29	4-5
Wissahickon Valley Park, Walnut Lane Bridge: Historical designation - Philadelphia Historical Commission undated	4-5
Wissahickon Valley Park, Walnut Lane Bridge: Research resources 2010	4-5
Wissahickon Valley Park, Walnut Lane Bridge: Restoration 2012	4-5
Wissahickon Valley Park, 5201 Vicaris Street: History - title information	4-5

Wissahickon Valley Park, 5201 Vicaris Street: Property management - notes and correspondence 1993-1994	4-5
Wissahickon Valley Park, Whitemarsh Extension: History - map circa 1915	4-5
Wissahickon Valley Park, Wigard Street House: History - notes	4-5
Wissahickon Valley Park, Wise's Mill Road: History - memos and newspaper clippings (1 of 2)	4-5
Wissahickon Valley Park, Wise's Mill Road: History - memos and newspaper clippings (2 of 2)	4-5
Wissahickon Valley Park, Wise's Mill Road: History - memos and newspaper clippings (2 of 2)	4-5
Wissahickon Valley Park, Wise's Mill Road: History - estate of Mitten, Thomas E. 1942	4-5
Wissahickon Valley Park, Wise's Mill Road: History - demolition	4-5
Wissahickon Valley Park, Wissahickon Environmental Center: Grant - construction 1968-1970	4-5

Wissahickon Valley Park, Wissahickon Hall: History - property dispute 1884-1885	4-5
Wissahickon Valley Park, Wissahickon Hall: History - images, memos and newspaper clippings	4-5
Wissahickon Valley Park, Wissahickon Hall: Renovations - correspondence, proposals and product information 1996-1997	4-5
Wissahickon Valley Park, WPA structures: Management 1997-2008	4-5
Wister's Woods Park	
	Drawer
Wister's Woods Park: History - acquisition 1948-1949	4-5
Wister's Woods Park: History - ordinance 1948	4-5
Wister's Woods Park: History - excerpts	4-5
Wooden Bridge Run	
	Drawer
Wooden Bridge Run: History - acquisition 1955	4-5

Fairmount Park System

Arrangement note

1) General topics 2) Specific topics, A-Z

	Drawer
	5-2
Fairmount Park System: Correspondence - park conditions 2004	

Fairmount Park System: Ephemera - location sign with history. [2 items] c. 1870

	Shelf	Drawer	
Realia	Green	6	_
			Drawer
Fairmount Park System: History - early documents 186	7, undated		5-2
Fairmount Park System: History - early documents circ	a 1869		5-2
Fairmount Park System: History - early documents 187	0, 1904		5-2
Fairmount Park System: History - excerpts, histories an	ad reports (1 of 2)		5-2
Fairmount Park System: History - excerpts, histories an	ad reports (2 of 2)		5-2

Fairmount Park System: History - articles, clippings, histories and brochures	5-2
Fairmount Park System: History - brochures and excerpts	5-2
Fairmount Park System: History - maps and surveys	5-2
Fairmount Park System: History - surveys circa 1990	5-2
Fairmount Park System: History - notes by John McIlhenny	5-2
Fairmount Park System: History - essays by Halperin, Martha (1 of 2)	5-2
Fairmount Park System: History - essays by Halperin, Martha (2 of 2)	5-2
Fairmount Park System: History - abstracts by McCormick, Jones and Stich 1970 September 7	5-2
Fairmount Park System: History - publication; "The School Bank" 1935-1936	5-2
Fairmount Park System: History - publication; "The Girard Letter" 1935 January	5-2
Fairmount Park System: History - publication; "Fairmount Park Historical Quarterly" v1, n4 1984 Fall	5-2

Fairmount Park System: History - early newspaper clippings	5-2
Fairmount Park System: History - newspaper clippings 1993-2004	5-2
Fairmount Park System: History - outlying Parks	5-2
Fairmount Park System: Maps - transparencies	5-2
Fairmount Park System: Images	5-2
Fairmount Park System: Images - antique postcards 1994	5-2
Fairmount Park System: Report - "Acoustical Characterization of Fairmount Park" 1972 September	5-2
Fairmount Park System: Report - adaptive re-use study 1987	5-2
Fairmount Park System: Report - user surveys 1996	5-2
Fairmount Park System: Report - ecological undated	5-2
Fairmount Park System: Report - Historic American Buildings Survey undated	5-2

Fairmount Park System: Report - invasive plant list	5-2
Fairmount Park System: Report - property inventories April 1986	5-2
Fairmount Park System: National Register of Historic Places (1 of 2) 1964-1996	5-2
Fairmount Park System: National Register of Historic Places (2 of 2) 1964-1996	5-2
Fairmount Park System: Master plan 1983-1984	5-2
Fairmount Park System, auto racing: History - 1908 trophy information	5-2
Fairmount Park System, bridges: History - excerpts, memos, newspaper clippings, sumarries and Department of Transportation information	5-2
Fairmount Park System, bridges: History - City Avenue Bridge	5-2
Fairmount Park System, bridges: History - Falls Bridge 1896-1997	5-2
Fairmount Park System, bridges: History - Girard Avenue Bridge, early documents 1873	5-2
Fairmount Park System, bridges: History - Girard Avenue Bridge	5-2

Fairmount Park System, bridges: History - Girard Avenue Bridge, stolen plaque circa 1999	5-2
Fairmount Park System, bridges: History - railroad bridges	5-2
Fairmount Park System, bridges: History - Schuylkill bridges circa 1880, undated	5-2
Fairmount Park System, bridges: History - Spring Garden Street Bridge	5-2
Fairmount Park System, bridges: History - Strawberry Mansion Bridge	5-2
Fairmount Park System, bridges: History - Strawberry Mansion Bridge historical designation, Philadelphia Historical Commission 1978	5-2
Fairmount Park System, bridges: History - Strawberry Mansion Bridge historical designation, HABS/HAER circa 1998	5-2
Fairmount Park System, carousels: History - early documents, correspondence, articles and images 1903, 1907, 1941, undated	5-2
Fairmount Park System, cell-phone transmission towers: Proposal - newspaper clipping 1997	5-2

Fairmount Park System, Centennial Exposition: History - early documents 1880-1889	5-2
Fairmount Park System, Centennial Exposition: History - articles, excerpts, images and newspaper clippings (1 of 3)	5-2
Fairmount Park System, Centennial Exposition: History - articles, excerpts, images and newspaper clippings (2 of 3)	5-2
Fairmount Park System, Centennial Exposition: History - articles, excerpts, images and newspaper clippings (3 of 3)	5-2
Fairmount Park System, Centennial Exposition: History - images (photocopies) 1980 Scope and Contents note	5-2
Photocopies of annotated images from Kenneth Finkel's 1980 publication Nineteenth Century Photography in Philadelphia: 250 Historic Prints from The Library Company of Philadelphia	
Fairmount Park System, Centennial Exposition: History - Agricultural Hall planning 1875, 1880	5-2
Fairmount Park System, Centennial Exposition: History - Bakery and Coffee House planning 1875	5-2

Fairmount Park System, Centennial Exposition: History - British Building 1887-1961	5-2
Fairmount Park System, Centennial Exposition: History - Cherry Tree Allee meeting notes 1991 February 22	5-2
Fairmount Park System, Centennial Exposition: History - horticulture	5-2
Fairmount Park System, Centennial Exposition: History - Ice Cream Saloon 1876	5-2
Fairmount Park System, Centennial Exposition: History - International Exhibition Company 1880	5-2
Fairmount Park System, Centennial Exposition: History - Japanese Bazaar and Japanese Dwelling	5-2
Fairmount Park System, Centennial Exposition: History - State Buildings	5-2
Fairmount Park System, Centennial Exposition: History - telephone exhibition	5-2
Fairmount Park System, Centennial Exposition: History - transportation	5-2
Fairmount Park System, Centennial Exposition: History - water supply and control 1875	5-2

Fairmount Park System, Centennial Exposition: History - bibliography, excerpts and essays from University of Pennsylvania Landscape seminar (1 of 3) 1997	5-2
Fairmount Park System, Centennial Exposition: History - bibliography, excerpts and essays from University of Pennsylvania Landscape seminar (2 of 3) 1997	5-2
Fairmount Park System, Centennial Exposition: History - bibliography, excerpts and essays from University of Pennsylvania Landscape seminar (3 of 3) 1997	5-2
Fairmount Park System, Centennial Exposition: History - University of Pennsylvania Landscape seminar research material by Christina Wells circa 1997	5-2
Fairmount Park System, Centennial Exposition: History - "Centennial Philadelphia" by Nicolai, Richard R. (photocopy) 1976	5-2
Fairmount Park System, Centennial Exposition: Drawing collection - inventory of architectural drawings and topographic plans 1876, undated	5-2
Fairmount Park System, Centennial Model: History - early documents 1889-1901	5-3
Fairmount Park System, Centennial Model: History - articles, correspondence, images and newspaper clippings	5-3
Fairmount Park System, Centennial Model: Display at Spring Garden College circa 1990	5-3

Fairmount Park System, Civil War: History - correspondence, excerpts, maps and notes	5-3
Fairmount Park System, "Clean-Up" events: History - articles 1997, 2007, undated	5-3
Fairmount Park System, Constitutional Convention: History - research	5-3
Fairmount Park System, Delaware River waterfront: Report, "Parks and Open Space" n.d.	5-3
Fairmount Park System, events: Property management - memos and newspaper clippings 1983-1986	5-3
Fairmount Park System, environmental education centers: Development of Franklin Delano Roosevelt, Strawberry Mansions, and Wissahickon Environmental Education and Information Centers 1999	5-3
Fairmount Park System, environmental education centers: Specifications for proposed designs of Franklin Delano Roosevelt Park, Strawberry Mansion, Wissahickon Creek, and Tacony Creek parks	5-3
Fairmount Park System, fountains: History - early documents 1897-1923, 1947	5-3
Fairmount Park System, fountains: History - articles and correspondence	5-3

Fairmount Park System, fountains (drinking): History - correspondence and image	5-3
Fairmount Park System, fountains (drinking): History - Drinking Fountain Project 1982-1983	5-3
Fairmount Park System, fountains (drinking): Thesis by Cremer, Jill 1996	5-3
Fairmount Park System, Four Squares of William Penn: History - excerpts and newspaper clippings	5-3
Fairmount Park System, Four Squares of William Penn: History - descriptions and maps circa 1990	5-3
Fairmount Park System, Four Squares of William Penn: History - historical designation material circa 1980	5-3
Fairmount Park System, golf courses: History - memos and newspaper clippings	5-3
Fairmount Park System, golf courses: Property management - memos and correspondence 1997	5-3
Fairmount Park System, guard houses: History - images, memos, newspaper clippings and research	5-3

Fairmount Park System, Hestonville: History - excerpt	5-3
Fairmount Park System, Historic Houses: History - articles, brochures and publications	5-3
Fairmount Park System, Historic Houses: History - house tours	5-3
Fairmount Park System, Historic Houses: History - house tour correspondence and newspaper clippings	5-3
Fairmount Park System, Historic Houses: History - newspaper clippings and statistics circa 1972-1996	5-3
Fairmount Park System, Historic Houses: History - "Antiques" magazine article circa 1950	5-3
Fairmount Park System, Historic Houses: History - gardens	5-3
Fairmount Park System, Historic Houses: Lecture - ghost stories notes and slides undated	5-3
Fairmount Park System, Historic Houses: Restoration project - general information (1 of 2) 1975-1979	5-3

Fairmount Park System, Historic Houses: Restoration project - bid manual 1954	5-3
Fairmount Park System, Historic Houses: Restoration project - general information (2 of 2) 1975-1979	5-3
Fairmount Park System, Historic Houses: Restoration project - memos, newspaper clippings and notes 1975-1976	5-3
Fairmount Park System, Historic Houses: Restoration project - variances 1975-1976	5-3
Fairmount Park System, Historic Houses: Restoration project - floor finishing 1977	5-3
Fairmount Park System, Historic Houses: Restoration project - paint colors undated	5-3
Fairmount Park System, Historic Houses: Improvements - fencing 1980-1982	5-3
Fairmount Park System, Historic Houses: Improvements - signage 1987	5-3
Fairmount Park System, Historic Houses: Park Houses Project personnel - Snyder, Larry 1989	5-3
Fairmount Park System, Historic Houses: Park Houses Capital Improvement Study 1991	5-3

Fairmount Park System, Historic Houses: Report - "Fairmount Park Historic Houses Study" and related material 1982-1993	5-3
Fairmount Park System, Historic Houses: Administrative - Annual Reporting Forms	5-3
Fairmount Park System, Historic Houses: Administrative - sales 1981, 1985	5-3
Fairmount Park System, Historic Houses: Administrative - property rental 1960-1981	5-3
Fairmount Park System, Historic Houses: Administrative - The Magna Carta Ball 1987	5-3
Fairmount Park System, Historic Houses: Administrative - residential rent credit procedure 1990 March 21	5-3
Fairmount Park System, Historic Houses: Interpretation tours 1970-2002	5-3
Fairmount Park System, Historic Houses: Volunteers - outreach, statistics and publicity circa 1995	5-3
Fairmount Park System, Historic Houses: Property management - memos, correspondence, notes and reports 1980-1990	5-3

Fairmount Park System, land use agreements: Correspondence on rights of way and easements on park property	5-3
Fairmount Park System, Master Sign Program: design drawings 2007	5-3
Fairmount Park System, metal detecting: History - guidelines, ordinances, Public Laws, memos and newspaper clippings	5-3
Fairmount Park System, mills: History - articles	5-3
Fairmount Park System, Native American Culture: History - archaeological survey, articles, excerpts, images and notes	5-3
Fairmount Park System, Park Houses: Property management - inventories circa 1970	5-3
Fairmount Park System, Park Houses: Property management - vacancies 1980-1986	5-3
Fairmount Park System, Park Houses: Property management - preservation and restoration correspondence 1981-1989	5-3
Fairmount Park System, Park Houses: Property management - memos and inventories (1 of 2) 1983-1987	5-3

Fairmount Park System, Park Houses: Property management - memos and inventories (2 of 2) 1988-1992	5-3
Fairmount Park System, Park Houses: Property management - inventory circa 1998	5-3
Fairmount Park System, Preserve America Community designation: Administrative 2007	5-3

Fairmount Park System, Preserve America Community designation: Official resolution (2 copies) November 2007

	Shelf	Drawer	
Text	Green	7	
			– Drawer
Fairmount Park System, Prehistoric Gardens: History dinosaur sculpture garden n.d.	- articles onor propo	osed	5-3
Fairmount Park System, publications: "Fairmount Fur	nnies" circa 1995		5-3
Fairmount Park System, railroads: History - early doc	uments 1879-1948		5-3
Fairmount Park System, railroads: History - articles, le 2)	egal documents and	letters (1 of	5-3

Fairmount Park System, railroads: History - articles, legal documents and letters (2 of 2)	5-3
Fairmount Park System, railroads: History - Connecting Railroad Company 1893, 1916	5-3
Fairmount Park System, railroads: History - Junction Railroad 2011	5-3
Fairmount Park System, recreation: History - administrative reports circa 1952	5-3
Fairmount Park System, recreation: History - memos and newspaper clippings 1913-2002	5-3
Fairmount Park System, Revolutionary War: History - excerpts	5-3
Fairmount Park System, River Drives: History - summaries, reports and articles	5-3
Fairmount Park System, River Drives: History - newspaper clippings and notes	5-3
Fairmount Park System, Schuylkill River: History - articles, excerpts, and correspondence	5-3
Fairmount Park System, Schuylkill River: History - Dobson's Mills pollution circa 1880	5-3

Fairmount Park System, Schuylkill River: History - Peter's Island	5-3
Fairmount Park System, Schuylkill River: History - Robert's Fisheries	5-3
Fairmount Park System, Schuylkill River: Report - sedimentation study 1991	5-3
Fairmount Park System, Schuylkill River: Fairmount Dam - drawing inventory 2000	5-3
Fairmount Park System, Schuylkill River: Fairmount Dam - Fish Ladder history	5-3
Fairmount Park System, Schuylkill River: Fairmount Dam - Fish Ladder administrative correspondence 1998-1999	5-3
Fairmount Park System, Schuylkill River: Fairmount Dam - Fish Ladder design and development 1980-2009	5-3
Fairmount Park System, Schuylkill River: Fairmount Dam - hydroelectric development report (1 of 2) 1982 September	5-3
Fairmount Park System, Schuylkill River: Fairmount Dam - hydroelectric development report (2 of 2) 1982 September	5-3
Fairmount Park System, Schuylkill River: Fairmount Dam - Hydroelectric Power Project report 1983 July 29	5-3

Fairmount Park System, Schuylkill River: Potential resource partnership with Montgomery County 2010	5-3
Fairmount Park System, Schuylkill River Trail: General information	5-3
Fairmount Park System, Schuylkill River Trail: Meeting minutes and correspondence 2005-2007	5-3
Fairmount Park System, Schuylkill River Trail: Signage c. 2007	5-3
Fairmount Park System, Sesqui-Centennial Exposition: History - articles, excerpts, images, newspaper clippings and summaries	5-3
Fairmount Park System, security: General alarm specifications and procedures 1975-1983	5-3
Fairmount Park System, security: Guard job description and bid request undated	5-3
Fairmount Park System, sheepdog trials: History - articles	5-3
Fairmount Park System, springs: History - maps and lists	5-3
Fairmount Park System, springs: History - descriptions, lists and memos	5-3

Fairmount Park System, stables: History - newspaper clippings 2004	5-3
Fairmount Park System, stables: Property management - stable lease information for review 1996	5-3
Fairmount Park System, trails: History - newspaper clippings	5-3
Fairmount Park System, trails: Project file - Bike and Rail Trail 1992-1998	5-3
Fairmount Park System, transportation: History - policy and newspaper clippings	5-3
Fairmount Park System, trees: General information	5-3
Fairmount Park System, trees: History - Japanese cherry trees 1926-2002	5-3
Fairmount Park System, trees: History - Jewish National Fund 1986, 1988	5-3
Fairmount Park System, trees: Historical designation - Bicentennial program circa 1976	5-3
Fairmount Park System, trees: Historical designation - Big Trees of Pennsylvania program circa 1993	5-3

Fairmount Park System, trees: Historical designation - Historic Tree program circa 1998	5-3
Fairmount Park System, trees: Financial - Gewwill bequest 1929	5-3
Fairmount Park System, trees: Financial - Lardner bequest 1948	5-3
Fairmount Park System, trees: Street trees - Committee report 1913	5-3
Fairmount Park System, trees: Street trees - history	5-3
Fairmount Park System, trees: Street trees - planting grant circa 1989	5-3
Fairmount Park System, trees: Street trees - planting grant circa 1991	5-3
Fairmount Park System, trees: Street trees - planting grant circa 1992	5-3
Fairmount Park System, trees: Street trees - planting grant 1994	5-3
Fairmount Park System, trees: Street trees - planting grant 1995	5-3
Fairmount Park System, trees: Property management - street tree legislation memos and correspondence 1996-1997	5-3

Fairmount Park System, trolley: History - early documents 1873-1888	5-4
Fairmount Park System, trolley: History - early documents 1889-1899	5-4
Fairmount Park System, trolley: History - early documents 1902-1946	5-4
Fairmount Park System, trolley: History - clippings, excerpts and publications (1 of 5)	5-4
Fairmount Park System, trolley: History - clippings, excerpts and publications (2 of 5)	5-4
Fairmount Park System, trolley: History - clippings, excerpts and publications (3 of 5)	5-4
Fairmount Park System, trolley: History - clippings, excerpts and publications (4 of 5)	5-4
Fairmount Park System, trolley: History - clippings, excerpts and publications (5 of 5)	5-4
	Shelf
Fairmount Park System, volunteerism: Instructional report on organizing neighborhood volunteer groups November 1990	5-4

Realia

Fairmount Park System, volunteerism: Philadelphia Cares about Fairmount Park Day reports 1996-2005	5-4
Fairmount Park System, volunteerism: Philadelphia Cares about Fairmount Park Day advertisements and newspaper clippings 1996-2006	5-4
	Drawer
Fairmount Park System, WPA structures: History - articles	5-4
Fairmount Park System, WPA structures: History - project proposals circa 1940	5-4
Fairmount Park System, wildlife: History - articles, memos and newspaper clippings	5-4
Fairmount Park Commission	
	Drawer
Fairmount Park Commission: Correspondence - donations 2000-2001	5-4
Fairmount Park Commission: Ephemera - Commissioner's badge belonging to Morton McMi 1867-1879	ichael c.
Shelf Drawer	_

Drawer

Green

7

Fairmount Park Commission: History - articles, reports and correspondence 1969-2005	5-4
Fairmount Park Commission: History - articles and newspaper clippings 2005-2007	5-4
Fairmount Park Commission: History - "Free House Program" newspaper clippings 1977	5-4
Fairmount Park Commission: History - Green 2015 - action plan, newspaper clippings 2010	5-4
Fairmount Park Commission: History - logo 1994-2005	5-4
Fairmount Park Commission: History - newspaper clippings, Philadelphia Bureau of Newspaper Clippings [fragile] November 1896	5-4
Fairmount Park Commission: History - Parks and Recreation merger resolution and newspaper clippings 2005-2010	5-4
Fairmount Park Commission: Personnel - employee handbook n.d.	5-4
Fairmount Park Commission: Personnel - Ballard, Ernesta D.	5-4
Fairmount Park Commission: Personnel - Dixon, Fitz Eugene	5-4

Fairmount Park Commission: Personnel - Dixon, Fitz Eugene Jr.	5-4
Fairmount Park Commission: Personnel - Donaghy, James A.	5-4
Fairmount Park Commission: Personnel - Feldscher, Dennis	5-4
Fairmount Park Commission: Personnel - Focht, Mark A.	5-4
Fairmount Park Commission: Personnel - Freitag, Amy	5-4
Fairmount Park Commission: Personnel - Hoskins, Alexander L.	5-4
Fairmount Park Commission: Personnel - Kelly, John B.	5-4
Fairmount Park Commission: Personnel - McIlhenny, John C.	5-4
Fairmount Park Commission: Personnel - Meade, General George	5-4
Fairmount Park Commission: Personnel - Mifflin, William E.	5-4
Fairmount Park Commission: Personnel - Rommel, Robert S.	5-4
Fairmount Park Commission: Personnel - Stotesbury, E. T.	5-4

Fairmount Park organizations

Arrangement note

A-Z by organization name.

	_
	Drawer
Fairmount Park Art Association: History - early documents 1872, 1921, undated	5-4
Fairmount Park Art Association: History - articles, correspondence and excerpts	5-4
Fairmount Park Art Association: Publications circa 2000	5-4
Fairmount Park Art Association: Independence Hall preservation plan 1944	5-4
Fairmount Park Art Association: Program - "New.Land.Marks" correspondence, brochures and newspaper clippings 2000-2004	5-4
Fairmount Park Conservancy: History - articles, brochure, notes and fact sheets c. 2004	5-4
Fairmount Park Conservancy: Program - Fairmount Park sesqui-centennial celebration 2005	5-4
	5-4

Fairmount Park Council for Historic Sites: History - brochures, correspondence and newspaper clippings	5-4
Fairmount Park Council for Historic Sites: Meeting minutes and reports 1982-2007	5-4
Fairmount Park Guard: History - articles, excerpts, newspaper clippings and reports (1 of 2)	5-4
Fairmount Park Guard: History - articles, excerpts, newspaper clippings and reports (2 of 2)	5-4
Fairmount Park Guard: History - uniform	5-4
Fairmount Park Historic Preservation Trust: History - brochures, correspondence and newspaper clippings	5-4
Fairmount Park Historic Preservation Trust: History - "Inquirer Magazine" article 2001 April 29	5-4
Fairmount Park Historic Preservation Trust: History - meeting minutes and articles 1993/1994, 2007	5-4
Fairmount Park Historic Preservation Trust: Property Committee meeting minutes 2001	5-4

Fairmount Park Historic Preservation Trust: Property - long-term leasing, phase I 1991	5-4
Fairmount Park Historic Preservation Trust: Property - long-term leasing, master list 1992	5-4
Fairmount Park Historic Preservation Trust: Property - master lease agreement amendments 2004	5-4
Fairmount Park Historic Preservation Trust: Property - adaptive re-use proposals 1991	5-4
Fairmount Park Historic Preservation Trust: Grants - general operating fund 1989, 2002	5-4
Fairmount Park Historical Quarterly: Drafts and administrative material (1 of 2) circa 1984	5-4
Fairmount Park Historical Quarterly: Drafts and administrative material (2 of 2) circa 1984	5-4
Fairmount Park Historical Research Committee: Administrative file 1984-1988	5-4
Fairmount Park Historical Research Committee: Applications, handbook and resumes	5-4

Fair	rmount Park Ranger Corps: Administrative correspondence 1987-1997	5-4
Fair	rmount Park Ranger Corps: Administrative correspondence 1989-2000	5-4
Fair	rmount Park Ranger Corps: History - newspaper clippings	5-4
Fair	rmount Park Ranger Corps: Philadelphia Ranger Corps - history 1987-1996	5-4
Phil	ladelphia Museum of Art: History - early documents 1894-1939	5-4
Phil	ladelphia Museum of Art: History - early documents, photocopies	5-4
	ladelphia Museum of Art: History - articles, excerpts, histories, memos and vspaper clippings	5-5
	ladelphia Museum of Art: Property management - cracked column study 1975 cober 15	5-4
	ladelphia Museum of Art: Property management - Landscape report and nagement plan 1982 August	5-4
Phil	ladelphia Museum of Art: Property management - HVAC feasibility study 1986	5-4

Philadelphia Museum of Art: Property management - landscape rehabilitation grant circa 1990	5-4
Philadelphia Museum of Art: Property management - landscape rehabilitation feasibility study 1992	5-4
Philadelphia Museum of Art: Property management - Eakins Oval Plaza landscape rehabilitation 1999	5-4
Philadelphia Museum of Art: Property management - graffiti removal 2006	5-4
Philadelphia Museum of Art: Property - Reliance Building purchase information (1 of 2) 2000 June 14	5-4
Philadelphia Museum of Art: Property - Reliance Building purchase information (2 of 2) 2000 June 14	5-4
Philadelphia Museum of Art: Property - Perelman Building information 2007-2009	5-4
Philadelphia Museum of Art: Property management - Integrated Master Plan circa 2005	5-4
Philadelphia Museum of Art: Inventories 1981-1988	5-4

Philadelphia Museum of Art: Inventory - archives undated	5-4	
Philadelphia Museum of Art: Inventory - release forms 1985, 1989	5-4	
Philadelphia Museum of Art: Collections - sculpture (outdoor)	5-4	
Philadelphia Museum of Art: Collections - Palethorp Memorial Collection	5-4	
Philadelphia Museum of Art: Grant - Knight Fund circa 1996	5-4	
Department of Recreation property		
	Drawer	
Chestnut Hill Tower: History - summary	Drawer 5-4	
Chestnut Hill Tower: History - summary Clark Park: History - newspaper clipping 2000		
	5-4	
Clark Park: History - newspaper clipping 2000	5-4	
Clark Park: History - newspaper clipping 2000 Clarkson Park: History - ordinance 1921	5-4 5-4	

1) General topics 2) Specific topics, A-Z

	Drawer
Philadelphia: History - excerpt from the 1911 "Manual of Councils" describing the official seal and flag undated	5-4
Philadelphia: General information - brochures, memos and newspaper clippings (1 of 2)	5-4
Philadelphia: General information - brochures, memos and newspaper clippings (2 of 2)	5-4
Philadelphia: General information - exhibit catalogs	5-4
Philadelphia: General information - maps	5-4
Philadelphia: Initiatives - America's Great Outdoors 2010-2011	5-4
Philadelphia: Reports - Annual Report for the Redevelopment Authority, City of Philadelphia 1967	5-4
Philadelphia, Carpenters' Hall: History by Peterson, Charles 1953	5-4
Philadelphia, Carpenters' Hall: History - Grand Federal Edifice commemoration 1987	5-4

Philadelphia, Cedar Park: Cedar Park Neighbors - Senior Citizens Home Loan Program undated	5-4
Philadelphia, Center Square Water Works: History - notes, articles and newspaper clippings	5-4
Philadelphia, Chinese Pagoda and Labyrinth: History - excerpts	5-4
Philadelphia, City Hall: Renovation - articles and newspaper clippings circa 2006	5-4
Philadelphia, Delaware River: Projects - newspaper clippings, reports and signage studies	5-4
Philadelphia, Dilworth Plaza: History and design study 1961, 2009	5-5
Philadelphia, Dilworth Plaza: Planting project 1981	5-5
Philadelphia, East Falls: History - articles, excerpts, histories and images	5-5
Philadelphia, East Falls: Riverfront Master Plan 1997-1998	5-5
Philadelphia, Fort Mifflin: History - abstract, excerpts and newspaper clippings	5-5
Philadelphia, Fort Mifflin: History - Cannonball House	5-5

Philadelphia, Fishtown: History	5-5
Philadelphia, Frankford: History - summaries and excerpts	5-5
Philadelphia, Germantown: History - brochures, excerpts, newspaper clippings and plans	5-5
Philadelphia, Germantown: American History workshop long range plan - "Historic Germantown Preserved" 1988 May	5-5
Philadelphia, Germantown: History - the Battle of Germantown	5-5
Philadelphia, Germantown: History - Water Works, map	5-5
Philadelphia, Gloria Dei: History - pamphlets and excerpts circa 1930, undated	5-5
Philadelphia, Lancaster Pike: History - excerpt	5-5
Philadelphia, Manayunk: Projects - Manayunk Development Corporation circa 1995	5-5
Philadelphia, Manayunk: History - Manayunk Expressway	5-5
Philadelphia, Mantua Village: History - excerpt	5-5

Philadelphia, Neighborhoods: History - newspaper clippings 1964	5-5
Philadelphia, Northern Liberties: History - real estate	5-5
Philadelphia, Olympic biography 2006 May 9	5-5
Philadelphia, Penn's Landing: Articles 2002	5-5
Philadelphia, Philadelphia Country Club: History - polo	5-5
Philadelphia, Philadelphia Marathon: Images and description circa 1995	5-5
Philadelphia, Pleasant Hill Park: General information	5-5
Philadelphia, Port Richmond: History - Pulaski Park 1971-1974	5-5
Philadelphia, Powelton Village: History - "The Powelton Post" newsletters 1984-1985	5-5
Philadelphia, railroads: History - Pennsylvania Railroad, Broad Street Station 1936, 1951	5-5
Philadelphia, Ridge Avenue: History 1918	5-5

Philadelphia, Roxborough: History - articles, excerpts, maps, memos and newspaper clippings	5-5
Philadelphia, Spring Garden Water Works: History - descriptions	5-5
Philadelphia, United States Naval Asylum: History - excerpt	5-5
Philadelphia, Vine Street Expressway: Maintenance	5-5
Philadelphia, West Philadelphia: History - excerpts, reports, summaries and newspaper clippings	5-5
Philadelphia, the Woodlands: History - brochures, excerpts, newsletters and newspaper clippings	5-5
Philadelphia, the Woodlands: History - property 1883, 2008-2010	5-5
Pennsylvania	
Arrangement note	
Topics A-Z	
	Drawer
Pennsylvania: General history - guides	5-5

Pennsylvania, Barren Hill: History - Revolutionary War battle ground	5-5	
Pennsylvania, Bucks County: History - excerpts	5-5	
Pennsylvania, Fort Washington State Park: History - correspondence, summaries and newspaper clippings	5-5	
Pennsylvania, Lower Merion Township: History - architecture and property	5-5	
Pennsylvania, Montgomery County: General information	5-5	
Pennsylvania, Pennsbury Manor: History and management information	5-5	
Pennsylvania, Pennsylvania Capitol Buildings: Preservation - brochure circa 2006	5-5	
Pennsylvania, Winston Park: History - ordinances, memos and maps	5-5	
Pennsylvania, Woodside Park; History	5-5	
Subject files		
Arrangement note		
Topics A-Z		

	Drawer
Subject: African-American history	5-5
Subject: Airplanes	5-5
Subject: ADA accessibility	5-5
Subject: Bicycles	5-5
Subject: Benches	5-5
Subject: Bicentennial, National 1975	5-5
Subject: Cement and concrete	5-5
Subject: Fishing	5-5
Subject: Fences - ordinances 1975	5-5
Subject: Genealogy research	5-5
Subject: Golf courses	5-5

Subject: Helicopters	5-5
Subject: Highways	5-5
Subject: Ice industry, American	5-5
Subject: Industrial history	5-5
Subject: Lenni Lenape	5-5
Subject: Maps and plans (reference)	5-5
Subject: Museum management	5-5
Subject: Observatories	5-5
Subject: Paint finish analysis by Frank Welsh 1990-1995	5-5
Subject: Photography	5-5
Subject: Preservation - building materials	5-5
Subject: Preservation - historic sites	5-5

Subject: Preservation - Pennsylvania	5-5
Subject: Preservation - reference	5-5
Subject: Preservation - rehabilitation/commercial	5-5
Subject: Preservation - roofing material	5-5
Subject: Preservation - stone arch bridges - Keystone project, area survey, and correspondence 2003-2007	5-5
Subject: Preservation - technology	5-5
Subject: Preservation - topographic maps	5-5
Subject: Preservation - Association for Preservation Technology	5-5
Subject: Quakers	5-5
Subject: Quilts - Philadelphia pattern	5-5
Subject: Regattas	5-5

Subject: Regattas - Stotesbury Cup	5-5
Subject: Regional Mapping and Landscape Records program	5-5
Subject: Skateboarding	5-5
Subject: Street lighting, cast-iron	5-5
Subject: Underground Railroad	5-5
Subject: Urban parks	5-5
Organizations	
Arrangement note	
Topics A-Z	
	Drawer
Athenaeum of Philadelphia: History and general information	5-5
City Parks Association of Philadelphia: reports 1996	5-5
City Parks Association of Philadelphia: reports 1996 City Council Grants: newspaper clippings 1988	5-5 5-5

Franklin Institute: History	5-5
Free Library of Philadelphia: Collection information	5-5
Free Library of Philadelphia: Wissahickon Valley exhibit - images	5-5
Friends of Philadelphia Parks: Newsletters 1987-2005	5-5
Historical Society of Pennsylvania; General information	5-5
Junior League of Philadelphia, Incorporated: General information	5-5
Library Company of Philadelphia: Collection - acquisitions 1856, 1863	5-5
Maritime Museum 1993	5-5
Museum Council of Philadelphia and the Delaware Valley 1989-1990	5-5
National Archives and Records Administration: Collection - Mid-Atlantic Region records guide 1989	5-5
National Association for Olmstead Parks: "Master List of Design Projects of the Olmstead Firm 1857-1950" 1987	5-5

National Association for Olmstead Parks: Administrative materials (1 of 2)	5-5
National Association for Olmstead Parks: Administrative materials (2 of 2)	5-5
National Association for Olmstead Parks: Publications	5-5
National Park Service: Fairmount Park report submission circa 1987	5-5
National Park Service: National Landmarks Program 2008	5-5
National Register of Historic Places: Brochures, instructions and memos	5-5
National Register of Historic Places: Correspondence	5-5
Pennsylvania Horticultural Society: Tricentennial plan - "Ten-Thousand Trees" 1977, 1994	5-5
Philadelphia Art Commission: Percent for Art Program 1973	5-5
Philadelphia Historic Preservation Corporation: Revolving Loan Program for Historic House Museums	5-5
Philadelphia Historical Commission	5-5

Philadelphia Public Art Office, Conservation Committee: Reports and correspondence 1998-1999	5-5
Rosenbach Museum and Library: Collection - research resources	5-5
Schuylkill Navigation Company: History	5-5
William Penn Foundation: Grants	5-5
Biographical files	
Arrangement note	
Topics A-Z	
	Drawer
Biographical: Cresson, Elliot	Drawer 5-5
Biographical: Cresson, Elliot Biographical: Cret, Paul Phillipe	
	5-5

Biographical: Houston, Henry	5-5
Biographical: Kelpius, Johannes (1 of 3)	5-5
Biographical: Kelpius, Johannes (2 of 3)	5-5
Biographical: Kelpius, Johannes (3 of 3)	5-5
Biographical: Peale, Charles Wilson	5-5
Biographical: Penn, William	5-5
Biographical: Peterson, Charles E.	5-5
Biographical: Rittenhouse, David	5-5
Biographical: Sartain, John	5-5
Biographical: Schwartzmann, Herman	5-5
Biographical: Stotesbury, Edward T.	5-5
Biographical: Stuart, Gilbert	5-5

Biographical: Trumbauer, Horace	5-5
Technical reports, manuals and studies 1975-2007	
Arrangement note The "Technical reports and studies" series is arranged alphabetically by subject. Multiple vo single subject are arranged chronologically.	lumes on a
	Shelf
Appomattox Manor - City Point: A History 1978	1
Arnest Mansion: "A Study of Arnest Mansion; Fairmount Park Commission" 1988 Fall	1
Arnest Mansion: "Arnest: A Study in Conservation Science" 1989	1
Bartram's Garden: "Basic Research and Archaeological Feasibility Study of Bartram Park" 1975 December 5	1
Bartram's Garden: "A Proposal for the Interpretation of John Bartram's Garden" 1977 June	1
Bartram's Garden: "Historic American Landscapes Survey" 2002	1

Bartram's Garden: "Historic Structure Report - The John Bartram House Volume I" 1978 February 1	1
Bartram's Garden: "Historic Structure Report - The John Bartram House Volume II" 1978 February 1	1
Bartram's Garden: "Research Report on Bartram's Garden" 1983 June	1
Bartram's Garden: "Preserving Bartram's Garden: A comprehensive plan for the restoration and preservation of buildings and structures" 21 May 2011	1
Bartram's Garden: "Man's Use and Love of Nature, Part I - John Bartram: A Search for Self Knowledge" 1990	1
Bartram's Garden: "Man's Use and Love of Nature, Part II - John Bartram: Love of Nature" 1990	1
Bartram's Garden: "Man's Use and Love of Nature, Part IIIA - John Bartram and Son: Plants for Sale and Part IIIB - Andrew M. Eastwick: Back to Nature" 1990	1
Bartram's Garden: "The 'Barn' at Bartram's Garden, an Historic Structures Report" 1992 July	1
Bartram's Garden: "Historic Bartram's Garden: Woody Plant Management Report" 1995 June	1

Bartram's Garden: "The Pond and Water Garden at Historic Bartram's Garden; A Summary of Historic References" 1995 December	1
Bellaire Manor: "Bellaire Manor: A Thesis in Historic Preservation" Desai thesis 1997	1
City of Philadelphia. Capital Program Office. Bellaire Manor: "Project Manual - Bellaire Manor and Glen Foerd Sewer Improvements" 2002	1
Bellaire Manor: "Summary of Exterior Paint Sample Taken at Belair [sic]" 1997 October	
	Shelf
Bellaire Manor: "Conditions Survey and Analysis; Bellaire Manor, Philadelphia" (2 copies) 1998 December 18	1
Belmont Mansion: "Belmont Mansion, Fairmount Park, Philadelphia: An Adaptive Use Proposal, Volume I" 1988	1
Belmont Mansion: "Belmont Mansion, Fairmount Park, Philadelphia: An Adaptive Use Proposal, Volume II - Appendix" 1988	1
Belmont Mansion: "Belmont Mansion circa 1740s and 1760s; A Comparative Microscopical Paint and Color Analysis of the Interior and Exterior to Determine the Nature and Color of the 18th Century Architectural Surface Coatings" 1990 December	1
Shelf	Shelf

Belmont Mansion: "Belmont Mansion; Historic Structures Report" (2 copies) 1992 January	4
	Shelf
Belmont Mansion: "Field Report of the Archaeological Investigations at Belmont Mansion" 1991 June	1
Belmont Mansion: "Belmont Mansion Cultural Landscape Inventory" (2 copies) 1996 September	1
Belmont Mansion: "Restoration and Rehabilitation [of the] Cottage Complex" 1996 January 26	1
Belmont Mansion: "Belmont Mansion Operation and Maintenance Manual for the HVAC Equipment" circa 1996	1
Benjamin Franklin Parkway: "Conceptual Design Report- Lighting for Building Facades and Sculptures" 27 June 2003	1
Benjamin Franklin Parkway: "Concept Planning Report for the Benjamin Franklin Parkway Site Improvements" 20 April 1995	1
Benjamin Franklin Parkway: "Master Lighting Plan for Building Facades" December 2003	1

Benjamin Franklin Parkway: "Lighting the Benjamin Franklin Parkway: Project Description"	1
Blue Bell Tavern: "The Blue Bell Tavern, Philadelphia: An Historic Structure Report" 1986 July 15	1
Bridges: "City of Philadelphia Bridge List - Department of Streets Bridge Section" 2000	1
Catholic Total Abstinence Fountain: "A Celebration of Moral Force: The Catholic Total Abstinence Union of America centennial Fountain" 2002	2
Cedar Grove: "Cedar Grove: An Annotated Time Line" 1998	2
Centennial Exhibition: "The Philadelphia Centennial: Mirror of America" 1964	2
Centennial Exhibition: "The Centennial Landscape" (2 copies) 1997	2
Centennial Exhibition: "The Conservation Treatment of the Centennial Model in Memorial Hall in Fairmount Park" 29 April 1996	2
Centennial Exhibition: "The Centennial District Master Plan" (2 copies) June 2005	2
Cobb's Creek Park: "Fairmount Park Adjoining Lands Study - (1) Cobb's Creek Park" December 1999	2

***Committee of 1926: "Women, Historic Houses, and the Preservation of Memory" 1998 May	
Concessions Program: "Park-Wide Concessions" 22 May 1996	
Delaware River Waterfront: "Central Riverfront District Plan" n.d.	
Delaware River Waterfront: "South Delaware Waterfront District Plan" n.d.	
Delaware River Waterfront: "Resource Protection Plan: The Pennsylvania/Delaware River Coastal Zone" October 1981	
Drinking Fountains: "The History and Conservation of Nineteenth and early Twentieth Century Drinking Fountains in Philadelphia's Fairmount Park" 1996	
Eden Hall: "Real Estate Appraisal: 4800 Grant Avenue (Eden Hall)" 1975	
Eden Hall: "Eden Hall: A Cultural Historic Landscape" 1998	
Eden Hall: "Condition Assessment of Eden Hall Chapel at Fleuhr Park" 2000 November 30	
Eden Hall: "Condition Re-Assessment of Eden Hall Chapel at Fleuhr Park" 2006 December	

Eden Hall: "Master Plan" 1981	1
Environmental Education Centers: "Pre-Design Manual" for Franklin Delano Roosevelt Park, Wissahickon Valley Park, Tacony Creek Park, and Strawberry Mansion with inserted images of existing conditions. c. 1999	2
Environmental Education Centers: "Design Development Project Manual for FDR Environmental Education and Visitors Center, Wissahickon Environmental Education and Visitors Center, and Strawberry Mansion Environmental Education and Visitors Center" 15 November 1999	2
Environmental Education Centers: "Sustainability Plan for Fairmount Park Commission's Environmental Education and Visitors Centers" October 1999	2
Environmental Education Centers: "Site Assessment Report: Volume 1 Project Summary" 30 June 1998	2
Environmental Education Centers: "Site Assessment Report: Volume 2 Supporting Documentation and Research" (2 copies) 30 June 1998	2
Fairmount Dam: Inspection and assessment report 1983 January	2
Fairmount Park: "The Azalea Garden: Specifications for a Management and Rehabilitation Plan" 16 January 1989	2

Fairmount Park: "Report to the Fairmount Park Commission: The Influence of City Parks in Local Firm and Neighborhood Development" n.d.	2
Fairmount Park: "Historic American Buildings Survey, 1995 Fairmount Park, Volume I of II" 1995	2
Fairmount Park: "Historic American Buildings Survey, 1995 Fairmount Park, Volume II of II"	2
Fairmount Park: "Fairmount Park: An Exploratory Study" 25 October 1995	2
Fairmount Park: "Managing Fairmount Park" n.d.	Shelf
Fairmount Park: "Fairmount Park: A City Asset" November 1987	2
Fairmount Park: "Adjoining Lands Study" (2 copies)	Shelf
Fairmount Park: "Adjoining Lands Study" (2 copies) Fairmount Park: "Technical Elements of the Fairmount Park Master Plan" December 1983	Shelf 2

Fairmount Park: "A Bridge to the Future: Fairmount Park Strategic Plan Summary Report" (2 copies) June 2004 Fairmount Park: "Fairmount Park Operations and Management Study" 24 November 1986 Fairmount Park: "Final Report - Management Plan for Implementing Organizational Change: Description of Process and Results of an Organizational Development Project" 10 April 1985 Fairmount Park: "Funding Alternatives for the Fairmount Park Commission" November 1987 Fairmount Park: "Existing Conditions and their Implications for the Fairmount Park Master Plan" c. 1983 Fairmount Park: "A Reforestation Project for Fairmount Park Commission" c. 1985 Fairmount Park: "The Strategic Plan for the Fairmount Park Commission" October 1995 Fairmount Park: "Fairmount Park, Philadelphia's Municipal Park" 1977 April 20 Fairmount Park: "A Promotional Plan for Fairmount park: An Expansion of the Role and Revenue Sources for the Proposed Fairmount Park Conservancy" 1998		
Fairmount Park: "Fairmount Park Operations and Management Study" 24 November 1986 Fairmount Park: "Final Report - Management Plan for Implementing Organizational Change: Description of Process and Results of an Organizational Development Project" 10 April 1985 Fairmount Park: "Funding Alternatives for the Fairmount Park Commission" November 1987 Fairmount Park: "Existing Conditions and their Implications for the Fairmount Park Master Plan" c. 1983 Fairmount Park: "A Reforestation Project for Fairmount Park Commission" c. 1985 Fairmount Park: "The Strategic Plan for the Fairmount Park Commission" October 1995 Fairmount Park: "Fairmount Park, Philadelphia's Municipal Park" 1977 April 20 Fairmount Park: "A Promotional Plan for Fairmount park: An Expansion of the Role and	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	3
Fairmount Park: "Final Report - Management Plan for Implementing Organizational Change: Description of Process and Results of an Organizational Development Project" 10 April 1985 3 Fairmount Park: "Funding Alternatives for the Fairmount Park Commission" November 1987 3 Fairmount Park: "Existing Conditions and their Implications for the Fairmount Park Master Plan" c. 1983 3 Fairmount Park: "A Reforestation Project for Fairmount Park Commission" c. 1985 3 Fairmount Park: "The Strategic Plan for the Fairmount Park Commission" October 1995 3 Fairmount Park: "Fairmount Park, Philadelphia's Municipal Park" 1977 April 20 3 Fairmount Park: "A Promotional Plan for Fairmount park: An Expansion of the Role and		3
Fairmount Park: "Funding Alternatives for the Fairmount Park Commission" November 1987 3 Fairmount Park: "Existing Conditions and their Implications for the Fairmount Park Master Plan" c. 1983 5 Fairmount Park: "A Reforestation Project for Fairmount Park Commission" c. 1985 Fairmount Park: "The Strategic Plan for the Fairmount Park Commission" October 1995 3 Fairmount Park: "Fairmount Park, Philadelphia's Municipal Park" 1977 April 20 7 Fairmount Park: "A Promotional Plan for Fairmount park: An Expansion of the Role and	Change: Description of Process and Results of an Organizational Development	3
Fairmount Park: "Existing Conditions and their Implications for the Fairmount Park Master Plan" c. 1983 Fairmount Park: "A Reforestation Project for Fairmount Park Commission" c. 1985 Fairmount Park: "The Strategic Plan for the Fairmount Park Commission" October 1995 Fairmount Park: "Fairmount Park, Philadelphia's Municipal Park" 1977 April 20 Fairmount Park: "A Promotional Plan for Fairmount park: An Expansion of the Role and	•	3
Fairmount Park: "A Reforestation Project for Fairmount Park Commission" c. 1985 Fairmount Park: "The Strategic Plan for the Fairmount Park Commission" October 1995 Fairmount Park: "Fairmount Park, Philadelphia's Municipal Park" 1977 April 20 Fairmount Park: "A Promotional Plan for Fairmount park: An Expansion of the Role and	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	3
Fairmount Park: "The Strategic Plan for the Fairmount Park Commission" October 1995 3 Fairmount Park: "Fairmount Park, Philadelphia's Municipal Park" 1977 April 20 3 Fairmount Park: "A Promotional Plan for Fairmount park: An Expansion of the Role and	Fairmount Park: "A Reforestation Project for Fairmount Park Commission" c. 1985	3
Fairmount Park: "Fairmount Park, Philadelphia's Municipal Park" 1977 April 20 3 Fairmount Park: "A Promotional Plan for Fairmount park: An Expansion of the Role and		3
Fairmount Park: "A Promotional Plan for Fairmount park: An Expansion of the Role and	Fairmount Park: "Fairmount Park, Philadelphia's Municipal Park" 1977 April 20	3
	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	3

Fairmount Park: "Laws and Ordinances Relating to Fairmount Park and Other Parks." 1933	3
Fairmount Park: "Fairmount Park Adjoining Lands Study - (2) Fairmount Park East and West" December 1999	3
Fairmount Park: "Penn's Green Country Town: Fairmount Park Study" November 1972	3
Fairmount Park: Fairmount Park Trolley	3
Franklin Delano Roosevelt Park: Drainage study 1973 June 1	3
Franklin Delano Roosevelt Park: "Chemical, Physical and Biological Water Quality Studies of Franklin D. Roosevelt Park Ponds" 1992 November 17	3
Franklin Delano Roosevelt Park: "Hydraulic Report for Stormwater Controls" 1992 November 30	3
Franklin Delano Roosevelt Park: "The Renovation of the Franklin D. Roosevelt Park Boathouse on Edgewood Lake" 1993 March 17	3
Franklin Delano Roosevelt Park: "FDR Outlook Conditions Assessment" 2009 January	3
Franklin Square: "Restoration Plan" (2 copies) 1997 February 15	3

Franklintown Park: "Franklin Town Park Landscape Restoration Plan Site Analysis Findings Memorandum" 10 July 1996	3
Franklintown Park: "Project Manual: Rehabilitation of Walkways" 24 April 2003	3
German culture: "German Singing Societies of Nineteenth Century Philadelphia" 1988	3
Germantown Avenue: "Historic Resources Survey Determination of Eligibility Report, Germantown Avenue Improvement Project, Allens Lane to Mermaid Lane" 2005 July	3
Girard House: Historic Structure Report 2005 July	3
Girard House: Finishes study 2009 March	3
Glen Fern: "Glen Fern/Livezey History and Information" 2009	3
Glen Fern: "Preservation Adaptive Use Proposal" 1988 Spring	3
Glen Fern: "Historic Structures Report, Volume I" 1996	3
Glen Fern: "Historic Structures Report, Volume II" 1996	3
Glen Fern: "Structural Repairs and Drainage Improvements" 2002	3

Glen Fern: "Exterior Finishes Study" 2003 June	3
Glen Foerd: "Building Materials Conservation Study" 1989 August	3
Glen Foerd: Inventory n.d.	3
Glen Foerd: "Condition Assessment of the Mansion and Carriage House" 1999 Summer	3
City of Philadelphia. Capital Program Office. Glen Foerd: "Project Manual - Bellaire Manor and Glen Foerd Sewer Improvements"	3
Location	
Item is physically file under "Bellaire Manor"	
Gorgas Mill: "The Gorgas Mill Complex Project: A Dissertation in American Civilization" 1977	3
Historic Houses: "A Descriptive Inventory of Historic Structures in Fairmount Park" (2 copies) 27 February 2002	3
Historic Houses: "Strategic Marketing Plan for the Charms of Fairmount Park" September 2010	3
Historic Houses: "Assessment of Ten Historic Structures in Fairmount Park" including Hatfield House, The Cliffs, Rockland Mansion, Arnest Mansion, Greenland Mansion,	3

Belmont Oil Works, Belmont Mansion, Blue Bell Tavern, Thomas Mansion and the Monastery 1987	
Historic Houses: "Building Materials analysis of Three Fairmount Park Houses: Monastery, Rockland and 206 Lincoln Drive" undated	5
Historic Houses: "Lansdowne and Sedgley Fairmount Park, Philadelphia" 1987	5
Historic Houses: "Fairmount Park Historic Houses Study" including Greenland Mansion, Belmont Mansion, Belmont Oil Works, Hatfield House, The Cliffs, Rockland Mansion, Arnest Mansion, the Thomas Mansion, the Monastery, and Blue Bell Tavern 1988 June	5
Historic Houses: "Historic House Inventories and Summaries" 2001	5
Horticulture Center: "Promoting and Enhancing Visitor Experiences at the Fairmount Park Horticulture Center and Centennial Arboretum" 2007	5
Hunting Park: "Hunting Park: Revitalization Plan" October 2009	5
I-95 Park: "Operating Manuals for Pedestrian Lighting and Water Supply and Irrigation" c. 1977	5
Interpretive Signage: Fairmount Park Commission, Pennypack Park, PA - Holmesburg and Rhawn Street Dam Interpretive Panels, Construction Documents" (2 copies) 30 January 2007	5

Interpretive Signage: "Design Guidelines for the implementation of signage and interpretive system for Wissahickon Valley Park of the Philadelphia Fairmount Park" 2001	5
Interpretive Signage: "Fairmount Park Commission Signage and Interpretive System Design Guidelines Manual" 26 September 2007	5
Interpretive Signage: "Benjamin Franklin Parkway Signage and Interpretive System, Design Development Presentation" 13 December 2005	5
Interpretive Signage: "Wissahickon Valley Park - Forbidden Drive Project, Product Maintenance" 1 May 2002	5
Japanese House: "Historic Narrative for Shofuso (Pine Breeze Villa)" (2 copies) 1998 November	5
Kelly Drive: "Kelly Drive Drainage Improvements Proposal" 30 August 2007	5
Kelly Drive: "Kelly Drive Drainage Improvements (East Fairmount Park) - Hydrologic and Hydraulic and Stormwater Report" November 2008	5
Kelly Drive: "Kelly Drive Drainage Improvements Fee Proposal" 30 August 2007	5
Kelly Drive: "Kelly Drive Drainage Improvements Project Manual" June 2009	5

Korean War Memorial: drawings, photographs and certificates circa 2002	5
Labor Monument: "The Labor Monument: Philadelphia's Tribute to the Modern Worker, Maintenance and Project Binder" October 2010	5
Laurel Hill Mansion: Historic structure report 1983 February	5
Laurel Hill Mansion: "Laurel Hill: A Country Property along the Banks of the Schuylkill" 1989	5
Laurel Hill Mansion: "Laurel Hill; Historic House" 1994 December 15	5
Lemon Hill Mansion: Restoration photographs (1 of 4) 1981 September	5
Lemon Hill Mansion: Restoration photographs (2 of 4) 1981 September	5
Lemon Hill Mansion: Restoration photographs (3 of 4) 1981 September	5
Lemon Hill Mansion: Restoration photographs (4 of 4) 1981 September	5
Lemon Hill Mansion: Historic structure report, volume I 2002 October	5
Lemon Hill Mansion: Historic structure report, volume II 2002 October	5

Lemon Hill Mansion: Historic structure report, volume III 2002 October	5
Lemon Hill Mansion: "Catalog of Pictures, Volume I" by Kiselev 1996	5
Lemon Hill Mansion: "Catalog of Pictures, Volume II" by Kiselev 1996	5
Lemon Hill Mansion: "Historical Material - Architectural Inventory" by Kiselev 1996	5
Lemon Hill Mansion: "Toward a Preservation of the Grounds of Lemon Hill in Light of Their Past and Present Significance for Philadelphians" (2 copies) 1987	6
Lemon Hill Mansion: "Friends of Lemon Hill Handbook" 1997-2002	6
Lemon Hill Mansion: "Preliminary Structural Inspection" by Kiselev 1996	6
Lemon Hill Mansion: "Exterior Finishes Study of the Windows and Shutters" 2003 April	6
Lemon Hill Mansion: "Lemon Hill Interpretation Study" 2005	6
Letitia Street House: "A Report on Archival and Architectural Investigations" (2 copies) 2007 May 3	6
Loudoun: "Loudoun - Country Seat of the Armat Family" 1983 February 16	6

Loudoun: "A Promise to Posterity; Maria Dickinson Logan and the Colonial Revival" 1987 June 17	6
Loudoun: "The Loudoun Report" 1998 February	6
Loudoun: "Strategic Planning Process for the Loudoun Mansion" - draft circa 2000	6
Loudoun: "Strategic Planning Process for the Loudoun Mansion" - final circa 2000	6
Loudoun: "Project Manual for Emergency Stabilization of Existing Fire Damaged Building at Loundon Mansion" 15 October 1993	6
Loudoun: "Project Manual for Construction of Restoration of Loudoun Mansion Phase 3" 1 May 1995	6
Loudoun: "Logan House - Phase 2 - Exterior and Site Improvements" circa 2003	6
Logan Square: "Logan Square Archaeology - Sister Cities Cafe Pavilion and Discovery Garden Project - City of Philadelphia, Pennsylvania" July 2010	6
Manayunk: "Market Potential Study Conducted on Behalf of the Manayunk Commercial District" n.d.	6

Cope, Gilbert Mann Music Center: "Geneaology of Dunwoody and Hood Families" 1899	6
City of Philadelphia. Department of Public Records. Mann Music Center: "Robin Hood Dell, Hood Family, Research for Councilman Curtis Jones" 2012	6
Memorial Hall: "Memorial Hall: a History" (2 copies) 1986 October	6
Memorial Hall: Master Plan - Favretti 1986	6
Memorial Hall: Design proposal - roofing, coping and interior gutter system - Armm Associates Incorporated 2001 April 18	6
Memorial Hall: Design proposal - roofing, coping and interior gutter system - Wiss, Janney, Elstner Associates Incorporated 2001 April 30	6
Memorial Hall: Design proposal - roofing, coping and interior gutter system - Samuel Y. Harris 2001 April 30	6
Memorial Hall: Design proposal - roofing, coping and interior gutter system - NTH Consultants 2001 November 28	6
Memorial Hall: Design proposal - roofing, coping and interior gutter system - NTH Consultants 2001 April 30	6

Memorial Hall: "Conservation Study for the Ornamental and Vertical Metal Surfaces of the Memorial Hall Dome" 2002 September 30	6
Memorial Hall: "EST2 Fire Alarm System Operations and Maintenance" 2002 June 27	6
Memorial Hall: "An Historic Philadelphia Exhibition Space; A Paint Analysis of the Great Hall" 2003	6
Memorial Hall: "Memorial Hall: A Feasibility Study for the Restoration and Adaption of the Major Public Spaces" (2 copies) 1988	6
Memorial Hall: "Section 4(f) Evaluation and Approval for Transportation Projects That Have a Net Benefit to a Section 4(f) Property" 2007 March 14	6
Memorial Hall: "Please Touch Museum's Response to the Request for Expression of Interest" 3 March 2003	6
Memorial Hall: "All Grown Up: Please Touch Museum and its Move to Memorial Hall" 2002	6
Memorial Hall: "Please Touch Museum Lease" (2 copies) 2005 February 10	7
Memorial Hall: "Schematic Design Presentation, Please Touch Museum at Memorial Hall" 3 October 2003	7

Memorial Hall: "Interior Plans for Restoration and Reuse - Please Touch Museum at Memorial Hall" 2005 October 6	7
Memorial Hall: "Existing Materials Conservation Schematic Submission for the Please Touch Museum at Memorial Hall" 2003 September 16	7
Memorial Hall: "Plans for Restoration and Reuse of Memorial Hall" 3 June 2004	7
Memorial Hall: "Final Report - Memorial Hall Building Deficiency Study: Inspections, Evaluation, Recommendations and Cost Estimates" n.d.	7
Memorial Hall: "A Plan for the Adaptation of Memorial Hall" (2 copies) August 1958	7
Memorial Hall: "An Historic Philadelphia Exhibition Space - A Paint Anaylsis of the Great Hall" 2003	7
Memorial Hall: "Memorial Hall Dome Restoration" 30 September 2002	7
Monument to Six Million Jewish Martyrs: "The Philadelphia Holocaust Memorial Schematic Design Submission" June 2005	7
Mount Pleasant: An Annotated Time Line. Martha Halpern. Philadelphia Museum of Art. 1999	7

Mount Pleasant: Cultural Landscape Inventory 1998 June	7
Mount Pleasant: Paint analysis 1987	7
Mount Pleasant: "Roofing Conditions Assessment Report" 2000 August 7	7
Mount Pleasant: "Roof Replacement and Exterior Restoration" 2001	7
Natural Lands Restoration: "ARRA Philadelphia Natural Lands Restoration Projects: Houston Meadow, Andorra Meadow, Carpenter's Woods, Greenland Nursery, Bocce Woods, Glencoe Road, and Church Lane" 2009-2011	7
Natural Lands Restoration: "Strategic Sustainability Plan for the Fairmount Park Natural Lands Restoration and Environmental Education Program" (2 copies) 2 February 2000	7
Natural Lands Restoration: "Volume 1: General Observations" 1999	7
Natural Lands Restoration: "Volume II: Park-Specific Master Plans" 1999	7
Ohio House: "The Ohio State Pavilion at Philadelphia's 1876 Centennial Exhibition: Identification, Survey and Evaluation of Twenty Types of Ohio Stone" 2006	7
Ormiston: Cultural Landscape Study by Menke and Menke 2004	7

Ormiston: Exterior finishes study 1999 July	7
Pennypack Park: "Preliminary Visual Inspection Report and Opinion of Probable Construction Costs for the Pennypack Park Dams" 1994 September	7
Pennypack Park: "Fairmount Park Adjoining Lands Study: Volume 6 - Pennypack Creek Park" December 1999	7
Pennypack Park: "Trail Master Plan for Pennypack Park" April 2001	7
Philadelphia: "Farming in Philadelphia: Feasability Analysis and Next Steps" December 2007	8
Philadelphia: "Philadelphia In-River Swimming Feasability - Site Screening and Evaluation Report" December 2007	8
Philadelphia: "Philadelphia's Plan for River Recreation" (2 copies) September 1984	8
Philadelphia: "Plan for Philadelphia Riverfronts"	Shelf
	Silcii
Philadelphia: "Taming Traffic: Context-Sensitive Solutions in the DVRPC Region" October 2007	8

Philadelphia: "How Much Value Does the City of Philadelphia Receive from its Park and Recreation System?" 2008	8
Philadelphia: "The Plan for Center City" January 1988	8
Poquessing Creek Park: "Fairmount Park Adjoining Lands Study: (7) Poquessing and Byberry Creeks Park" December 1999	8
Recreation: "Final Report - Strategic Action Master Plan" February 1995	8
Recreation: "Assessment of Needs, Problems, and Issues" n.d.	8
Rittenhouse Square: "The Performance History and Design in Paul Cret's Rittenhouse Square" 2002	8
Rittenhouse Square: "Rittenhouse Square Fountain: A Report on the Cleaning of the Limestone and Preservation Recommendations" 1997 June	8
RittenhouseTown: "A Preliminary Master Plan Study for Historic RittenhouseTown" 1988	8
RittenhouseTown: "The Abraham Rittenhouse Home in RittenhouseTown; Historic Structures Report" 1989 August 23	8

RittenhouseTown: "In Search of the Rittenhouse Paper Mills: 1990 and 1991 Archaeological Investigations Conducted at Historic RittenhouseTown" 1993 April	8
RittenhouseTown: "The 1707 Claus Rittenhouse Home and the c1730 Unidentified Outbuilding [at] Historic RittenhouseTown; Historic Structures Report" Volume I 1996 March 29	8
RittenhouseTown: "The 1707 Claus Rittenhouse Home and the c1730 Unidentified Outbuilding [at] Historic RittenhouseTown; Historic Structures Report" Volume II	8
RittenhouseTown: "The 1707 Claus Rittenhouse Home and the c1730 Unidentified Outbuilding [at] Historic RittenhouseTown; Historic Structures Report" Volume III	8
RittenhouseTown: Cultural landscape inventory 2000 April	8
RittenhouseTown: "Historic Structure Report for the Jacob Rittenhouse House" June 2003	8
Rockland Mansion: Historical summary undated	8
Rodin Museum: "Conservation Treatment Report: Meudon Gate Monument at the Rodin Museum" 2009 December 11	8
Roxborough: "Upper Roxborough Open Space Plan" 1972 November	5

Ryerss: "Burholme Mansion and Carriage House - An Evaluation of the Potential for Restoration and Renovation" (2 copies) circa 1980	8
Ryerss: "The Period Rooms at Ryerss Museum: A Historic and Photographic Analysis" 1999	8
Ryerss: "Shell Inventory" 2006	8
Schuylkill River: "2005 Annual Report" 2005	8
Schuylkill River: "2006 Annual Report" 2006	8
Schuylkill River: "Schuylkill River Land and Water Emergency Response Location System" 21 April 2004	8
Schuylkill River: "The Tidal Schuylkill River Master Plan" March 2003	8
Schuylkill River: "Lower Schuylkill Waterfront District Plan" n.d.	8
Schuylkill River: "Upper Schuylkill Waterfront District Plan" n.d.	8
Schuylkill River: "Schuylkill River Design Plan" (2 copies)	8

Schuylkill River: "The Schuylkill Tamed: The Early History of the Water System of Philadelphia" 1 April 1975	8
Schuylkill River: "Technical Report - Schuylkill River Study" March 1979	8
Schuylkill River Heritage Park: "Cultural Conservation for the Schuylkill River Heritage Park" January 1993	8
Schuylkill River Heritage Park: "Schuylkill River National and State Heritage Area Outdoor Recreation Business Study" June 2004	8
Schuylkill River Heritage Park: "Management Action Plan - The Schuylkill Heritage Corridor: Unlocking the Secrets of America's Hidden River" March 1995	8
Schuylkill River Heritage Park: Binder with inventory site surveys and articles relating to the Schuylkill River Heritage Park n.d.	8
Sedgeley Porter House: "Cultural Landscape Inventory" (2 copies) 1996 August 30	9
Sedgeley Porter House: "OTR Photographs" 1995	9
Smith Memorial Playground: "Examination and Analysis of Exterior Cornice Finishes" 1999 May 30	9

Solitude; "Historic Structure Report, Phase I: The Solitude - Former Home of John Penn" 1996	9
Strawberry Mansion: "Strawberry Mansion 1789-1989" 1990	9
Strawberry Mansion: "Specifications for the Strawberry Mansion 1976 Restoration" 1975	9
Swann Memorial Fountain: "Report on the Bronzes at the Swann Fountain" 1990 Fall	9
Valley Green Inn: "An Historic Landmark Preservation Plan" 1987	9
Valley Green Inn: "Valley Green Restoration and Landscape Improvements" November 2003	9
Washington Monument: Documentation report 2005 October	9
Washington Square: "Condition's Assessment and Treatment Recommendations; American Revolutionary War Memorial" 1999 September	9
Washington Square; "Archaeological Supervision and Monitoring of Restoration Activities at Washington Square" 2000	9

Washington Square: "Project Manual - Washington Square Restoration Plan - Phase 3 - Monument" c. 1979	9
Washington Square: "EDA Application for Philadelphia Fairmount Park Commission" 2 August 2000	9
Water Works: "Fairmount Water Works Renovation: Pre-Design Phase Summary" June 1998	9
Water Works: "South Garden Historic Landscape Report: Fairmount Water Works" 1999 July	9
Water Works: "Fairmount Water Works Cliffside Paths" November 1999	9
Water Works: "Rehabilitation: Fairmount Water Works 1978" 1978	9
Water Works: "Fairmount Water Works and the Jonval Turbined Installed in 1851" 1985	9
Water Works: "The Urban Watershed Exhibit Plan: Fairmount Water Works Interpretive Center" n.d.	9
Water Works: "Fairmount Water Works South Garden: Conditions Assessment and Treatment recommendations for Marble Fountain, Peace Fountain and Springhouse" 1999 June	9

Water Works: "Frederick Graff Memorial Fairmount Water Works; Documentation and Conservation Planning Report" 1997 December	9
Water Works: "Summary of Exterior paint Sample Stratigraphies Taken from Fairmount Water Works Engine House" 1998 April	9
Wissahickon Valley Park: "Fairmount Park Adjoining Lands Study: (3) Wissahickon Creek Park" December 1999	9
Wissahickon Valley Park: "Fairmount Park Commission Wissahickon Trails Progress Report" June 2000	9
Wissahickon Valley Park: "A Preservation Analysis of the Recommendations for WPA-Built Outbuildings in the Wissahickon Valley" 1997	9
Wissahickon Valley Park: "Wissahickon Creek River Conservation Plan" 1999 December	9
Wissahickon Valley Park: "St. George's Road Stormwater Management and Tributary Restoration - Hydrologic and Hydraulic and Stormwater Report" 28 January 2009	9
Wissahickon Valley Park: "St. George's Road Stormwater Management and Tributary Restoration - Project Manual" c. 2009	9

Wissahickon Valley Park: "St. George's Road Stormwater Management a Restoration - Proposal" 20 September 2007	nd Tributary	9
Published park maps, trail guides, and campaigns	Shelf	Drawer
	Green	5 Folder
Fairmount Park and system		1
		_
Fairmount Park events and campaigns		2
Related Archival Materials note		
See: Fairmount Park System, volunteerism: Philadelphia Cares about Fair	rmount Park	
Day		
		3
Outdoor sculptures		3
		4
Fairmount Park system trolley tours		4
Historic Houses		5
THISTOTIC TIOUSCS		
		6
Fairmount Water Works		
		7
Japanese House		

Wissahickon Valley Park	8
RittenhouseTown	9
Northwestern Stables	10
Pennypack Park	11
Schuylkill River Trail	12
Schuylkill Heritage area	13
Bartram's Garden	14
Philadelphia's Squares: Franklin Square, Logan Square, Rittenhouse Square, and Washington Square	15
Ryerss Museum and Library	16
Germantown	17
Philadelphia	18

Miscellaneous 19